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'KEW MEXICO OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION

MORGAN HALL, STATE LAND OFFICE BUILDING
S _SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO

Wednesday, rebruary 14, 19723
EXAMINER HEARING

IN THE MATTER OF:
Applidﬁtion of E1 Paso Natural Gas Case No. 4853

company for amendment of
testing procedures, San
Mexico.

gas well -
Juan Basin, New
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paniel S. Nutter,
Examiner..
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MR. NUTTER: We will call next Case 4853.

MR, CARR: Case 4853, application of E1 Paso Natural
Gas Company for amendmént”ofrgas §é11 té§£iﬂ§-§;oéédures, San
Juan Bagin, New Mexico.

MR. MORRIS: Mr. Examiner, I'm Richard Morris of

‘Montgomery, Federici, Hanhahs > & Morris of Santa Fe, appearing

on behalf of El Paso Natural Gas Company. With me is Mr., J.
c. Considine‘of El Paso Natural Gas Company, an attorney,
member of the Texas Bar,AWho will be with ﬁe and‘will present
the case for El Paso. ‘
MR. ﬁﬁTTER: Are there other appearancés, please? -
MR, REtLAHIN: If the Examiner pleasgfoason Kellahin |
Kellahin & Pox, Santa Fe, appearing on béhalf df Texas 0il and
Gas’ Company and Ha&kihsiOil Coﬁpéﬁy.
. 'th. COHEN: Saul Cohen, Santa Fe, New Mexico,
appeariné én.béhéif-éf‘éoﬁthérnbuﬁioﬁ Cés Cbmpany,_
MR. CARTER: Roy Carter, Denver, Colorado, appearing
on Behalf of Amoco Production Company .
MR. NUTTER: No further appearances, we will proceed.
We may HaVe an appearance on behalf of the Commission staff.

At the outset of the hearing today, I would like to

.read a statement that was made by the Examirier at the hearing

on December 1G6th, that anything relating to other than the

protection of correlative rights or the prevention of waste

will be adritted for informational purposes only and will not
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be relevant for the consideration of the Application or its
denial or approval,
been sworn, Mr. Examiner. We have one witness, Mr. Woodruff.

a witness, having been first duly sworn acc¢ording to law, upon

his oath, testified as follows:

'BY MR. CONSIDINE:

“‘Would you proceed, Mr. Morris?

"MR. MORRIS: I don't know whether the witness has ~— | "~

F. NORMAN . WOODRUFF

DIRECT EXAMINATION

Q

Mr. Woodruff, wotild you please state yoar full name for‘
‘the recdrd?

I'm F. Norman Wdodruff.
; )

‘And would you state you£ position with Ei Paso Natural Gaé%
Diregtor of Gas Prorations, El Paso Natural Gas, Ei Paso,
Texas.

Have ydﬁ, on previous occasions, appeared before this
Commission and given  testimony?

Yes, I have.

Will you please explain the ci;cumstances involving E1l
Paso Natural Gas Company's operations in the San Juan
Basin which have led to this application in this case?

buring the year 1972, E1 Paso, in it's continuing studies

of its availahle gas supply to meet its market

requirements, became aware that towarda the latter perth¥H

P
N
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1 of 1972 it appeared that it woﬁld be unabl; to meet the
) o 27 ”fﬁil}'firm"requifements of ite customers, and that from
- 3 that time on it appeared that curtailment, some degree of
l :1~5 'fz 4 B curtailment; Jéﬁld be apparent,'both'summer énd\winter.
NS 2 'il 5 ” Actual experience has proved our prognostication. We
: : jéﬁ 6 started curtailing last November and havé curtailed to
] -
; .Eg 4 some degree continuously since that time.
ux’é §§ 8| v Now, at the time wé!méde this-Study, it becaﬁe
;< _ Ei 9 - apparent to us that we should look at our supply to see
g‘ - .gg 10 “ what we might,be able to do in order to improve the
3 - Ei. 11 “ availabilityféf,gas to our pipeline and in:turn be able
: {g a 12 to maximize the deliveries té our customers. We Knew
- _%g 3% 13 that tq‘the extent that we could improve our operating
T %g 14 practices, Ehd-that:we‘might prevail upon those who‘sell
— w ‘ ‘
;% i5 © gas to us to improve_their operating practices, that this
— §§ 16 ~ would help thé si£ha£i§n; and we have undertaken to . .
o %g 17 accompli;h thése improvements and operating ﬁracticéé,
~ %é »;8 :7_ Sd;ﬁ iﬁ'opeféﬂiﬁg the pipelifne and in~operating the wells
- gg 19 . that both we operate and that are operated by others.
*
22\ 20“: In this study, it also became apparent that one of
- ég 21 the major reasons for down time of wells was the seven-
- \§§ 22 | day shut-in period during the taking of deliverability
%% 23 tests for wells in the San Juan Basiﬁ. H
— Z o .
§§ 24 [© Aside from the use in prorating of gas, what are some of ;
-~ 51 the other uses fofrteéﬁ défa takenron the wells iﬁwéhéwéég
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- test data in fulfilling their responsibilities, in

from having the additional volume that is available to

“revenue that may be gained from the owners of this gas.

Juan Basin area?

Now, both the State and Federal regulatory acgencies use

.Eﬁﬁihi3£éiiﬁ§mEﬁéir'responsibiiifies: Also, both
pipelines and tﬁéioperators of wells‘utilize their test
data in théir,continuing énaiysis of the wells and in
their feservoir studies.

What benefits are to be obtained by foregoing these tests?
Well, if these tests are foregone, theﬁe is actually a

double benefit by foregoing it. The first is the benefit

the custemers and Tiay be sdld during the year. The second
is the savings in time, effort, and expense which would bé
gained by those parties responsibié for the testing of the
wells. |

Have yourppt:a péhéil to thésé benefits in an attempt to
quantify them?

Yes, I have, and i think that I cén give you a general
idea of what will be gained in terms of additional gas

that may be sold in quantity figure, and in terms of the

There is; in the San Juan Basin, in very round
numbers, something like 2,000,090,000 delivery capacity.

Now, if each of the wells are tested every year in a

manner that requires seven-day shut in, you would have
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P
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seven days of this 2,000,000,000 delivery capacity
apparently denied to the market. That would equate to

- i 7 -times 2, or 14,000,000,000. Now, I would like to

o,
L]

7'?? .”G . " explain why it's apparent. When a well is shit T e w
Lﬁ%]j; 1 does bhild up, and when it's turned back on- it produces | '
. 6 | with a head. It produces more for a period 6f time thaﬁ5" : ' ,
‘ 7 it would haVelbrdduced héd it not been shut in prior to | ‘ ‘
' 8 being turned béék on; and there has been some study of 7
9 thi#, and in/genéral, théugh, we havé;fQUnd that variatidn
0| 'in the wells -- We find that on the average, about 75 per
1 cent of the'avéilagility that would have been received,

12 had vou prcduced the wéll for the seven déys, is 1ést

dearnley, meier & mc cormick .
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13 by shutting in the well for seven days; and so, to convert

14 this 14,060:600,009 to a more realistic loss figure, you

15 would have to multiply the 14,000,000,000 hy 75 per cent,

L

16 and that would reduce the 14,000,000,000 to 10.5 billion.
17 We might roﬁﬁ&adﬁt‘the figure, for the ease-of calqulation,
8| to 10,000,000,000.

19 _ Now, currently there is a great variety of price of
20 the gas in San Juan, but a>reasonab1e round number price,
21 I think, is $.25 per Mcf, and if we use this $.2$ times

22 10,000,000,000, we come out with two and a half million

23 ~ dollars as being the reasonable estimate of the amount of

1216 FIRST NATIONAL BANK BLDG. EASTeALBUQUERQUE, NLW MEXICO 87108 |

24 income that would have been received by the owners of the

o)
(4L}

wolls had they heen produced rather than shut in for the




~ Pace g |
3 | ! 1 | seven-day period. No_w, it should be understood fhat if» . I
) 72 no wells are ,t,e:;,téd;fdm‘:in,g,,,,tﬁis.Year,. and will avolve R
- o 8 during our testimony, we are s‘ugges_tingtt\:‘hat half of the
i «_::;- = 4 wells, in essence, could be. tested one year and the other
‘ : . 8 half the other year. So the average annual benefit would
- -5 6 be>one h‘"aif of this 2.5 million dollars, or about one and
= g 7  a quarter million do;lars per year.
P‘ é 8 "No’wi, there is a further benefit, or savings, in .
{ oJ 9 this instance derived by not testing wells in ‘that it
o %’ 10 'costs each of the operators 'som'e“tl'_l"ing to test his well. ;{,\\ B
—? i 11 And, in our analysis of what it costs owners to test Y
QD :
f —g ” :?_’ 12 their wells, a $40 per teit per wellflgure v"‘vas- ’b’eiﬁg
- 3 gg 13| derived. It"s not clear just how many wells would have
- X o ‘ : :
B §;§ 14 to be tested, there is over 7,000 wells in the Basin,
S ; .
~ "5;'2 15 ). some of them are exempt: but lét's aacuma +has £,888
gé 16 would be tested, and ifwyou could foregqo th‘ese tests on
B ?g '1(7 o these 5,000 wells, at $40 a test, you would have
- g'g, 18 . $200,000 as the savings in cost of testing. Here, again,
: “
- §§ 19 that would be if you didn't test them at all times, any
:‘-‘,:'g 20 of the wells for the year, and our proposal would be toﬁ
a
gé 21 test wells every othe¥ year; so, again, ‘this should be
- ;g 22 cut! in half. So the average annual savings should be
- g g ke around $100,000. o . ¥ou would havé, in-summary; 1
T Ea  additional gas sales of around $1,000,000 to $1,250,000,
- 25 and then a saving in test cost around '$100 ’,000.
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1 Q Would you please describe what tests are currently
) 70; VH; H“uh”A>fA”” - required of the various wells in the ‘San Juan Basin? ]
| j' ff 3 A Currently in the San {gan Basin all wells, both in
ot 4 prorated and non—prd;;§§d pools, are required to take
*;ﬁifﬁ'ijw e : - deliverability tests on an annual basis; afid this»annual
; | » %5 ¢ test requires a seven-day shut in preésure test, and that
‘ ‘;gg ? is all the wells with thezexéeptioﬁ of the exempt marginal
) Eé 8 wells that must be tested-annually.
- od 9 Q ‘R“d the exemﬁt ﬁarginal wells are exeﬁpted entirgly from
: L_ ,
. % y lo, testing? S .
L ,.Ei 1A That is correct.
- a? | ) o
_ - -Eg 3 12 9 What conclusions did you draw from your study of the
? - ég §§ 13 téstinq procedures of these wells?
: % , _
8 TE ‘§§ ‘14| A Well, we concluded in our study of the San Juan Basin
) - ;g o 15] k.wellsjthat.therewwas noAneed‘toréake‘deiiveﬁabilit§ﬁfegtg
o= - ~
- %é 16 | . for proration purpsses on any marginal well, and since
5w o -
gg 17 unprorated wells are not prorated, that there is no need
%é 18 of taking deliverability test on those wells. No need,‘
P -
- g; 19 that is, except for the necessity of getting reservoir
5
‘ %% 20 _ data iﬁ order to continue the studies which are conducted
§§ 21 both by the regulatofy bocdies and the owners of the wells.
65
- EE 22| Q  Based upon these conclusions, what action did El Paso take}
o r : : '
. 3 g% 22| A Our initial action wa¢ to write Mr. Porter on Sepgember
- 2% 24| 28 asking that the Commission take such action as was
- 25 necessary, including a hearing, 'if they found it té be so
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neéessary, to eﬁempt all marginal wells from the
deliverability test requirement. That hearing was
scheduled on November 1, 1972, and the hearing is the -
same as the number whicﬁ exists today, Case 4853.

Bid’you subsequently amend your appiication-in thaf case? -
Yes, as a result of oﬁr discussions with vérious iﬁtérestec
péxties in tﬁe Sén Juan Basin, it became apparént that
there were otherlpoteﬁéiél neans of minimizing the down
time of wells in the San Juan Basin; and ig‘appeared

that these other means needed to be considéred, SO we

then wrote to Mr. Porter again on -- Well, first we asked
the Commissibn to continue the hearing from the November
1st date, and the Commission diﬁ éﬁree to do that. We
then wrote the Commissionvon November 17 agkiné that they.
broaden the Scope of4our hearing so as to permit the
ééﬁéiéér;tiénrof.one, other means of avoiding or minimizing
éﬁé loss of pipeline availability attributableﬁfo the
period wells in prorated pools are shut in in ordexr to

conduct the.annually-required deliverability and shut-in

‘pressure tests; two, exempting wells in non-prorated

pools from the annual deliverability and shut-in pressure

requirements; and, three, exempting all wells in the.San

Juan Basin from the requirement for annual shut-in pressure

tests as provided in the General Rules and Regulations. .

!

p

[

As a result of this letter, the Commission broadened




_ PAGE 13
| ‘Ll the call of the hé‘a:ing_“ansi, ,_resét,i,ﬁ, for December 19, 19720 -~ -
- _ . - _ -
B 2 Q'; ‘Aand whf\t cccurred at {t;he time the matter was éalled" for 3
- | N hearin§ on that date? )
_\,‘,—-’f‘ . . 4| a At the time it was called for hearing, it was continued
: “ - | 5l o this day, Feb:uafy- 14, 1973.
o~  Slg 19732 o
N
3 8 ’Q‘ . I believe, also, that an informal conference was held on
o g 9 vthat date. pid the parties éttténdi’ng ‘that cohfe;ence.
‘“ ‘ g 10 suggest ﬁhe co’néiderAatbi:on- of other tes!ting pfocedures?
: E: 11| A Yes, they Vdid. We had a discussion concerning a number of R ‘
. -t -qé 2 12 ' dif»feyrent mod"e!s‘ of testing. I think very good consideratign
s _§ §§ 13| = was 'é‘iven to all, I would say it secemed that geﬁerafl}y ‘
X T .
| g% 14 most favored<some change in the testlng procedure; and
;g 15 the general trend seemed to favor a testing on an every
3Z
- gg 16 other' year or bienniel basis, rather than just exempting
S .
Eg 17’ the marginal wells, as had bheen our initiail prbpoéal.
i‘;; 18| Q0 Has El Paso considered this type of a testing proposal?
4
o %; 19} A Yes, El Pasc has ecarefully coneiderad this type of
5 y »
;:ﬁ 20 proposal, particularly from the standpoint of whether it
§§ 21 appears that equities would be disturbed in the prorated
60
- :E 22 podls by the calculation for the prorated pools, in the
o - : o . :
. - ;f—g—,,, - ————calculation formula; for a two-year périod rather than
éE 24 a one-year period.
- 8]0 pid you reach any conclusions?
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- \_ .I‘r might have tha ,eppcrt;mity‘ftb*%iiﬁdy”"6&f"bi‘oposal before | -
‘ 2 this hearing today was ‘reconvened.
X _\ 310 And was this done? | i
. 1 4 ; 4| A Yes, this was done. A letter was furnished to -the
Q \ 5 oberators in the latter portion of December. | |
IR ; x 5 | MR. CONSIDINE: M, Examner, that letter which was
;GM--' o 3 g 7 nentloned by the w1tness is dated December 21, 1972, and has : '
i 4 § 8 | been marked as our Exhibit Number 1, dategd this date, |
- ﬁ 5 ’ 9| 0 (By Mr. Considine) Mr, Woodruff, afe the rev151ons the
««r g 1o Same ‘as those contained in the letter dated December 21,
g 1 19722
- q>,. - ] |
- qu 12 A Yes. What we propose to do will be the same as was
ﬂ . _c-g;g 13 contalned 1n that letter. o
g; 1’ a Wlll you descrlbe these revisions?.
_ ]
;g 15 A Yes, I will, 1n substauce, thJs Proposal provides as
- gg 16 follows.;' fer bienniel dellverablllty and shut-in pressure
. ':’;;3: 7] tescs on all gas wells in the prorated angd non-prorated
- %é 18 | pools, except those wells classified as éxempt marginal,
- gg 19|  No dellverablllty and shut-in pressure test éhall‘be
§§ 20 required on exempt marginal wells All new wvells,
- °Z
§§ 21 reworked wells, and recompleted wells in the San Juan
~ §§ 22 éasin area shall receive deliverabillty and shut-in
:’?? 23 pressure tes;s On an annual basis unti} three annual\l:ests
, fo -
3“2’5 24 have been taken and thereafter such tests shall pe taken
25 on a bienniel basis., All B:asin wells in a given pool
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‘”Wsuldvbe_tested in the same test year; and in order to

»accomplish this, the gan Juan pasin pools were"afviacﬂmmWw

-

into two groups for testind in alternate years.

Now the order then would provide for testing of a
certain grovp of wells in odd years. 1973 being an odd
year, we would prop se that the groups which are,idehtifie
in our proposal as Group A be tested in the year l973{mW“'
and no test be required for the pools 1n Gyoup B. :Agd’to

explain more thorouéﬁly,'Group A would inélude the

followind pools —~ and, .as I s&id, these are therpools

meier &me cormick ©

that we would propose to have well tests for the yeaxr 1973

Blanco—Meqaverde,“Aztec—Pictured gliffs, Ballard—Pictured

deamlév.

Ccliffs, West Kutz—Plctured cliffs, Tapacito-Pictured
cliffs. The Growp B wells would not be tesﬁéd this year

but would be tested in 1974, and that group would ‘consist

of the following: pasin Dakota, South Blahco-Plctured

”~Cliffs, Fdlcher—Kutz—Pictured cliffs, Blanco—Plctured
cliffs, and all othexr gas pools in the San Juan Basin
area which would include all of the non-prorated pools.
I thlnk jt's well to say that these groups were nade up
in an attempt to try to reasonanly, equally divide the
oumber of wells that wou \id have to be tested between tWO~
,Qéar periods. In other words, we tried to have aboﬁt the" R
same numbeY of wells in v73 as would pe tested in '74.
25 _The inclusion of these pools were O

nes that the people
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 Mr. Woodruff, in your opinion, would the granting of the

~ application inh this case operate as to create waste or

who worked for El1 Paso, tiiat actually test the wells,

analyzed and recommended to us.

impair correlative rights?

T consider that granting of our applica€ion would in no
way create waste or -impair correlative rights. |
Have you qpything-fﬁrtﬁer.to add regarding the El Paso
proﬁgsél, with the change Qe made for the test reduirementé
of the San Juan Basin gas Weiis? |

Yes; I would 1ike<éo-sugge§t that in the granting of El
Paéé's‘application, the Commission estab;ish4a criterion
for the wells in non-prorated pools which w;uld exéﬁpt |
gﬁose wells of‘a character comparable to the exempt
marginal wells in thevproréted pools, so that weﬁwiii not
be testing those wells in the non-prorated pools‘thcﬁ
may, for economic»reasons orﬂéther good cause, determined
by the Commission, deserve exemptions to the testing
procedure.

Mr. Woodruff, further on your answer Qith regard to
correlaﬁive rights,;do you think there will be any
hpartibuiar benefit to any class\of wells?

I think there is a clear correlative right benefit that

would be gained from marginal wells by permitting them‘

to forego the taking of tests. Marginal wells are already

‘

—e:-------IIllllllllI!lIIIlIllIlll!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!
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—

1 incapable of producing their full allowable, and to the
- 2 ektent that they are permitted to produce more gaglvtheyn;’
‘f; : 3 are then permitted to produce a greatey:share of their
» 4 allowable; and I think it's certainly behéficial in texms
;; 8| /of correlative rights to permit tﬁis,to:be done . I think
? - %5 6  in geperal that 1'd also like torsay that we, E1 Paso,
y ,;?5 .EE(‘ 7 know that the commission and the,othér parties in the
>%t% E% 8 -san Juan Basin gre»ﬁitallykintsreéted'in the matters wﬁich \
- Ei 9 have concerned us and which we have discussed in this
- .gg 10| heérihg’today, aﬁd we would iike to ask[all'interested : )
iév Ei 11 parties, either today or in the‘future, to give us bengfiﬁ
5 i '%% o 12 | of their thoughts as to how we can best fulfill our
%v = é%“gé 13 responsibilifies both as{a pipeiine company -- Well, as a
i x © o : : . .
j j %% 14 ‘pipeline company poth to the producers from who we get
&v* - ;% 15 our gas and to our custoﬁersf and we hope that those here
' 3" BE -
%é 16"‘ agree,that this”is an effort in that directiocii.”
< . .
5 §§ 17 4R, CONSIDINE: Mr. Byaminar, that concludgs our
. - .0 o v SRS
. %é 18 ’Dﬁféct'presentation. I'would'like to point out that El Paso
r P e e _
. %; 19 | recognizes t?ere may be other’orderédhhich make reference to
% i
B %% 20 | the annual téstinq procedure wﬁich should also be altered if
? §§ 21 | our application is graﬁéed. I wou;d also at this time offer
) 00 : ’
- EE 22 | our Exhibit 1, dated this date, into evidence.
o - -
B I R, NUTTER: E1 Paso's Exhibit 1 will be admitted in
EE 24 evidence, and in line with what you just remarked on, Mr.
- .5 | Considine, it will be necessary to, if the approval is adopted,
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BY

[ 73X

.4 Rule 9-D of our Order Number R-1670, which makes

reference to annual deliVQrabilityftests. That's one I know

of.
MR, conéiDINE; Yes, sir.
MR. NﬁTTER: fhat concludes your Di%ect testimony?
"MR. CONSIDINE: Yes, sir. |
MR. NUTTER: Does anyone have any questions of Mr.
Woodruf £? |

MR. TRAYWICK: I'm Carl Traywick of the United States

Geological Survey, Roswell.

CROSS <5 AAMINATION , \

Q

w‘l

“OUr - YECommEn

MR. TRAYWICK:

Mr. Woodruff, on your recomdendation to the Commission,

certain marginal wells might be exempted from testing.

would that apply to new wells that are completed as

' marginal wells? Are you suggesting that Rule R-333-F be

¢hanged further than proposed by the'Commisﬁion in its
judgmént,ito go beyond exempt marginal wells?

ion would be that,anymnew.ﬂ?l}',vh¢tﬁéF,it
bg'marginaldor non-marginal, be required to be teséed for
abthreé-year periéd with the éxception of a new weli'whioh
the Commission found was iﬁ the cateqory deserving'to‘ﬁé
exempt mafginal well} and we would not recommend that the
Conmission require tests on a well which they have fownd

should be in this exempt category.
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1 9] Which would be the same as before, the rule as amended? s
2| A 1 want to shake my head yes, but I would ask for the .
- : : 3 Commission to accept a yes answer as being correct unless |
4 they want to correct me. I am not sureAhéw‘they administe#
@ S that; so I get an affirmative nod.
. x 6 _ MR. TRAYWICK: Thank you, Mr. Examiner.
{ L f{' i » -
. 3 N . : . S
5 ~ §§ 7 v MR. NUTTER: 'Are there other questions of the witness?
b | O } 1
ST CROSS ~EXAMINATION
; & o .
-~ of BY MR. UTZ:
%1 - 10 ] o ‘Mr. Woodruff, you are familiar, I'm sure, with our present
i ! —~ R method of classifying exempt wells.
v | —_—— ' y
<1 | _ :
£ ! = 12 A I am generally familiar.
T @ 5, ,
E B §§ 131aq Do you recall our discussion of yesterday changing the
! - ¥3 .. U : s ‘
B i E& 14 method of classifying exempt wells on a straight 2,000
o g ' K '
Ko \ £ 18 - or 1,000 or whatever we arrived at, production figure,
32 _
' x u - . s
- 22 16 that is average production, rather than making the
2 W . o 5
QD S - ) ’
: 3 u calculation as to the F-1 factors on the acreage factors.
—ad -3 - . '
3 < -
f S gy 18 at the present time? I'm sure you are aware that we use
= 2 a < -
: w Y , . _ ,
- 88 19 the acreage factors in determining whether a well is
. 2 g :
; gz 2] exempt or not. Now, I'd like to comment as to your
35 21 . attitude on changing the method. Do you agree with it?
S o ;
€. a . - " )
- 2z 22 A The proposal, Mr. Utz, was one which was further presented
[o I g \ B . :
ZE 23 for our consideration yesterday, and I would feel that
res 5 ©
_§” 24 other than expressing off the top of my head, some ideas,
- 25 that I cannot express my company's position on it. The
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established the criterion for what is an exempt marginal\

well and what is not. I know the Commission's has been

of the major factors. Now, what the breaking psint in -

terms of monthly allowables should be, I'm not prepared to

say; but-as prices change, the volume may very well
~chéange ‘according to the changed Commission picture
'”féiéﬁfﬁ& solely to price. So, I think this could be a .

déontinﬁ;ng study on the part of the Commission. I know

of no disagreement or any consideration on anybody's part

that what the Commission has heretoFore done is

unreasonable. Certainly we have not considered it so, and|-

we would be happy to consult with you formally or

informally on any other change, and if you desgire to

‘study this and to respond. But I do not feel that T am

in deOQition to go any funther than that azt this time.

‘Well, would the increase of :the price of gas,'whibh

evidently will come, would you not: think that the necessity
for information, reservoir infofmation,_iﬁ lower marginal
areas, might be in order?

Would yop be good enough to give me that question again,
ﬁr. Utz?

Well, in the event of an increaseAin'the price of‘gas,

which épparently will come, which supposedly will increase

<

!”Commissiqn”havej in their'g00d"§u§gmejﬁ)"aﬁmiﬁigffgfivéi§W'“"”

_one of the major factors, and I—think it should be one
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1 Vjact1v1t1e9 in more lower may rginal areas of the San Juan
B 2 Basin,'would you not think that the availability of the
_ -3 reservoir information in the more marginal areas would be
(7T :;f
S 4 in order?
B B S| A As I understand your quesinn, We certainly hope that anp
Cd . e
S &g 6 iMprovement in the price will make economic the developmen
S .‘] .-2 < . " ) 7 o
- = 7 of some areas that have not heretofore been developed; and
‘ o
;'2 23, 8 of course, the gathering of data in those areas would be
f EE 9 very important to anyone that may be consxderxng that
1
[ | -
Per @ 10 development. So, yes, I think the data w1;1 bhe 1mportant
o)
i E% 11 as to the development of the areas, let's say, that
-
} : f% o 12 heretofore have been conSLdered uneconomlc in the San
P 2 .
@ 5. :
s D o5  q3 Juan BaSJ.n area.
o ¢
o . x ® ; ‘ e .
B ST MR. UTZ: Thank you.
: L . . N
bt z3 : . /
g2 15 ‘MR. NUTTER: Are there further questions?
> 3% ; ,
: W
B §3 16 (No response.)
[ N 4
D w ‘ I
i3 MR. NUTTER: The witness may be excused. Does anyone
* ©
— a4 . . . y
£ 18| wish to offer testimony at this time?
= zg 19 (No response.)
i |
ir g MR, NUTTER: We will take a 10-minute recess.
. 23 :
— o N ' -
‘ §; 21 (Whereupon, Case 4853 was recessed for 10 ‘minutes,}
. £
00 - v
— PRSP MR. NUTTER: The hearing will come to order, please.
[ I :
o 3
fg .~ 23| We are on Case Number 4853,
-5
- ie . A _ v
s 24 Mr. carr, do ygg,hgye?aiwitness,inwthisveaee?“"“““‘“w"m
- 25

MR. CARR: Yes, we have one witness ang request theg—




L ’ 1| he be sworn. L

: 2| : | EMERY ARNOLD,
_;;_V;Aﬁ,q N 3| a witness, having peen first duly swoIrn according to law, upon
4 hisméééﬁlqéééfifiéd‘as followa:.

. 5 DIRECT EXAMINATION -
&~ 6| BY MR. CARR: i

2 :
/§§ 710 Wwill you gtate youyr name and occupation, please?

23 8| A Emery Arnold. I am a gupervisor of commission's pistrict

E ‘v . T . : :

o8 ‘ 9 3 in hztec, Nev Mexico.
. i , ¢ . ¥ - )
v-%g 10} 0 Mr. Arnold, are you familiar with the amendments proposed:
in 11 in"gase 4853, the ‘gas well testing procedures in the San
= 12 Juan Basin? B
ég 13| A Yes, I am.

14| Q Have you prepared any exhibits for preséntation fhis

v 15- morning? .
16| A Yes,yl've prepared two exﬁibits. The first exhiﬁit‘iS'
al a producéién énél;;ig‘éf‘eéch of the prorated péols in

k . 18 | the San Juan Basin, which shows the wells in each pool
. - 19 - divided into production groups. This was prepared by
; .E 20 analysis of the 1972 produétion of all the wellé{in each
: 2 Al ~ pool.
; -
- E 22 MR. NUTTER: Mr. Arnold, do you have an extra cOopY .
£ 3| of that to furnish to El Paso?

2 .24 : THE WITNESS: Yes.

25\ A ‘This exhibit i{s prepared for informational purposes mainly
L_—_-___________—_‘._.*________,_________,_“ﬂ_“________,___,___

—




— ;i; 1) 1t was prepared to enable us to XY to determine what the
R | 2 cfi£;;i;h‘éﬁéhfé”ﬁé)mgessiblylvtp,ﬁpfining exenpt marginal
i, if 3 wells. The column on the far right ghows the bercéﬁtage

i Ef‘ ;;wellé:préﬁuéing‘t"at amount of gas or lesé for each
;:% ‘ﬁxk qrohp,' In other word;; in the Basin Dak#ké‘fési,léid“*
E‘é'i' “éé éer cent ofﬂfhe wells in the P°°i are prodpcing 2,000
-i;’; Hfgg Mcf per’month or less: 26.5 per ééntNare p;oducinq 3,000
;;;E ut§~» Mcf per month or lesS: and 80 forth. ‘The wells are
. Ei 9. divided int& 500 Mcf per month grbups.
- %—2’ 10 4 pxhibit Nﬁn\bét 9 is & S\Mary sho;éing tﬁe_- -
? ‘?Ei. 1 . classificat%on,of ail prorated wells in the san 5ﬁan'3asin
. '%% 3 2| ~ as of Januarj§L19i3.x~This infofmat}oh js- taken from the
'; %-gé é% 13 Jan&$ry, 1973 proration echedvle. |
x < . . .
:E ”%%w 14 MR. ﬁUTTER: For yourhinformation,'Exhiﬁit wunber 2
- ;%. 15 | is tne 1act page of that folder.
‘ : 32 “ o
- %% 16 | Q (By Mr. carr) Mr. Arnold, were trhese exhibiﬁs_prepared
g% - -
| %% 17 py youw OFf under your gupervision and airection?
- 8 :
g% 18| A IXes, they were.
- “é% 19 v WMS: CARR: My. ExanineX. 1 move the admissioﬁ“of
| %% 20 oil ConsexvationM06hﬁié§{6ﬁ‘slﬁihibitg 1 and 2.
- T a - R o
2 ;o uR. NUTTER: Exhibits i and 2 will be Jamitted into |
5
— EE 22 evidence. | -
or :
éé 231 Q (By Mr. cary) NMr- Arnold, do you have any recommehdations
— 3o ,
%g 24 or proposals in vievw of.the suggested amendmenés ag to

28 how the commission can define the exerpt marginal wells?
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It the Commission finds that there is a justifiable need
for reducing the number of wells to be tested in‘the San

LOAR Y- o3 SR & SV tw B 2 LI

best method to accomplish that reduction and still-give u

’ >

pretty good pool information, reservoir information. I

do think, however, that we should revise our criterion

for exemptiﬁq'Wells from tests. At the present time we

are exempting about 38 péx cent of the Qells from ﬁests,'
so that actually we are taking approximately 46 ﬁer cent
of the wells off the top vefore we split them from the
bienniel testing, whiéh'really leaves a large gap in sone
areas where we need more tests, I think.

So, 1 wouid‘recémﬁendf'baséd upon the study_we've

”

[{}]

~-made, -that we use 1,000 Mcf per month oh all wells that

are completed in the Pictured Cliffs formation or

" shallower, as a criterion. In other words, any well in

anyone of those formations which produce less than 12,000

Mcf in a year would be exempt. For wells ébmpleted in
%ormationé’deeper than the Pictured Cliffs, I would

recommend that we use 2,000 Mcf per month or 24,900 Mcf

“f6r the year. Any well which-£failed tc preduce in ewcags.

F<

of 24,000 Mcf in a year would be exempt. That would
result in thé exemption of about 24 per cent above the
total prorated wells in the Basin.

I would also recommend that those criterion also be
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e PAGE 24
_ e used in MOMSPEOTATEA POOLS. — — e
f’“ 2/ 9 . Do you have any further recommwendation?
o n 51"A T pelieve that covers ite — - . o
ij‘g 4 MR. CARR: Mr. Examiner, I have no further questions.
REE R 5 CROSS-EXAMINATION
Y % 6| BY MR. NUTTER: V
;: :_E- Tl o Mr. Arn'old,u with respect to your Exhibit ﬁﬁmber 2, where
; .» § 8 ‘you have the totgl XM column there and a p}ércentage of
‘r, ' OEd 9 totals, does th‘at%.m—the pfésent means of exempting
; - ?’ | 10" wells, or wouldrthis be the pé‘\:centage under the proposed-f
»’ i lli A No;, "':aii-‘tually,'this is the bercef;tacjes taken fr“@;;a"‘the
M "E . 12, January proration schadule a'ffef‘tne*last reclassificationh
’: é g? 3|0 So this is based on the present criterion?
g x = _ N
v ''''' ; :::% 14 A Right. Then, if you want to -fin”d out'what‘the criterion
‘ - ;% 15 would be, Sased' upon any other volume, you can pick up
o . .
“ g? 16 the percentage from Exhibit Number l"‘for;any volune that
3 0
,, 2% 17 you would care to look at, for that matter.
‘ jf,; 18| 0 In otﬁef words, refer there to the thirad or fourth’pa'ge, |
Y - Eg 0|  Ballara-pictured Cliffs, Mr. Arnold, of Exhibit 1.
2 ) . ’ :
. ég 201 A The Ballard-Pictured Cliffs?
§§ 21| © Yes, sir.
o :
- ‘y 2| A 211 right.
o
gé 23| Q Now, you are recommending 1,000 for this pool, right?
© ;5 {“‘v24 A -Right. | |
- %l 0 So you've got 322 of 522 total wells that produce less
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1 than 1,000, is this it?

2|l A _ No, 200 wells,

310 200 of tﬁe 522, I mean.
4] A 200" of the 522 producing less than 1,000 which is 33.8

5 per cent in that particular'pool. “K
0 Would be exempt? _ § H,f'
7. A ~ Right.
Q
A

8 1 see.

9 Those percentages, és you will see, fluctuate rather

10 © widely from pool to pool. In’£he Tapacito‘?icturedVC1iffs,
i1 '~f$; iné;énce;ilgjﬁper'ceﬁé of the wells aré producing

12 1,000 Mcf or less, where as that percentade in the Ballard

dearniey, meier & mc COrmick e

IMMS BLDG.¢ P.O. BOX 1092¢PHONE 243-0691¢ ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO 87103,

209 5
1216 FIRST NATIONAL BANK BLDG. EAST ¢ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO 87108°

13 Pictured Ccliffs is 33.8 par cent.
R 14 2 MR. NUTTﬁR:Y Are there any questions cf‘MravArnold?
. 15 (No response.)
- 16 | MR. NUTTER: Ifrnot, he"may‘be excused. Do you have

17 | anything further, Mr. Carr?
8] MR, CARR: ~Now -
19 MR. NUTTER: Do you have any further testimony, Mr.
20 | Morris?
21 MR. MORRIS: No, sir.
.22 ' - MR. NUTTER: Does anyone have éhything they wish to

23| offer in Case 4853, statements?

24 MR. SIMMONS: All I have is a statement to read into

25 | the record right at this time. I'm prepared to do that.
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~of the gas well testing: procedure, San Juan Ba51n, New Mexico:

17

“the field. Annual deliverability tests will cause no lo0ss in

MR. NUTTER: Yes, sir, please do.
B MR, SIMMONS: "Mr. Examiner, I'm W. B. Simmons,
Junior, Proration Engineer from the Mobile Midland Area Office.
Mobile 0il Corporation, an operator‘fh the San Juan

Basin, New Mexico, proposes the following recommendations for

the Commisgssion's consideration in Case Number 4853 amendment

One, reduce the freguency of shut—inwtests on all wells with
such tests beiﬂg required as follows, A, bienniel shu%—in

tests on all wells, except thoée'classified ag exempt marginal;.

in tests of all new wells, reworked wells and‘recompleted wells
for three Yeérs, bienniel tests tbereafter;:take deliverability
tests on all wells except those ciassified as exempt marginal;

D, no shut-in tests on AVémh+ mavminzy w2¥15, B, aniwal snut-in|

tests of all new wells, reworked wells, and recompleted wells

for three years, bienniel tests taken thereafter. Two, take

-

eliverability tests-on all wells except those -
classified as exemp£ marginal. fThree, ﬁest all gas wells in a
given pool in the same test year.

. Mobile believes that the above testing recomméndations [

will proviﬁe sufficient reservoir data to adequately evaluvate

the pool Status while maintaining a high producing level for -

gas productlon and will provxde the Commlssion and operatoxs |
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a standardized basis. That's &all.

MR. NUTTER: Thank you. Anyone else?

Denver, Colorado. Amoco Production Company is'tﬁe second
iarqest'pgpducer in the Sén Juan Basin,‘@iih the total of 553
wells. Now, wg've reviewed the\proposal és stated by'El Paso
and we are in complete concurrence with this‘propoéal and ufge
that it be adopted. We cannot see thaﬁathis would be
detrimental to éur interests in any way. We feel that it will
provide sufficient reservoir data, as far as our combahy is
concerned.

| MR. COHEN: Mr. Examiner, Saul Cohen qu“Southern

Unidh Gas Company. Southern Union Suppbrts the application

O

X o~
want tc

made today by the El Pado Natural Gasg Conbanvi- I 4

adA hAatrmeen o At -
anc. pg

hern Unicii feels very strongly that the
data ‘obtained by these tests is absolutely vital and that

nothing be done to diminish in any way the amount of data

by Mr, Utz informally vesterday and here today, and Mr. Arnold,
that thevcriteridn for exempt marginal wells be carefully
reviewed to insure that all of the parties éoncerned continue
to receive an undiminished amount of this testing data‘ And
with_that reservation, or footﬁote, we do, as I sai{d, support

the application.

MR.: CARTER: Roy Carter, Amoco Production Company, -

available; and toward that end, we supportAghg”39ggggtiggs“made,”,,
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|
Ill - 17 o rg_MR_NUT'I‘ERAThankvou e B
i ) o 2 _ MR. KELLAHIN: Mr, Exami’ner; Jason Kellahin, Kellahin
- '3 & Fréx,r ‘éanta fé, -appeai':ing for Texas 'Oil4 and (_‘-;as Company and
R -4\ Hawkins Oil Company. We are in agreement with ‘Eﬁé””’bf&ééé};;
) - 5! that has been made by ‘El P(z\ask‘a Gas Company. |
- - % 6 " MR. WILLEFORD: -f{arry Wi'lle'for_d, District Pfgduc.tion
. ‘ x 5 E 7 Manager for Tennecod, isenver, C<:;lorado. Tenneco also opera{:es
{ : ﬂ § 8 | some 400-plus wells in the Basin. has a large \-rested’ interest.
Y g 0E6 9 We do support El Pas;_o'{s gpp?.ication, and as mémy'bo’thér people
% 10 | said {:oday, we are vitally interestéd 1n Yconti'nuing» to gather
“ B i ; 11 | the neCessai:y datx to analyze and bette.r undérstand ‘our veéte'd'
L% - % g 12 ['interest. In that respect, we fully supp_c;a':’t‘ the Cémission's
f - g g*:i 13 | proposal, Mr. Arnold, in particular, in increasing the numbex
3 kP ' .
: “ §§ 14 | of wefis that will be tested, less the number of the exempt
;. g R
- . ;% 15 margina_l' wells.,
5 o, : . h
- %g 16 MR;'ﬁhTrER: Are there any other statements?
— 2 '5' ‘ . .
: 3 1 (No response.)
%’E 18 “MR. NUTTER: We havVe some communications that were
& < )
- g; 19 | received. Here is one from Gulf Oil Corpdration received
Q <
T e :.j% 20 | October 25, I presume that their position has not changed
§§ 21 | because we ﬁaven't received ém_y further communication from. them,
66 _
) EE 22 "Gulf Gil Corporation is an operator in the San Juan
: ar
| g§ 23 [Basin area. We are in agrerment with El Paso Natural Gas
; $o
gg"’ 24 | Company in that Order Number R-333-F as amended, should be
- 25 amendeé to remove the tests for marginal wells. We, therefore,
., 2



o ‘ PAGE 29
| | ‘ 1| support éiwi’ﬂaéo; Natural Gas Company's position in Case 4853."
N 2 "~ We've got one from Southern Union Gas Company,
- A 3| however, I will not réad that into the record, they have made
4| a personal appearance.
R sl e had a statement telephoned in this morning from
’ ,ﬂ _5 6 Mr C. E. Cardwell, ‘;Tunior', District Manager of Atlantic-. IR
: g :_E- 7 Richfield in Denver. It reads as follows:
L Aj § 8 ~ “Atlantic Richfield Company wishes to make known
:'__. , 0E6 9 that“ it opposes the proposal to amend ‘(.)rde?: R-333-F, proposal
J % 10 | by E1 Paso Natural Gas Company. The reason for this
- - E: 11 oi)po'sition are as follows: One, Atlantic Richfield opposes
% - ‘g o 12 any proposal which, in ef‘fec‘t, bypasses, reduces, or nullifies
) - é gg 13 | these responsibilities or jurisdiction of thr‘él New Mexico Oil’
_ B gg 14 | Conservation Commission; two, rtlantic-Richfield feels that the
b L mes - uw N i .
;% 15 | annual testing of all of its wells is necessary for various
. [ i
:" ~ %é 16 | reservoir engineering studies; three, Atlantic-Richfield
N ég 17 | Company has in the past and Qill in the future tes: each of vit'“é"
_ %f 18 wells at least ann{iailv. whether or ﬂotj"such test is required
i é% 19 | by regulatiqns; fourﬂ, a review of sgveral years' records show
g% - 20 “that more gas wells' shlxt—in time was experienced in San Juan
i - fz*:'; 21 | Basin due to- El-Paso-Natural Gas CC!!‘-’,)...“.‘].'.E ragueat or ordexr .
65
- i; 22 | than due %o annual tésting. Signed, C. B. Cardwell, Junior."
%é 23 I believe that concludes our communications. If
?:“ 24 | there are ;10 further ':statements, we will- také the case under
e 25 | advisement.
|
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I do hereb; cer11fJ that tho foregoing: igy
a coinplete record of Lhe plu,ncd-ngs in

the Examiner hearing of Case No. _"gggz?ﬂ“,
heard by me on. Jedl (& . 1978 .

............................................................. -+ Examiner
New Mexico 011 Conservation” Commission
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STATE OF NEW MEXICO )
; ) ss
COUNTY OF BERNALILLO ) o e : i T T )
i', JOHN DE LA ROSA, a Court Reporter, .in and for the

‘County of Bernalillo, State of New Mexico, do hereby cert:.fy
that the foreg01ng and attached Transcnpt of Hear:mg before
the New Mexico 011 Conservatxon Comm1ssmn was reported by me;
and that the same is a ‘true and correct record of the said
proceedings to the best of my knowledge, skill and ability.

&‘-‘()\A a l\\/mi ;:Q& /'Qm Y A

> | \ COURT REPORTER
BV |
<;j_*':\:‘__
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will participate with me in thig case. AR

PAGE 2

. E

MR. NUTTER: We will call next Case 4853, which

isﬂthguﬁpplication of -E1 Paso Natural Gas Company for

amendment of gas well teéting\procedures; San ‘Juan Basin,
New Mexico.

I will call for appearances in thig case,

MR. MORRIS: Richarad Morris, of Montgomery,
Federici, Andrews;!Hannahsvand Morris, appearing on behalf
of the Aéplicant, El Paso.Natural Gas Compaﬁy. Mr. J. c.

Considine of El Paso, Texas, and a member of the Texas Bar,

LSS
AN

MR. COHEN: Saul Cohen, of the-fiiﬁ of Olmsted,
Cohen and Bingaman, Santa Fe, appearing on behalf of Southern
Union Gas Cqmpény. Mr. Haseltine cf that company will be
our witness. |

MR. COOTER: Paul Coﬁter, of Atwood and Malone,
Roswell, appearing on beﬁéif of Amoco Production Company,
We will have one witness. 7

MR. MEDERMOTT: 'h; 1. McDermott, of McDermott,
Connelly and Stevens, Santa Fe, appearing on behalf og
Marathon 0i) Company. ﬁr. Gray and Mr. Webb will be the
witnesses for Marathon.

MR..NUTTER: Are there any other appearances?

MR. PAYNE: oOliver Payne, appearing on behalf of

the Commission."The Commission will have one witness, Mr.

Emery Arnold,
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MR.MR. NUTTER: I'm glad to welcome old oOllie pack .

He was aﬁtq:ney iogrthevCOmmission for a number of years.
and has peea gone since 1961, énd we are gliad to nave him
pack on poard this morﬂing to help us out at this time.
Are there any other appearances?
Jason“Kallahin,‘bf Kellahin and

MR. KELLAHIN:

FOX, ganta Fe, appearing‘bn pehalf of Aztec oil and Gas
Company and Caulkins Oil Company -

MR. NUTTER: Aie there any other appearancéS?

' (No response)}

MR. NUTTER: Mr. Morris, you may proceed;

MR. MORRIS: We will have, Mr. Examinex. one witness

1 would ask that he be sworn at this time,

and then that we pe given 2 fewiminutes to mark our exhibits.

F. NORMAN WOODRUFFE.,

-, NORMAN WOODZT-— .
was called as 2 witness; and after béing duly sworn., testified \
as follows&

un, NUTTER: At the qgtsgt of this hearing, I would
1ike to make & statemént. We go baék to 1959, at wﬂidh'fime
the cOmmiésion entered order Number R-1092A, Ghich was an
applicatipn asking the commission for a change of the proratio
formula for the Jalmat Gas Pobl in Lea county, Nev Mexico. .fh

commission entered Order R-1092A, and among jts £indings was

included-finding number six. F}nding number six reads as

follows: wphat the inclusion of a deliverability factor in
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the proration formula for the Jalmat Gas Pool will-result in

“unc*production of a greater percen:age of the pool allowable,

3| and that it will moxe nearly enable the various puronéééfé'“

'wminwthefJalmat Gas Pool to meet the market demand for gas from
" gaid pool."

After the Commission entered the order,'there was

a re-hearing., and the commission reaffirmed'the order.. This

ordexr was aépéaled to the pistrict Court, and the oxdexr was
upheld by the pistrict Judge. It was then appealed to;the

which reversed the pistrict court,

1 and declared order Number 1092A and 1092C jnvalid and void.
| The,Supreme court, in declaring the order jnvalid and void,

made the following comment: "In considexing finding'number

the record of the commission furnishes us nothing upon v
which to base an assumption that the £inding relates to the

16 preVention of waste: °oF the“protection of correlative riéhts.

171 Wwa find no\statutory authority vested in tne commission to

18 require the;production of awgreatet pefceﬂtage,of the -

19 allowable, ©OF to see to it that the gas purchasers can more

nearly meet market demand unless guch results gtem from,

or are made necessary py. the prevention of waste OF the

21

22 protection of correlative rights."

23 The commission has on its docket at the present

time gcheduled to pe heard on April 18th, 1973, case Number

24

2 4682, which is a case considering an application for




e “-‘—i\GE"”‘; -
a ' ;? 1 Wadditional drilling in the Blanco-Mesa Verde Gas. e e
e _{;; ——-—21-The C mmission,"afterrnearing arguments on the case on June
- %g 3] 29th, 1972, entered an order dated July 6th 1972, with the
- é% ";'“following findings.
‘ gg p Findings six through tea will be entered into
e j%ﬁ 6 this recordl It is this Commission's‘decision_in the case,
. 2 7| I'm not reading all the wording here, "it's the Commission's
: i
Y 8 vQéGlSlOD that Case 4682 must pe predicated upon the prevention
. Eg ;jﬁof waste of hydrocarbons, and the protection of the correlative
.ggl 10 rights of the ownerﬂ of the properties in the Blanco-Mesa
: g% 1 _Verde Gas Pool. That the Commission will receive evidence
£> ;é; i iz that is relevant to the prevention of waste of hydrocarbons,
;' ”EE‘E; ‘and the protection of correlative rights. Evidence )
S w3 £
? gg 18 concerning market demand, curtailment of gas supplies,.energy
355 1z | crisis, and environmental impact will be received by the
gg 1% ’Commission and considered in its determination to approve or
-§§ o Glsappiove the appiication if tha party otfering Same can
gg @ show the relevance of such matters to the prevention of waste
gf 19 and the protection of correlative rights.
§§ 20 “The Commission also has the authority to gather
Sz
ég 21 for 1nformationa1 purposes evidence concerning market demanq,
g; 22 curtailgent of gas supplies, eénergy crisis, and environmental
’ g? 23 matters, though such are not to be coneidered in its
- %5 2 determination of approval or disapprovaliof the subject
K application.
25 o B




- e
| - 1 “sppat the Commission will recelve evidence

2 ‘concerning market demand, curtailment of gas sdﬁﬁiféﬁ?’éﬁefgy

3| crisis, and environmental matters if offered by a party

”4“éfelyfcriﬁﬁcrmationélwp“r99933°"~

" 5 1 have been instructéd to read that statéﬁéﬁt )

o

6 into the record today as notification to allyparties thaé

gl in the hearing teday. anything relating to other than the

8 protection of correlative rights or theAprevention of wa“te

0| will be admitted for jnformational pufposes only, and will
. ‘ 7
’-~ww~www~“ngtmbe_relgyantf%r consideration of the application, or

dearnley, meier & mc cormick

10
11 its denial or approval. - ' -
. iz f ‘> Ygu‘may pr9ceed, Mr. Morris.
§§ 13 Mﬁ. MORRIS: Mr. Examiner, in view of thé é
E %é‘ 14 ex?;anatory statement you have made conqerning the scoPefof
ié 15 this hearing, and the Commission's'intentions, T would like
g% 6| t° just make a prief opening statement concerning ;%is case.
‘o ’
ig ‘17 I thinkvthere is nc secrét about the fact that
<3 , S .
%é 18 | El Paso Natural Gas isrvéry défiﬁitely cdhcerned“ébduﬁiﬁéetiﬁg'
%z 19| its markeé dem&ﬁ@. We have made that very clear to ;A;
° ,
éé 26 commission, and to the various interested ga:tieswﬁorwﬁhé
- < . - )
- §§ 2 past>severa1 years. It's a very reaixprqblem to the.
- \ %% 2 company, to the Stage, and to the parts of éﬁe“nation/that”x
%% 2; El Paso gerves, and where its customers are located.
ié 24 We recognize, however, that this Commission, in

. X view of the Jalmat decision, which you have referred to,

25 |

-_




dearnie

209 SIMMS BLDG.# P.O. BOX 1092e PHONE 2%!3-0691.ALBUQUERQ‘UE. NEWMEXICO 87103

k

y, meler & mic cormic

NEW MEXICO 87108

1216 FIRST NATIONAL BANK BLDG, EAST ¢ALBUQUERQUE,

10
11

12

16

17

18

19

21

2

23

24

25

PAGE 7

 prevention of wasteé and the protection—o

feels that it's constrained by the Conservation Statute

in making a decision in this case on the basis of the

‘Just what constitutes waste in this day and time

is a matter that,in my opinion; is still emerging. We are

still seeking a definition of what constitutes waste in ghe
context of the day's prxoblems.

Just as more or less an aside, I wonder whether
the Suéréme Court of ﬁew Mexico could reach the same
decision if the Jalmat case were presented to it for the
first time today,xﬁut thatxis a matter that we can only
conjecture uﬁon, and we are not asking gﬁe Commission here

.. L
today to try and second guess the Supreme Court of the

Aomer Rmcrs s £ remsrvoa
wWewW mEeRITS, L Course,

We believe that we can show, through the evidénce_

that we will present today, that there is a conservation -

basis upon which the Commission should agrant the application

that we have made.

I believe there is a considerable mdnetéry Saving
that can be made to the opéfators throughout the San Juan

‘Basin by adopting and granting our application in some form.

_wajbelieve;that to somé degree, correlative rights,

particularly those of the operaﬁors‘of the marginal wells,
can be protected, and we believe that throughout this

matter under discussion, that there are considerations of

B S S
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of evidence.

It has also been suggested that the actual

presentation of evidence be continued to a later date. El

Paso Natural Gas Company has no objection to this-suggéétion,

so long as there is something definite to be accomplished

by an informal conference, and so long as the matter is not

cont}nued for too long a time.

We would be agreeable for a continuance for, say,
thirﬁy'or forty days,‘something like that. Howevef, we
believe the matter has soﬁe urgency , and has already been

continued for some time, and we would suggest that if the
Examiner finds this procedure advisable that he fix a déte
foxr a he&rihgféémé‘éimes in January.

Sy

Mﬁ::NUTTER: Does anyone have any suggestion?
We do have certain dates that would be available for a
hearing. We will be governed by the Examinef Hearing
schedule, which iists dates of January l7th, January 31lst,
February l4th, and February 28th.

MR. MORRIS: It has been suggested that rather
than asking the Examiner to set a time for a hearing, or
for a cbntlnﬂéncé'at this time, that wé might go into .

informal conference, and then come back and report our

progress to the Examiner, and if the matter needs to be

continued at that time to a fixed date,'wéwmay'have a better
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MR. NUTTER: We could continue this case until

3| a certain nour todayf,and_;hgn you could report back.

-4 ' MR. MORRIS: could we say 1:30?
8 MR, NUTTER: Case 4853 will be recessed antil

6 1:30 this afternoon,

7 , (Whereupon Case 4853 was recessed until 1:30 P.HMe,

g | Tuesday, pecember 19th. 1972.) .

10

i1

o - (7
PAGE lo o
1| geel for when that date should be.
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(Case 4853 was continued at 1:30 P.M., Tuesday,

Decenber 19th, 1972.)

" first case this afternoon will be Case Number 4853. -

MR. MORRIS: Mr. Examiner, when the matter was

continued from this morning‘s session, those who had entered
appearances in the case convened in an informai cdnferénce
to éiscuss El Paso's application.

We would like to report to the Examiner at this
time that I-tﬁink it was a beneficial experience for us,
although I cannot report here to you that everyone ''is in

conplete agreément, but we have determined a coursf}bf

 procedurewwhich I believe will be acceptable to you and to

the Commission.

hearing be continued until February l4th.

Within the next few days, El Paso wili file with
the Coﬁmiséion, and will furnish to all of the parties that
had enteredAappearancés in tﬁis éase, a épecificwpioposai
concerning éhe cﬁange that E1 Paso is seeking in this
matter.

We want to clarify whaﬁ it is that we are actually
proposing by way of change.

T would like to say generally that our proposal
‘'will be to this effect. We will propose a biannual testing
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16

18

on all wells in all pools prorated and non-prorated in therwr

. gan Juan Basin, withﬁthe“exception of the exXxempt margiﬁai )

wells for which no tests are required under present
prodedures. There would, of course, be a discretionary

right for each operator to test wells more often if he so

desired, but the proposal would be to test all wells-- let

me put it this way. A test of each well at-least-once évery
gjq‘yearé{ The test would be conducted on all the wélis

i; a particular éool in the same year under ovr prostaI,
and would become effgctive for 1973 for the first group of

pools. Let's say half of the wells, or half of the pools

that would constitute approximately half of the wells in

~ the Basin.

talked about all morning, but that is basically what we have ,

determinedjthat our application will be, and what our
specific proposal will‘be, and ﬁe will file that with the
Commission here within the next few days. |
MR. NUTTER: Mr. Morris, justvby outlining
briefly what ydur proposal will be, it appears it may not

conform specifically with the case as called here, and as

noted on the docket here. Do you think you will file a new’

- ‘ - - - 3 \l L
application, and we should re-acdvertise it, or will this

advertisement for this case be sufficient?

MR. MORRIS: We would prefe: not to have to call
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.a._new case. forithe reason that the péop}e_yggwggmgwghggqﬁwmwuWM

mornlng and entnred appearances have now formc? a group to

| try and work thls out. We know who we are dealing with, and

who we should be in communicaéion with as far as t;ging to
work out something acceptable to the industry and to the
Commission. If we call a new case, it would of course,
entail the possibility that additional parties would appéar
at the time of the new hearing, and just for the sake of
knowing who the.intereéted pafties are, and being in
communication with’them, we would ratﬁer just have a
continuation of the present case. But we don't mean to be
inflexible on that. If the Commission feels it should be
re-advertised, we certainly will be willing to go along
with that.}_

MRﬁ NUTTER: I think'the advertisgyeyt ég brgad”
enough éo”cover whgtryou mentioned here a§ being the points
that would be considered on February l4th, It may even
be broader fhan you need.

MR.'QORRIS: Yes.

MR. NUTTER: We have had contact from & number

of operators who were not here today, but who have 1ndlcated
an interest by correspondence submitted to the Commission.

Perhaps if you take a 1ist of those operators, Mr. Morris,

you could furnish them with what you are proposing.

MR. MORRIS: I would be glad to do that.
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i 1 MR. NUTTER: Is there any objection to a ' S -
N :“ 2| continuance of Case 48537
ol
e 3 . (No response)
U " : '
i € 4 MR. NUTTER: If not, Case 4853 will be continued
- :;:.m! . - . .
v e o ,
, o ' §| to a hearing to be held’at the same place at 9:00-A.M., on’
% 6| February l4th, 1973. |
E 7 _This hearing gtands adjourned.
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NEW MEXICO OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION CONFERENCE ROOM,
STATE LAND OFFICE BUILDING
SANY.. FE, NEW MEXICO

Wednesday, November 1, 1972

EXAMINER HEARING

IN THE MATTER OF:

Application of El Paso Natural Gas
Company for amendment of gas well
te§§1ng procedures, San Juan Basin,
Nev' Mexico. '

Case No. 4853 ..

N Sl et vl S Na? el

BEFORE: ELvis A. Utz,.
Examinexr

TRANSCRIPT OF HEARING
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!which wérﬁiilrtake>up first.

MR. UTZ: We have this morning thrée continued cases
Case 4853, the application of El Paso Natural Gas

Company for amendment of gas well testing procedures, San Juan

MR. MORRIS: -I'm Richard;Morris of Montgomery,
Federici, Andrews, Hannahs and Morris, Santa Fe,’appeériﬁéi
on behalf of the applicant, El Paso Natural Gas Compahy. It is
our understanding that the Commission:étaff'has,'br intends to
ask the Examiner to continue this case in some date in December
and El1 Paso has no objection';o this'continuance. when we

learned gf this, ElVPaSO, on October 27£h. sent a letter to

;all obé#ators,inAthe San Juan Basin and I believé you:have a

copy of that letter in the file in this case, advising them
that El Paso would have no objection to the continuance. And

at this time, Mr. Examiner, we would join, or if you like,

‘actually move for continuance in this case until December 19th.

1

MR. UTZ: Thank you, Mr. Morris. The case will be
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-Santa Fe

December 21, 1972

PR ST New Mexico 011 Conservation Commission ;;Z ‘(;
SR | P. 0. Box 2088 | f A »
. Coed Santa Fe, New Mexico 87501 : zf:
- Attention: Mr. Daniel S. Nutter, Examiner

Re: NMOCC Case 4853: Amendment of
- Gas Well Testing Procedure, San
, : Juan Basin, New Mexico

Gentlemen:

: Enclosed is E1l Paso Natural Gas Company's  proposed change in the
. - gas'well testing procedires for the’ San Juan ‘Basin, New Mexico, as
: such procedures are currently prescribed by Order No. R-333-F, as
amended. In substance this proposal provides as follows:

i (a) BiennialxDe]iverabi]ity'andDShut-In Pressure Tests
shall be taken on.al) gas wells in the prorated and non-
prorated pools of the‘San Juan Basin Area’ except  those:
wells classified ‘as ‘exempt marginal. No Deliverability

- and . Shut-In Pressure Tests shall be required on exempt
marginal wells. :

i
%
CSZ ép aso maiuraz gas @omﬁ%&hm 29 1972
< : 61 (@aso, geras 79978 OIL CONSERVATION CO_MM g | :

(b} A1 new wells, veworked wells and recompleted wells
in the San-Juan Basin Area shall receive Deliverability
and. Shut-In Pressure Tests:on an annual basis until three
annual tests have been taken ahd thereafter such tests
shall be taken on a biennial basis.

- = (c) ﬂAll“gﬁS;Fei1§win;§:given;pcc!wsha}1>béjté§féﬁ‘ﬁh"thé'
B T © 7 same test year. Accordingly, the San Juan Basin pools
o have been divided into two groups for testing in alter-
nate years.

s At £ ] AR

_ As indicated below, copies of this letter and of the proposed
change in Order No. R-333-F have been sent to the principals and®
- : attorneys of all interested parties -appearing of ‘record in Case 4853.
S ; Copies have also been mailed to those parties communicating in writing
P with the Commission in reference to this case.

Very truly yours,
EL PASO NATURAL GAS COMPANY

o v D Enclosure
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Midl-nd, Texas 79701

1e. Preatice Watts }

Executive Vice Presidenb

Aztec 01 & Gas Company e

2000ulst;National'Bank Bldg.
" pallas, Texas 75202

Mr. W. ¢. Blackburn
| Continéﬁtal‘Oii Company
T 152 N. purbin St. .
casper ‘yoming 82601
Attn: Hr. c. M, Tarr

Mr. Saul Cohen
Attorney at Law

Box 877

Santa YFe, yom. 87501

S - )
Hailing List, NMOCC Case No. 853" L
M. W.H. McDermott -~ “Southern Usion (1as Company
: "Attorney at- Law Fidelity Union Tower -
; Lincoln Building Dallas, Texas 75201
§ Santa Fe, MN.1. 87501 Attn: Mr. Oran’ Haseltine
Mr. Morrls G. Gray gouthern Union production Ge.
. Division Attorney Attn: Mr. L. 3. Muennlck.
Marathon 0il Company Vice‘President ,
$.0. Box 120 Fidelity Union Tower Bldg.
 casper, Wyoming 82601 pallas, Texas 752901
b - My. Paul A. -Cooter : : Mr. J. A. Morris
Attorney ab Law Engineering Supervisor
- p.0. Drawer 700 ,MObil'Oil,Company
Roswell, N.M. 88201 : Midland, Texas 79701
Amoco production Company Tennecd>011 Compahy \
gsecurity Life Bldg. ‘Attn: ‘Mr. R. A. Williford
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] Attorney at Law Gul# 0il Corpgration
! P.0. Box 17693 P.0O. Drawer 1150
santa Fe, N.M. 27501 CAttn: Mr. R. 0. Bcbo
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Blanco Mesaverde; Aztec-Pictured Cliffs; Ballard- Pictured
Cliffs; West vutz-Pictured C1iffs; Tapac1to ~pictured C1iffs,

Group B:

Basin Dakota; South Blanco- P1ctured Cliffs; Fulcher Kutz-
Pictured Cliffs; Blanco- =pictured Cliffs; all other Gas Pools

(42
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| ‘ by these rules must be filed with the Comm1ss1on ts Aztec office
B
B __and with the appropridte gas transportatxon fac111ty within

60 days following the comp]et10n of each test Provided I
% , however, that any test‘comp1eted between November 1 and Novem-
| ber 30 must be filed not later than December 10. Failure to
© file any test within the above- -prescribed times will subject
the we11 to the loss of one day's al]owab1e for each day the
test is late. No extens1on of t1me for filing tests beyond
;~5{'_:; : ~ December 10 w111 be granted except after notice and

gn‘,?!;: hearing.

J:__: . | (Al] other prov1s1ons of Order No. R-333-F, as amended, not herein set

out shall be ghanged only as is necessary to prov1de for biennial rather

than annual deliverability tests.)




PROPOSED RFVISION TO ORDER NO. R-333-F, AS_AMENDED

(a1l changes are under11ned)

o ngéiibn'z B1enn1a1 "Deliverability and Shut-In Pressure Tests

A. B1enn1a1 De11verab111ty and Shut In Pressure Tests sha]] be

made on all gas wells dur1ng the period from December 1

through the following November 30 each Test year except as
follows:

1. A Biennial Deliverability and Shut-In Pressure Test will
not be required during the igéﬁ_year for any well con-
nected to a gas transportation faci1ity after September

Sy ’ 30{‘.Such tests may be taken at the optfon of the operator

of the well, however.

2. When.the Initial DeliverabiTity and Shut-In Pressure Test

requxred by Section 1 B above has been taken in'aeCOfdance
~with the biennial test1ng procedure out]1ned in Section 2

of Chapter II of these vules, the ‘initial test may be

considered the bienniaﬁ test for the year in which the
1 . test was completed. Provided'hdwever, that if an bperatpr
intends to use such initial test as the flrst b1enn1al

test, he must notif;: the Commission and the gas transpor-

tation facility to which the well is connected of his
B S g o ) s g

intent in writing-pricr to the conclusion of the 14-day 7 - v
‘mmrhhnmnn nPNOd

3. A new]y comp]eted we11 or a reworked or recomp]eféa vell

shall be tested on an annﬂal ba51s unt11 three annua]

"tests have been taken avd thereafter on a b1enn1a1 ba31s

eI YA NS I

as_is requ1red for other we1ls in the poo] in wnlch “that

well is located.

8. In order that all tests of wel]é in-a pool shall be“conducted

e e ThPoA i

in the same test year and in order to divide‘the'tests into

alternate years on a reasonable basis, all wells to be tested‘

t1n the pools listed in Group A below shall be tested in_odd

‘years and all wells in the poo1s 11sted in Group B sha1] be

tested in even years.




... _GOVERNOR

' BRUCE KING
O1L CONSERVATION COMMISSION CHAIRMAN
'STATE OF NEW MEXICO . LANDCOMMISSIONER

ALEX J. ARMIIO
MEMBER

STATE GEOLOGIST
A.L.PORTER,JR.
SECRETARY —~ DIRECTOR

P, ). BOX 2088 - SANTA FE
: 87501

March 27, 1973»

Re: Case No. . 4853

Mr. Richard S, Morris ‘
Montyomery, Federici, Andrews, Order No. R-333-F-1
Hannahs & Morris B Applicant:”

Attorneys at Law
Posg}Office Box ?307
Santa Fe, New Mexico

El Paso Natural Gas Company

Dear Sir:

Enclosedfhérewith are two copies of the above-referenced
Commission order recently entered in the subject case.

truly vyo R

A T, DPARTPTERD iy S / ¢

cras TAFe X NFANAZ XNy U LY i 4

Secretary-Director

ALP/ir
Copy of orxrder also sent to:

Hobbs OCC___ % _
Artesia OCC '

‘Aztec  OCC X

OTHER Jason Kellahin, Saul Cohen, Paul Cooter, Carl Traywick,

Bill Simmons, R, A. Willi{foxd
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BEFORE THE OIL CONSBRVATION COMMISSION
OF THE STATE OF NEW MEXICO

IN THE MATTER OF TIE HEARING
CALLED BY THE OIL CONSERVATION
COMMISSION OF NEW MEXICO FOR

THE PURPOSE OF CONSIDERING:

/ ‘ Order No. R-333-F-1

APPLICATION OF EL PASO NATURAL
GAS COMPANY FOR AMENDMENT OF GAS
WELL TESTING PROCEDURES, SAN
JUAN BASIN, NEW MEXICO.

ORDER OF THE COMMISSION

BY THE commrssibn-

This cause came on for hearing at 9 a.m. on February 14,
1973, at Sarnta Fe, New Mexico, before Examiner Daniel S. Nutter.

NOW, on this 27th day of March, 1973, the Commission,
a quorum being present, having considered the testimony, the
record, and the recommendations of the £xaminer, and ‘being
fully advised in the premises,

FINDS:

(1) That due public notice having been given as required
by law,vthe Commission has jurisdiction of this cause and the
subject matter thereof.

(2) .That Commission Order No. R-333-F, as amended by
Ordérs Nos. R-333~G, R~333~H, and R-333-H~1l, requires annual
deliverability and shut-in pressure tests of all gas wells
in the San Juan Basin of San Juan, Rio Arriba, McKinley, and
Sandoval Countiss, New Mexico, subject to any specific modifica-

peol after notice and hearing,
(3) That the applicant, FEl Paso Natural Gas Company, ‘geeks

the amendment of Order No. R-333-F, as amended, to provide that
biennial deliverability and shut-in pressure tests would be taken

on all gas wells in the San Juan Basir except those wells plassi-”

fied as “exempt marginal," which exempt marginal wells would be

't:i\cmyu £yrom +ha l»nnf' reauirementS-

(4) That the applicant also proposes that all new wells,
reworked wells, and recompleted wells in the San Juan Basin
would receive deliverability and shut-in pressure tests on an
annual basis until three annual tests have been taken; and that
thereafter such tests would be taken on a bienniesl basis,




be tested each year.

-2
Ccase No. 4853
Order HNo. R~-333-F-1

'igfhmfﬁéfméﬁé“applicaﬁt~furtherrprnposes that all gas wells

in any given pool would be tested in the same year, and that
approximately ona-half of the wells in the San Juan pasin would

(6) That the amendment of Cormission Order NoO. R-333-F,

as amended, in accordance with the proposal of El Paso Natural
Gas Company. as described in Findings Nos. (3) through (5) above
will not cause waste nox violate correlative rights, and should
be approved. '

(7) That Commission order No. R-333-F, as amended, should

be further amended to provide definitive criteria upon which to

classify gas wells as "exempt marginal,” which exempt marginal
wells would be exempt from deliverability and shut-in pressure
test requirements. ‘

(8} That the production from all gas wells in the San Juan
pasin should be reviewed annually and the wells should be classi-
fied into or out of the test exempt status each year effective
the first day of January. B ‘

(9) That upon review of saild production; gas wells completed
in the Pictured Cliffs or shallowexr formations which failed to
produce in excess of 12,000 MCF during the preceding 12-month
period, and gas wells completed in any formation deeper than the

“ plctured cliffs formation which failed to produce in excess -9of

24,000 MCF during the preceding 12-month period, should be
classified as exempt marginal, and should be exempt from further

deliverability and shut-in pressure tests as long as they remain -

S0 classified.

(10) That adoption of the definitive criteria for classifica-~
,tignugfjgas,wells‘ingc or out of the exempt marginal status as j
outlined avove wili AoU cause wactc oY winiate correlative :ightér

and should be approved.

(11) That to avoid confusion, comnission Oxder No. R-333-F,.
as amended by Orders Nos. R-333-G, R-333-H, and R-333~H-1, and as
further amended as proposed in the ingtant case, should be. super-
seded by an entire new order, designated as commission Order

No. R-333~F-1, which should promulgate gas well testing rules

and procedures for the San Juan Basin as heretofore and herein
approved by the Cormigsion. ‘

It 1S THEREFORE ORDERED:

(1) That effective January 1, 1974, the following special
Rules and Regulations governing gas well ‘testing in the San
Juan Basin (Counties of San Juan, Rio Arriba, McKinley, and
sandoval, New Mexico), guperseding the rules and regulations :
contained in Commission Order No. R-333-F, as amended by Orders
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Nos. R-333-G, R-333-H, and R—333—n—;,=a:e hareby promulgafed
and adopted as an exception to Rules 401l and. 402 of the
general statewide rules and regulations of this Commission
-¥alating to gas well testing procedures.

e GAS WELL TESTING RULES AND PROCEDURES ~ ~ —
i SAN JUAN BASIN, NEW MEXICO

-, PN
AT
— ¥

CHAPTER I TYPE OF TESTS REQUIRED

Section 1l: Initial Deliverability and Shut-In Pressure Tests
for Newly Completed Wells

A. Immediately upon completion ofweach gas well in the
San Juan Basin, a shut~in pressure test of at least
seven days duration shall be made. :

‘B. Within 60 days after a wall is connected to a gas
trxansportation facility, the well shall have been
tested in accordance with Section 1 ‘of Chapter II of
these rules, "Initial Deliverability and Shut~In
Pressure Test Procedures,” and the results of the
test filed with the Commission's Aztec office and
with the gas transportation facility to which the
well is connected. Fallure to file said teat within
the above-prescribed 60-day period will subject the
well to the loss of one day's allowable for each day
the test is late.

. C. The regquirements for Initial Tests' and Arnnual or
Biennial - Deliverability and Shut-~In Pressure Tests
and the notificdation regquirements and scheduling of
such tests which apply to newly completed wells shall
alao apply to reworked or recompleted wells.

D. Any tests taken for informational purposes priox
to pipeline connection shall not be xrecognized as
officlal tests for the assignment of allowables.

Section 2: Annual and Biennial Delivergbility and Shut-In
Pressure Tests N

A. Biennial Deliverability and Shutffn Pressure Tests
shall be made on all gas wellz during the period
from December 1 through the following November 30
each year except as follows:

1. A nevly completed well or a reworked or recompleted
well shall be tested on an annual basis until three
annual tests have been taken, after which the well
shall be tested bilennially as is required for
other wells in the pool in which the well is’
located.
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2. An Annual Daliverability and Shut~-In Pressure Test
shall not be required during the current year for
any well connected to a gas transportation facility
after September 30. Such tests may be taken at
the option of the operator of the well, however.

3. When the Initial Deliverability and Shut-In Pressure
' Test required by -Section 1-B above has been taken
in accordance with the annual and biennial testing
procedure outlined in Section 2 of Chapter II ‘of
these rules, the initial test may be considered
the first of the three required annual tests for
the well. Provided however, if the: cperator intends
to use such initial test as the first annual test,
he must notify the Commission and the gas transporta-
tion facility to which the well is connected of his
dintent in writing prior to the conclusion of the
l14-day conditioning period.

4. Wells classified as "exempt marginal” shall not
. be subject to the requirements of annual or
biennial deliverability and shut-in pressure
tests. '

Classification of wells into or out of the exempt
marginal status shall be done once each year
effective January 1.

Gas wells completed in the Pictured Ciiffs forma-
‘tion or in any shallower formation.which were
connected throughout the year but which failed
to produce in excess of 12,000 MCF of gas during
the preceding. l2-month period shall be classified
"exenpt marginal."

Gas wells completed in any formation deeper than -
the Pictured Cliffs formation which were connected
throughout the year but which failed to produce

in excess cf 24,000 MCF of gas during the preceding
12-month period shall be clagsified "exempt marginal.”
A gas well connected for less than one year may

be clasgified as "exempt marginal" 1f at least
three months of production history is available

at ,the annual classification time and if the
average daily rate of production clearly indicates
that the well would be eligible for exempt marginal
status if 12 months of production history were
available.

All Annual and Biennial Deliverability and Shut-In
Pressure Tests required by these rules must be filed
with the Commission's Aztec office and with the

.
R



S o Case No. 4853
L.nrdar Mo, R-133-F-]

appropriate gas transportation facility within
60 Adays following the completion of each test.
Provided however, that any test completed
between October 10 and November 30 must be
filed not later than Dacember 10. Failure to
. file any test within the above-prescribed times
RS T will subject the well to the loss of cne day's
st allowable for each day the test is late. No

o extension of time for filing tests beyond Decem-
ber 10 will be granted except after notice and
hearing.

Ségtion 3: Scheduling of Tests,

A. By September 1 of each year, the District Supexvisor
- of the Aztec District Office of the Comnmission
shall by memorandum notify each gas transportation
facility of the pools which are to be scheduled -
for biennial testing during the following testing
seagon from December 1 through November 30.

B. Annual and Bieénnial Delivérability Tests -

o o By Hovember 1l of each year, each gas transporta-
" A tion facility shall, in cooperation with the
; : operators involved, prepare and submit a schedule

" of the wells 'to which it is connected which are-
S ~to be tested Aduring the ensuing December and
January. Saild schedule shall be entitled,
“Annual and Biennial Deliverability and Shut-In
Pressure Test Schedule,” and shall be submitted
in triplicate to the Commission's Aztec office.
At least one copy ghall also be furnished each
operator concerned. The schedule shall indicate
the date of tests, pool, operator, lease, well
number, and locatlon of each well. At least

30 days prior to the beginning of each suc-~
ceeding 2-month testing interval, a similar
schedule shall be prepared and filed in
accordance with the above.

The gas transportation facility and the Aztec

District Office of the Commission shall be

notified immediately by any operator unable

to conduct any test as scheduled. 1In the event

a well is not tested in accordance with the test -
schedule, the well shall be re-scheduled by the

-gas transportation facility, and the Commission ,
and the operator of the well so notified in writing.

Notice to the Commission must be received prior

to the conclusion of the l4-day conditioning

period. Notice to the Commission of shut-in
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- pre.sure tests which age’ schadylyd 2t 2 time
other than {mmediately followin,, the f£low test
nust e received prior to the time that the
well is shut-in. .

1t shall be the responsibility of each operator
to determine that all of {ts wells are pLoperly

scheduled for testing by the gas txansportation
faclility to which they are connected, in order

that all annual or biennial tests nay be conpleted
during the testing season.

B. Déiiverability Re-Tests

An operator may., in cooperation with the gas
rransportation gacility., schedule a well for 2
deliverability re-test upon notification to the
commission’'s Aztec office at least ten days before
the test is to pe commenced. guch re-test shall
be for good and gubstantial reason and shall be
subject to the approval of the Commission. Re-
tests shall -in all ways pe conducted in conformance
with the Annual and piennial Deliverability Test
Procedures of these rules. The commigsion, at
its discretion,imay~require the re-testing of any
well by notification to the operator o schedule
such re-test.

gection 4: witneasing of Tests

Any Initial Annual or Biennialzneliverability and

Shut*IﬁvFressurgﬂTest_may_be witnessed by any or

- all of the following: an agent of the Commission,
an offset operator, a representative of the gas
transportation facility connedcted to the well L
undexr test, or a representative of the gas trangpoxta-
tion facllity taking gas fxrom an offset operator.

CHAPTER IIX PROCEDURE FOR TESTING

section 1: iﬁitlil'Déiivefability and Shut~-In Pressure Test
Procedure LS

connected to a gas gransportation facility. the
operator shall complete 2 deliverability and shut-~
in pressure test of the well in conformance with
the "Annual and Biennial peliverability and Shut-
In pressure Test pProcedures” prescribed in section 2
of this chapter. Results-of the test shall be filed
ag required by section 1 of chapter I of these rules.

i
]
|
!
\ A. wWithin 60 days after a newly completed well is
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B. In the event it is impractical to test a newly
completed well in conformance with Paragraph A
above, the operator may conduct the deliverability
and shut-in pressure test in the following manner
(provided, however; that any test s0 conducted
will not be accepted as the first annual deliverability
and shut~in pressure test as described in Paragraph
A-3 of Section 2, Chapter I):

gnI e T 4 "~ 1. A 7- or 8-day production chart may be used as
T e ’ the basis for determining the well's deliv-

L erability, providing the chart so used is

e _ ' preceded by-at least 14 days continuous ,

‘ o production. The well shall produce through
;o either the casing or tubing, but not both,
into a pipeline during these periods. The
production valve and the choke settings shall
not be changed’ during either the conditioning
or flow period with the exception of the first
week of the conditioning period when maximum
! production would over-range the meter chart or
: location production equipment.

‘ § 2. A shut-in pressure of at least seven days

P ' duration shall be taken. This shall be the
shut-in test required in Paragrapn A, Section 1
of Chapter I of these rules.

T N e Y
.

. ; 3. The average daily static meter pressure shall
: he determined in accordance with Section 2 of
SR o . Chapter II of these rules. This pressgure shall
N o ‘be used as P¢ in calculating Py, for the Deliverability

ST cen e Calculation.

4. The Haily average rate of flow 3hall be determined
in accordance with Section 2 of Chapter II.

S. The static wellhead working presasure (Py,) shall
be determined in accordance with Section 2 of
Chapter II.

6. The deliverability of the well shall be deter~
nmined by using the data determined in Paragraphs
1 through 5 above in the deliverability formula
in accordance with Section 2 of Chapter II.

7. The data and calculations for Paragraphs 1 through
6 above shall be reported as required in Section 1
of Chapter I of these rules, upon the blue-colored
Form C-122-A.
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section 2: Annual and Bienﬁféi‘“ﬁéi’iiiéfabihty»~andr~smzt=1n I

Pressure Test pProcedure

-This test shall be taken by producing a well into the
pipeline through either the casing oxr tubing, put not both.
The production valve and choke. settings shall not be changed -
during either the conditioning or flow periods except during the
first seven days of the conditidhing‘period'when maximum produc-
tion would over~-range the meter chart or the 1ocation<production
equipment. The daily flowing rate shall be determined from an
average of seven consecutive»producing days., following a mininun
conditioning period of 14 consecutive days»production. The first
geven days of gaid conditioning periocd shall have not more than
one_intexruptipn, which interruption,shall pbe no more than 36
continuous hours in duration. The eighth to fourteenth days,
inclusive, of said conditioning period shall have no intexr-
ruptions whatsoever. All production during the 14-day condi-
tiofilng period plus the 7-day deliverabildty test period shall
be at static wellhead working pressures not in excess of 75 per-
cent of the previous annual or biennial 7fahy shut-in pressure
of the well if such previous annual or biennial shut—-in pressure
jnformation is available;“otherwise,”the 7-day initial deliv~
erability shut-in pressure of the well shall be used. ‘

In the event that the existing 1ihe-pressute does not

‘ Le}mit a drawdown as\specified:abOVe with the well producing

unrestrictedly into the pipeline, the operator shall request an
exception to this requirement on Form C-122-A. The request
shall state the xeasons for the necessity for the exception..

Instahtanéous pressurese shall,be measuged by deadweight
gauge during the 7-day £low period &t the casinghead, tubing-

liead, and nrifice meter,waﬁd,shgl}mbe-recorded along with

instantaneous meter-chart atatlC pressurs reading . -

‘When it is necessary to restrict the flow of gas
between the wellhead and orifice meter, the ratio of the down-
gtrean pressure'to the upstrean pressure ghall be deternined.

when this ;atio ig 0.57, or less, critical flow conditions shall
" be considered €o exist acrcss,themres;riction.

wWhen more than one restriction between the wellhead
and orifice meter causes the pressures to reflect critical
flow between the wellhead and orifice metexr, the pressures
across each of these restrictions shall be measured to deter-
mine whether critical flow exists at any restriction. When
critical flow does not exist at any restriction, the pressures
taken to disprove critical flow shall be reported to the
Commission on Form c~122-A in item (n) of the form. When

_ critical flow conditions exist, the instantaneous flowing

pressures required hereinabove shall be measured during the
iast 48 hours of the 7-day flow period.
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T _ When critical flow exists between the wellhead and
) M_O'i"i.fiﬁ’é_iﬁéitér', the ‘maneurad ‘wellhead fiowing. pressure of the
gtring through which the well flowed during test shall be
used as Py when calculating the static wellhead working
pressure (pyw) using the method established below.

When\critical £low does not exist at any restriction, k¢t

shall be the corrected average gtatlc pressure from the meter

i‘: chart plusffriction 1o0ss from the wellhead to the orifice meteXx.

The static wellhead working pressure (Py). of any well -
under test ghall be the calculated 7-day average static tubing
e _ } pressure if the well is flowing through the casing: it shall

3 : be the calculated 7-day average static casing pressure i1f the
o well is flowing through the tubing. The static wellhead‘WOrking

pressure (Py,) shall be calculated by applying the tables and

procedures set out in the New Mexico Oil Conservation Ccommission

Manual entitled "Method of calculating Pressure Loss Due to
Friction in Gas Well FlowﬁStrings for San Juan Basin. o

To obtain the shut-in pressure of a well under test.,

the well shall be shut in some time during the current testing

gseason for a pexiod of seven to fourteen consecutive days.
guch shut-in pressuxe shall be measured during the eighth to

i fifteenth day following shutting in of the well. The 7-day

shut-in pressure shall be megsured on both the tubing and the

casing when communication exlsts between the two strings. The

Y fevnaninly

e et
-

calculation. Wwhen any such shut-in pressure is determined by
the Commission to be abnormally low, ‘the gshut-in pressure to
pe used shall be determined by one of the following methods:

st

\ : 1. A ébmmiséiéhzdésiqﬁaﬁéd value.

2. An'éVéréééhéﬁﬁt:iﬁ“pies;a:c ~% 211 offset
wells completed in the same zone.

)
L]

A ‘calculated gsurface pressure based on a

measured bottom-hole pressure. such calcula-
tion shall be made in accordance with the New

 Mexico Oil Conservation commigsion "Back

Pressure“Manual;” Exam§le~ﬂc.v71 -

SR nm——

All wellhead pressures ag well as the flowing meter
pressure tests which are to be taken during the 7-day deliv-
erability test period as required hereinabove ghall be taken
with a deadiweight gauge. -The deadweight reading and the date

in the operator's records with the teat information.

and time according to the chart shall be recorded and imaintained

-

higher of such pressures sha&ll be used as Pc in the deliverability
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Orifice meter chartse shall be changed ana so arranged
as to reflect upon a single chart the flow data for the gas
from each well for the full 7-day deliverability test period;
‘however, no tests shall be voided if satisfactory explanation
is made as to the necessity for using test volumes through two
chart periods. Correctioris shall be made for pressure base,
measured flowing temperature, specific gravity, and super-
compressibility; provided howevar, if the specific gravity-of
the gas from any well under test is not available, an estimated
specific gravity may he assumed therefor, based upon that of
gas from near-by wells, the specific gravity of which has been
actually determined by measurement. - -

The 7-day average flowing meter pressure shall be
calculated by taking the average of all consecutive 2-houx
flowing meter pressure readings as recorded on the 7-day flow
period chart. The pressure so calculated shall be used in
calculating the wellhead working pressure, determining super-
compregsibility factors, and calculating flow volumes. :

The 7-~day flow period volume shall e calculated from
the integrated readings as determined from the flow period
orifice meter chart. The volume so calculated shall be“divided
by the number of testing days-on the chart to determine the
average daily rate of flow during said flow period: The flow
chart shall have a minimum of seven and a maximum of eight
legibly recorded flowing days to be acceptable for test purposes.
The volwur:2 used in this calculation shall be corrected to New
Mexico 01l Consarvation"Commission standard'conditions.

flow period and the corrected integrated volume shall be’ deter—
mined by the purchasing company that integrates the flow charts
and furnished to the operator or testing agency when such opera-
tor or testing agency requests such information.

The daily volume of flow as determined from the flow

‘paricd chart integrator readings shall be calculated by applying
the Basic Orific Meter Formuia: ,

Q= C! ’thf

Q = Metered volume of flow Mcfd @ 15.025, 60° F.,
and 0.60 specific gravity. :

Where:

C' = The 24-hour basic orifice meter flow factor
corrected for flowing temperature, gravity,
and supercompressibility.
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h,, = Dally average differential meter preasure
from flow period chart.

P¢g = Dally average flowing meter pressure from
flow period chart. ‘

Thekbasigﬁorifice meter flow factors, flowing temperature
factor, and specific gravity factor shall be determined from the
New Mexico 0il ConserVation Commission "Back Pressure Test Manual.

The daily flow perlod average corrected flowing meter
pressure, psig, shall be used to determine the supercompressibilit
factor. Supercompressibility Tables may be obtained from the New
Mexico 0il Conservation Commission.

When supercompressibility correction is made for a gas
containing either nitrogen or carbon dioxide in excess of two
percent, the supercompressibility factors of such gas shall be
determined by the use of Table V of the C.N.G.A. Bulletin
TS-402 for pressures 100-500 psig, or Table II, TS-461 for
pressures in excess of 500 psiq

C The use. of tables for calculating rates of flow from
intisgrator readings which do not specifically conform to the
New Mexico 0il Conservation Commission "Back Pressure Test
Manual" may be approved for determining the daily flow perzod
rates of flow upon a showing that such tables are appropriate
and necessary.

The daily average integrated rate of flow for the 7- day
Oow- 'peri.ou shall beée corrected for meter error by mu..LL.s.pJ..Lbau.s.uu -

by a correction factor. Said correction factor shall be deter-

mined by dividing the square root of the chart flowing meter

“pressure, psia, into the square rcot of the deadwelight flowing:

meter pressure, psia.

Deliverability pressure, as used herein, is a defined
pressure applied to each well and used in the procesc of com-~
paring the abilities of wells in a pool to produce at static
wellhead working pressures equal to a percentage of the 7~day
shut—-in pressure of the respsctive individual wells. Such
percentage shall be determined and ahnounced periodically by
the Commission based on the relationship of the average static
vellhead working pressures (P,) divided by the dverage 7-day
shut~in pressure (Ps) of the pool.

The deliverability of gas at the "deliverability .
pressure” of any well under test shall be calculated from the
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test data derived from the tests hereinabove required by use

of the following deliverability formula :

v N ¥
e S R T BUAGE

and announced P
shall be made a
ng the previous testing season. The limiting value of the

-

P o~ N 3 n
D = Q (Pcz.. sz)

(=)

Deliverability Mcfd at the deliverabi
pressure, (Pgq), (at Standard Conditio
15.025 psia and €0OF), .

Daily flow rate in Mcfd, at wellhead pressure

{Py) .

7-day shut-in Wellhead Pressure, psia,

determined in accordance with Section 2

of Chapter II.

Deilverability pressure, psia, as’defined ;

above,

Average static wellhead working Pressurae,

as determined from 7-day flow period, psia,

and calculated from New Mexico 0il Consgerva-
tion.Commission:PPréssure LossVDue to Friction"

‘7ables for San Juan Bazin. .

*' Average pool slope of back pressure curves

az follows:

Masaverde Formation B.75
Dakota Producing Interval 0.75
Fruitland Formation 0.85
. Farmington Formation 0.85
‘Pletured Ciiffs Formation  0.85
Other Formations 0.75

(Note: Special Rules for Any
Specific Pool or Formation May
Supersede The Above Values.
Check Special Rules If In Doubt.)

The value of the multiplier in the above formula (ratio

after the application of the pool slope) by which Qis

1 not exceed a limiting value to be determined
eriodically by the Commission. “Such~determination
fter a study of the test data of the pool obtained
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multiplier may be exceeded only after the operator has
conclusively ashown +o the Commission that the shut-in pressure
(Pc) is accurate or that the static wellhead pressure (P;)

T v

cannot be lowered dus to existing producing conditions.

Any test prescribed herein will be considered
unacceptable if the average flow rate for the final 7-day
deliverability test is more than ten percent in excess of
any consecutive 7-day average of the preceding two weeks.

A deliverability test not meeting this requirement shall be
invalid and the well shall be re-tested.

All charts relative to initial, annual, or biennial
deliverability tests or photostats thereof shall be made avail-
able to the Commission upon its request.

All testing agencies, whether individuals, companies,
pipeline companies, or operators, shall maintain a log of all
tests accomplished by them, including all field test data.

All forms heretofore mentioned are hereby adopted for
use in the San Juan Basin Area in open form subject to such
modification as experience may indicate desirable or necessary.

Initial and Annual or Biennizl Deliverability and
Shut-In Pre3sure Tests for gas wells in all formations shall
be conducted and reported in accordance with these _ules and
procedures. Provided however, these rules shall be subject to
any specific modification or change contained in Special Pool
Rules adopted for any pocl after notice and hearing.

CHAPTER III INFORMATIONAL TESTS

A. A one-point back pressure test may be taken on newly
completed wells before their connection or reconnec-
tion to a gas transportation facility. This test
shall not be a required official test but may be
taken for informational purposes at the option of
the operator. When taken, this test nust be taken
and reported as prescribed below:

ONE~POINT BACK PRESSURE POTENTIAL TEST PROCEDURE

1. This test shall be accomplished after a minimum
shut-in of seven days. The shut-in pressure
shall be measured with a deadweight gauge.

2. The flow rate shall be measured by flowing the
well three hours through a positive choke, which
has a 3/4-inch orifice.

-
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13"2:Iﬁéﬁ“hipple which provides a mechanical _
neans of“accurately neasuring the pPressure angd
temperature of the flowing gas shall be installeg
immediately upstream from the positive choke.

The absolute open flow shall be. calculateg using
the conventional back Pressure formula ag shown
in the New Mexico 0i1 Conservation Commission
"Back Pressure Test Manual." o .

The observed data and flow calculations shall pe
reported in duplicate on Form C-122, "Muleji-
Point Back Pressure Test for Gas Wells."

@ choke pressure is 13 psig or less.

When this condition exists the flow rate shall
be measured with a piltot tube ang nipple as
specified in the Commission'sg Manual of "Tables
and Procedure for Pitot Tests,® The pitot test
nipple shall be installed immediately downstream
from the 3/4-inch prositive choke. x

Any well completed with 2~inch ﬁdminal size tubing

(1.995*2nch ID) or larger shall be tested through
the tubing. - -

for from the Commission's Aztec office. Approval of
“shall be hased primarily upon the volune

DONE at Santa

jnated.

o1
Loty
Ruég%%ING, Chairman

C:AQEX Ja/géﬂfd

Fe, New Mexico, on the dayfandw"ear-h=féiﬁ—

STATE OF NEW MEXXCO
,j%:SONSERVATION_COMMISSION
, o
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BEFORE THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
"OF THE STATE OF NEW MEXICO

IN THE MATTER OF THE HEARING

" CALLED BY THi OLL CONSERVATION

COMMISSION OF THE STATE OF NEW
MEXICO FOR THE PURPOSE OF
CONSIDERING:

CASE No. 2695
Order No. R-333-F

THE APPLICATION OF THE CIL CONSERVATION
COMMISSION UPON ITS OWN MOTION FOR AN
ORDER REVISING, AMENDING, OR DELETING

CERTAIN PORTIONS OF ORDER R-333-C & D,

AS AMENDED BY ORDER R-333-E PERTAINING
TO GAS WELL TESTING PROCEDURE APPLICABLE"
TO GAS WELLS COMPLETED IN SAN JUAN, RIO
ARRIBA, MCKINLEY, AND SANDOVAIL COUNTIES,
NEW MEXICO. .

ORDER- OF THE COMMISSION

BY THE COMMISSION“

ThlS cause came on for hearing at.9 o clock a.m. ‘on
November §, 1962, at Santa Fe, New Mexlco, before Daniel S. Nutter,
Examiner duly appointed by the 0il céhservation Commission Oof New
México, hereinafter referred to as the "Commission," in accordance
with Rule 1214 of the Commission Rules and Regulations.

'NOW, cn ;this__ 30th day of November, 1962, the Commission,
a guorum beina present. having : &ongsidered the. annllcatlon the
evidence adduced and the recommendatlons of thelExaminer,

‘Daniel 5. Nutter, and being fully advised in the premises,

e~

| ELNUDS
(1{ That due public notice having been given as required by
law, the Commission has Jurlsdlctlon of this cause and the subject
matter thereof. :

,(2) That - there is need for a mawher £ addLuLvun L5 and -

' revisions of Order No. R-333~C & D as amended by Order No. R-333-E,

heretofore entered by the Commission, said order outlining a test-
ing procedure for gas wells completed in the Counties of San Juan,
Rio Arriba, McKinley, and Sandoval, New Mexico.

(3) That the following rules and regulations should be
adopted, and that said rules and regulations are in the interest
of conservation.
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IT IS THEREFORE ORDERED: “'”“ﬂ“'~~~-VM~WWTWWMMMANW;NW I

: (L) That the following Special Rules and Regulations govern-
ing gas well testing in the San Juan Basin (Counties of San Juan,

TRIOTACTILa; TPMCRiniey, Tana Sandoval; New Mavinn),. .suversgeding. the

rules and regulations containéd in Commission Order No. R-333-C &
D, as amended by Ordexr No. R—33o—u, arc hereby -promulagated and. :
adopted as an exception to Rules 401 and 402 of the general state—
wide rules and regulations of this Commission relating to gas
well testing procedures. B

<

GAS- WELL TESTING RULES AND FROCEDURES
SAN JUAN BASIN, NEW MEXICO

CHAPTER I TYPE OF TESTS REQUIRED

Section 1: Initial Deliyerability and Sliut-In Pressure Tests for
Newly COmpleted Wells

A. Inmediately upon completidn of each gas well in the San
‘Juan Basin, a shut-in pressure test of at least seven days
- duration shall be made.

B. Within 60 :days after a well is connected to a gas trans-

: portation facility, the well shall have been tested in
accordance with Section 1 of Chapter II of these rules,
"Initial Deliverability and Shut-In Préssure Test ‘Proce-~
dures, "‘and the results of the test filed with the-
Comm;sSLOn s Aztec office and with the gas transportation
facility to which the well is connécted. Failure to.file
said test within the above-prescribed 60-day period will
sukject the well to the loss of one day's allowable for
each day the test is late.

C. The: requlrements for Initial Tests and Annual Deliver-
ablllty and Shut-<In préssure Tests and the notification
requirements and scheduling of such tests which apply to
newly completed wells shall also apply to reworked or
recompleted wells.

D. Any tests taken for informational purposes pric. to pipe-
line connection sh&ll not be recognized as official tests
for the assignment of allowables.

Sectien'2:' Annual Deliverablllty dnd Shut In Pressure Tests

_ A. Annual Deliverability and Shut—In Pressure Tests shall be
9? i .made on all gas wellis during the period from Januaxy-i—
AN Dec ember |
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LRI SUG e oay except as follows:

;l',

An Annual Deliverability and Shut-In Pressure
Test will not be required during the current _
year for any well connected to a gas transporta-
tion facility after September 30. Such tests
may be taken at the option of the operator

of the well, however."

T T I IO e v st s o am e o o o e . _ L
Test required by Section 1-B above has been taken in
‘accordance with the annual testing procedure outlined
in Section 2 of Chapter II of these rules,. the initial
test may be considered the annual test for the year
in which the test was completed. Provided however,
that if an operator intends to use such initial test
as the first annual test, he must notify the Commis- -
sion-and the gas transportation facility to which the
well is connected of ‘his intent in writing prior to
the conclusion of the l4-day conditioning period. . .. .
All Annual Deliverability and Shut-In Pressure
Tests required by these rules must be fl}ed
with the Commission's Aztec office and with
the appropriate gas transportation f§c1{1ty
within 60 days following the completion of
- each test. Provided however, that any test
: ,compléted betwee.. November 1 and November 30
‘must be filed not later than December 10.
Failure to file any test within the. above-
prescribed times will subject the well to_ the
loss of one day's allowable for each day the
test is late. No extension of time for filing
tests beyond December 10 will be granted excep
after notice and hearing."

B.

t

T CANNIUAL  VELLVEL QA s v s o

By November 1 of. each year, each gas transporta-
" tion facility shall, in cooperation with the
- operators involved, prepare and submit a schedule
, of the wells to which it is connected which are
to be tested during the ensuing December and
January. Said schedule shall be entitled,
"Annual Deliverability and Shut-In Pressure
Test Schedule,”" and shall be submitted in
triplicate to the Commission's Aztec office.
At least one copy shall also be furnished each
operator concernad. The schedule shall indicate
the date of tests, pool, operator, lease, well
number, and location of each well. At least
30 days prior to the beginning of each suc~
ceeding 2-month testing interval, a similar
schedule shall be prepared and filed in
accordance with th- above." C

. F T R TON B .
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. 7 . Y
ez "Pha gas. l'r-:ncnnv-&-:i-\ on- ‘:-xn-'l\i-tr ehalll hp notified._

immedlately by any operator unable to conduct any test as

3{539heduléd. In the event a well is not tested in accordance

, ??55 with the test schedule, the well shall be re-scheduled by the

: V/ gas transportation facility.,and‘the CommissIOn and the operator

of the well so notified in writing, Notice to the Commission
must be .received prior to the conclusion of the 14- -day con-
ditioning period. Notice to the Commission of shut-ln pressure
‘tests which are scheduled at a time other than 1mmed1ately
following the flow test must be received prior to the time
that the well is shut-in."
LOIT CEICTLIY TRY LG YAD CL i v s o e v e ol

they are connected, in order that all annual tests’ may
be completed during the testing season..

LT

R et N e oAt .

e

B. Deliverability Re-Tests

it a5

L : - An operator mdy, in cooperation with the gas transportation
A S - ....facility, schedule a well for a deliverability re-test upon
: Cod ~ notification to the Commission's Aztec office at least ten
% . days before the test is to be commenced. Such re-test
shall be for good and substantial reason and shall be
" subject to the approval of the Commission. Re=tests

shall in all ways”be conducted in conformance with the -
Annual- Dellverabcllty Test Drocedures of these rules.

The Commission, at its discretion,” ‘may require the re-
testlna of any well by notification to the operator to

heﬂule ‘such re-test.

. SectZon 4: Witnessing of Tests

Any Initial or Annual. Deliverability and”Shut-In Pressure
Test may be w1tneesed by any or all of the following: an
agent of the tommission, an offset operator, a representa-
“tive Ox the gds transportation racillity commecied Lo’ e
well under test, or a representatlve of the gas transporta—

tion facility taking gas’ from an offset operator.

e s

CHAPTER I1 PROCEDURE FOR TESTING

Section 1: Initial Dellverablllty and Shut -In Pressure Test

A. .

Procedure

Within 60 days after
a gas transportation
a deliverability and

- conformance with the

“a newly~completed well is connected to

facility, the operator shall complete
shut-in pressure test of the well in
“"Annual Deliverability and Shut-In

Pressure Test Procedures" prescribed in Saction 2 of thlB
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~ _chaptér. ‘Resilts of the test shall be filed as required
- by Section 1 of Chapter I of thcse rules.

B. In the event it is 1mpract1cal to test a newly completed
well in conformance with Paragraph A above, the operator
may conduct the deliverability and shut-~in pressure test
in the following mgnnerr\provided however, that any test

o - 8o conducted will net be accepted as the first annual
L deliverability and shut-in pressure test as described in
<4 : Paragraph A-2 of Section 2, Chapter I):

; 1. A 7- or 8-day production chart may be used as the
s : basis for determining the well's deliverability, -
providing the chart so used is preceded by at least
14 days continuous production. The well shall
produce/through either the casing or tubing, but .
not both into a pipeline during-these’ periods.

The production valve and the choke settings shall

" not be changed during either the conditioning or
-flow period with the exception of the first week
“of the conditioning period when maximum production

~would over-range the meter chart or location produc-
ﬁtion equipment. . :

i,

o A v

2. A‘shut-in pressure of at least seven days duration -
: : shall be taken. This shall be the shut-in test

: required in Paragraph A, Section 1 of Chapter I of

¢ these rules. : ; »

3. The average dailly static meter-pressure’'shall be
" determined in accordance with“Section 2 of: Chapter
II of these rules. This pressure shall be ‘used as
P+ in calculating P, for the Deliverability Calcula-
tion. .

4. The daily average rate of flow shall be determined
in accordance with Section 2 of Chapter II.

5. The static wellhead working pressure (Pyy). shall be

II.

6. The dellverabllity of the well shall bha determined
by using the data determined in Paragraphs 1 through
5 above 1in the deliverability formula in accordance
with Section 2 of Chapter II.

.

7. The data and calculations for Paragraphg 1 through
6 above shall be reported as required in Section 1
of Chaptex I of these rules, upon the blue-colored
Form C-122-A.
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Section 2: .Annual®bDeliverability and Shut-In Pressure Test
Procedure

This test shall be taken by producing a well into the , ;
plpeline through either the casing or tubing, but not both. The o . T
production valve and choke settings shall not be changed during oo
either the conditioning or flow periods except during the first

- sevén days of the conditioning period when maximum production

would ‘over-range the meter chart or the location production
equiprient. The daily flowing rate shall be determined from an
average of seven consecutive producing d4days, following a minimum
conditlonxng period of 14 consecutive days production. : The first
sevén days of said condltlonlng period shall have not more than
ore interruption, which interruption shall be no more than 36
continuous hours in duration. The eighth to. fourteenth days,
inclusive; of said conditioning period shall have no-inter-
ruptions whatsoever. All production during the l4- ~day condi-~
tioning period plus the* 7-day deliverability test period shall
be. at static wellhead working pressures not in excess of 75 per-
cent of the previougs annual 7-day shut-in pressure of the well

if such previous annual shut-in pressure information is available;
otherwigse, the-7-day initial dellverablllty shut-in pressure of
the well shall be used.

In the event that the existing line pressure does not
permit a drawdown as specified above with the well producing
unrestrictedly into the pipeline, th2 operator shall request an
exception to this requirement on Form C-122-A. The request
shall state the reasons for the necessity for the exception. g

; InstantaneOus pressures shall be measured by deadweight
gauge during the -7-dav flow- ‘period at the casinghead, tubinghead,
and orifice meter, and shall be recoraed 4 alcng-with lnstantaneous

meter-chart static pressure reading.

When it is necessary to restrict the flow of gas between
the wellhead and orifice meter, the. ratio of the downstream pres-
sure to the upstream pressure shall be determined. When this

.ratio ig 0.57, or less, critical flow conditions shall be

considered to exist across the restriction.

_When more than one restriction between the wellhead and
orifice meter causes the pressures to reflect critical flow
between the wellhead and orifice meter, the pressures across each
of these rxestrictions shall be measured to determine whether cxriti-
cal flow exists at any restriction. When critical-flow does not
exist at any restriction, the pressures taken to disprove critical
flow shall be reported to the Commission on Form C-122-A in the

_ "Remarks" section of the form. When critical flow .conditions

exist, the instantaneous flowing pressures required hereinabove
shall be measured during- the last 48 hours of the 7- day flow
period.
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7 "Wheh critical flow exists between the wellhead and ‘orifice
meter, the measured wellhead flowing pressure of ‘the string through

which the well flowed during test shall be uSed as P¢ when-calenlat-

ing the §tatic wellhead ‘working.pressure (P,,) using | thév;éthéd '
established below. L R

When criticai flow does not exist at any restriction, Pe. N
shall be the corrected average static pressure from the meter
Achart ‘plus friction loss from the wellhead to the’ orifice meter.

The static wellhead working pressure (P} of any well under
»test ‘shall be the cdlculated 7-day - average static tubing.pressure
if the well is ‘Flowing through the casing; it shall be the calcu-
lated 7~day' average static casing: pressure ‘1f the well 1. flowing
through the tubing. The static wellhead working pressure (p,)
shall be calculated by applying ‘the tables and procedures seg out
-.in ‘the New. Mexico ‘01l Conservation Commission Manual entitled
"Method of Calculating Pressiire Loss Due to Friction in Gas Well
: Flow Stiings for San Juan Baein."

S )

Twpo obtain the shut-in pressure of a well under test,
the well shall he shut in some time during the annual testing’
season for a period of seven to fourteen consecutive days.
AZEUCh ‘shut-in pressure shall be. measured ‘during the eighth to
453’

e A ot 2 a2 P

ifteenth day  following shutting in of the well., The 7--day
shut—in pressure shall be measured on both the tubing. and the
casing when communication exxsts between the two sfrlngs The
. higher of such pressures: shall be used as Po in the deliverability
calculation. When any. such shut-in pressure is determined by

the Commission to be abnormally low, the shut-in pressure to

be used shall be determinea by onevof. the followxng methods~
1. A Commission-designated value.

a>ss s~

wells completed in the same zone.

2 Aﬁ“aVPLagC'”h“t*\n pressure of all. offset

~ 3. A-.calculated surface pressure based on a
' \mcasurtu Lottom-hole pressure. Such calcula-
tion shall be wmade 1in accordance with the New
Mexico Oil Conservation Commission "Back
?ressure Manual, " Example No. 7.

e e e e - -

period as required hereinabove shall be taken with a deadweight - '
gauge. The deadweight reading and the date and time according to

the chart shall be recorded and maintained in the operator's

records with the test information.

Qrifice meter chartS'shall be‘changed-and so arranged as to
reflect upon a single chart the flow data for the gas from esach well
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.. for. the full 7- day deliverability test perlod however, no tests
——ghall be voided if. satisfactory explanation is ‘made—as-to-the-

necessxty for using test volumes through two chait periods.
Corrections shall be made for pressure base, measuréd flowing
temperature, spec1fic gravity, and supercompre531billty, provrded
however, if the specific yravity of the gas. ‘from any wéell undér
test is not available, an estimated specific gravity may Pe 7
assumed therefor, based upon that of gas from near-by wells, the
specifio gravity of which has been actually determlned by
measurement.

The 7- day average flow1ng meter pressure shall be calculated
by taking the average of all consecutive 2-hour flowing meter pres-
sure readlngs as recorded on the 7- day flow period chart.:. The::
pressure so calculated shall be used in calculating the-wellhead
working pressure, determlnlng supercompressibility factors,(and
calculating flow volumes. '

The 7-day flow period volume shall be calculated froim the
integrated readings as determined from the. flow period orifice.
meter chart. The volume so calculated shall be divided by’ the.
number of testing-days on the chart to determine the average daily
rate of flow during said flow perlod. The flow chart shall have
a minimum of seven and a maximum of elght legibly recorded f£low-
ing -days to be acceptable for test purposes. The volumé used:in
this calculation shall be corrected to New Mexico.0il Conservation
Corimission standard conditions.

The average fLOW1ng meter pressure for the 7~ day or 8~day
flow period and the corrected. integrat ~yoluine shall be detér=~

mined by the purchasing company tha; ntegratesithe flow charts

Lo or Lebtlng agency requests such 1nformatlon.

The da1]y volume of flow as determined from‘the' flow
period chart integrator readings shall be calculated by applylng
the Basic Orific Meter Formula:

Where:
Q@ = Metered volume of flow Mcfd @ 15.025, 60° F.,
: and 0.60 specific gravity.
¢' = The 24-hour basic orifice meter flow factor

corrected for flowing temperature, gravity,
and supercompressibility.
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h, = Daily average differential meter pressure
~ from flow periocd chart.

Daily average flow;ng metex pressure from.
flow period chart,

The basic orlflce meter flow factors, flowihg temperature
factor, and spec1fic gravity factor shall be determined from the
New Mexico 0Oil Conservation Commission "Back Pressure Test Manual."

The daily flow period average corrected flow1ng nmeter
pressure, psig, shall be used to determine the supercompressibility
factor. Supercompressibility Tables may be obtalned from the New
Mexico 01l Conservation Commission.

When supercompreSSLbillty correction is made for a gas con-
taining either nitrogen or carbon dioxide in'excess of two percent,
the supercompressibility factors..of such gas shall be determined by
the use of Table V of the C.N.G. A Bulletin TS-402 for pressures
100-500 psig, or Table II, TS- 461 for pressures in excess of 500
psig. =

‘The use of tables f3r calculating. rates of.flow from
integratcr readings which do not spec1fically conform to the New
Mexico Oil Conservation Tommission "Back Pressure Test Manual” -
may be approved for determining the dally flow period rates. of
flow upon a showing that such tables are appropriate and neces-
sary.

The dally -average integrated rate of flow for the 7-day
fiow ‘period shall be corrected for meter error oy multiplication
by a correction factor. Said correction factor shall be deter-
mined by dividing the square root Of the chart flowing meter -
pressure, psia, intoc the square root of the deadwelght flowing
meter pressure, psia.

Deliverability pressure, as used herein, is a defined
pressure applied to each well and used in the process of com-
paring the abilities of wells in a pool to produce at static
wellhead working pregsures equal to a percentage of the 7-day
shut~in pressura of Tie respective individual wells. Such
percentage shall be determined and announced periodically by
the Commission based on the relationship of the average static
wellhead working pressures (P, ) divided by the average 7- day
shut~in pressure (P ) of the pool.

The deliverability of. gas at ‘the "dellverability pressure"
of any well under test shall be calculated from the test data
derived from the tests hereinabove required by use 'of the follow-

ing deliverability formula:
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Whexe:

p = Deliverability Mcfd at the delive;abilié§i_7
preSSure,‘(Pd), (at standard conditions of
15.025 psia and 60°F) . .

Q = paily flow rate in Mcfd, at wellhead pressure

o
!

_ 7-day shnt-in wellhead pressure, psia, deter-
nined in accordance.with section 2 of Chapter
IX. : L . :

1

peliverability ﬁiéssure, psia, as defined =
above. ' .

1head working pressure, as
determined from»7—day-flow-period, psia, and
calculated fromMyew’Mexico 0i1 conservation .

"
n
S
<
[}
[al
o}
Q
o
n
r’- \
j+))
2
}-l.
0
£
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‘-J

Commission vpressure Loss Due to Friection"
mzhles for San Juan Basin. : -
n = Average pool slope of back pressure curves
as follows: B :

MesaVerde Formation - 0.75

_pakota producing Interval 0.75
Fruitland Formation 0.85
Farmington.Formation 0.85

”Pictu:edelifﬁsqupmation 0.85

Other Formations el ¢ T

(Note: sSpecial Rules for Any
gpecific Pool or Formation May-
supersede The Above Values. .
Check Special Rules If In poubt.)

The value of the multiplier in the above formula (xatio
factor after the application of the pool slope) by which Q is™
multiplied shall not exceed a limiting value to be determined and
announced periodically by the Commission. such detetmination\shall
be made after a study of the test data of the pool obtained during
the previous testing season. The limiting value of the multiplierxr

may be exceeded only after the operator has conclusivély“shOwhgto

' the Commission that the shut-in pressure (p.) is accurate Or that
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tne static wellhead “pressure {

)._cannot be jowered due to existing
producing conditions. :

Any test prescribéd nerein will be comslaere3<unaccepteb}e
if the average'flow rate,for'the £inal 7-day deliverability test
ijs more than ten*percent in excess of anysconsecutiVe 7-day average

of the precedlng two weeks. A deliverability’test not meeting this

requirement shall be inValia and the well shall be-re-tested.

All charts relative to ‘initial or annual deliverabiiity

tests or photostats thereof shall Dbe nade available 0 the Com-
migsion upon its request.

All .testing agencies, whether jndividuals, companies,
pipeline companies, or operators. shall maintain a log of all’
tests accomplished py them, jncluding all field test data.

- All forms heretofore mentioned are hereby‘adopted for use
in the San Juan Basin Area in’ open form gubject to such modifica-
tion as experience may indicate desirable OT necessary-.

, ipitial and Annual Deli&grabixity'and,Shuﬁ—In pressure
Tests for gas wells in all formations shall be ccndﬂcted‘and :
reported in accordance withﬁthese:rules and,procedures. EroVideg-
however, these rules shall be subject to any spébificfmodification
or change contained in gpecial pool Rules adopted for'ahY'pboL
after notice and hearing. '

RMATIONAL TESTS ?

CHAPTER IIT INFORMATIONAL S22

A. A one-point back'pressure,tesﬁ méyfﬁé>taken'cn newly. -
completed wells before fheir connection or reconheéticn :
to a gas ¢ransportation facility. This test shall not be a
required official test but may be taken for {hformational
purposes at the option of the operator. when taken, this
teat must be taken and reported as prescribed below:

ONE-POINT BACK PRESSURE_POTENIIAL TEST DPOCEDURE

1. This test shall be accomplished efter‘a minimum
shut-in of geven days. The shut-in pressure shall
be measured with a deadweight gauge . :

2. The flow rate shall pe measured by f£lowing the well
three hours throudgh a positive choke, which has 2 )
3/4—-inch orifice.

3. A 2-inch nipple which provides a mechanical rneans
of accurately measuring the pressure and temperature
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of the flowing gas shall be installed immediately
upstream from the positive choke. .

flow shall be calculated using
the conventional back pressure formula as shown
in the New Mexico Oil Conservation commission
"Back Pressure Test Manual." ’

The observed data and f£low calculations shall be
reported in duplicate on Form c-122, "Multi-Point
Back Pressure Test for Gas Wells."

Non-critical flow shall be considered to exist
when the choke pressure is 13 psig or less.

When this condition exists the flow rate - shall
be measured with a pitot tube and nippleas -
gspecified in the Commission's Manual of "Tables -
and Procedure for Pitot Tests." The pitot test
nipple snall be installed immediately downstream

- £rom the 3/4-irch positive choke..

A .hcﬁ hémin£1>sizéTtﬁBiﬁg
(1.995-inch ID) or larger shall be tested through
the tubing. o

;{,J‘B,‘,otherwtggﬁs;§0r~informaﬁibnalupdnpbses may be conducted
prior gp;gptaipiggﬁafpipexine,cqnnectigﬁ“for a newly completed

well upon receiving specific approval tnerafor from the Commis-
aion's Aztec office,hdApperal”of these
primarily upon fhe volume ot gaS‘Lo>Le\VCntﬁd_

tests shall be based

That jurisdiction of this cause 1is retained for the

the Commission may deem necessary.

e - o : DONE at Santa Fe, New Mexico,” on the day and year heréin-
. - apove designated. o |

il

STATE OF NEW MEXICO )
OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION

BEDWIN L. MECHEM, Chairman

E. S. WALKER, Member

<

A. L. PORTER, Jr., Member & Secretary
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IN THE MATTER 'OF THE HEARING
| ‘ | CALLED BY THE OIL CONSERVATION ‘LMAR 191973
P . COMMISSION OF NEW MEXICO FOR

Santa F l
| S » ‘ ° case No. _ 4853 N

—_— “_APPLICATION OF “EL PASO NATURAL |
“GAS COMPANY FOR AMENDMENT OF GAS - -
WELL TESTING PROCEDURES, SAN

JUAN BASIN, NEW MEXICO.

R - e : ~ Order No. R-335-F-~{

ORDER OF THE COMMISSION

BY THE COMMISSION:

This cause came on for hearing at 9 a.m. on February 14 = 31973
at Santa Fe, New Mexico, before Examiner Daniel "5V NUtTEY

. NOW, on this day of March , 1973, the Commission,
LN . a quorum’ being present, Eav1ng considered the testlmony, the. record,
R and the recommendations of ‘the Examiner, and being fully advised

in the premlses,

~ FPINDS:

(1) That due public notice having been given as reguired by
‘law, the Commission has Jurlsdlctlon of . thls ‘cause and the subject
matter thereof.

PR s A

(2) ~That Commission Order No ‘ R—53§?F, as amended by
S o &md-P 333-H#-1,
ri o % Orders HNos. R-333*qfand R-333-H, requires annual deliverability

TV TN

SN and shut-in pressure tests of all gas wells in:the San Juan

Basin of San Juan, Rio Arriba,‘Fcﬁinley, and Sandoval Counﬁies,

NSNS PR RO SR

Mexico, subject to any spe01f1c modlflcatlon or change
contained in Spec1al Pool Rules adopted for any pool after

notice and hearing.
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% . ? (3) That the GFF 1cant, El Paso Natuial Gas Company, seeks»the ' ) B
23 Eiamendment of oxder No. r-333-F, as amended, o prov 1ae-that \ ] h '
ig gbiennial'deliverabiiity and shut-in pressure tests would ke taken - N
L "on all gas wells in the San Juan Basin except those wells classi-
iy H
2% """ wiyfleduae “exempt marginal," which exenpt marginal wells would he
) é \Eexempt from the test Yequ yrementS. . - :
3 : , By oy ‘
X E‘ % (4) That the ap?licant also proposes that all new weL is, 7 ' I
. k! %}reworked wells: and~recompleted wgells in the San Juan Basin would -
Corel o |
5t i3 e (q s .-
v !ﬁreceive deliverability and shut—in pressure rests on an annual ‘ o
y ' i , . :
: ﬁbaSlS until three annual tests have been raken: and that there”
i
1
Il aftexr such tests would be taken on @& biennial pasis- ,
I
! ; L ' - .
W (5) rhat the applicant further proposes yhat all gas wells
i . en | o 2
i \zin-aygiven pool would be tested in the same year, and that i -
$ | .
‘~i,‘ ¥ 2 3 e :
H !iapprox1mately one—half of the wells in the gan Juan Baslin would '
i i :
H Eabe rested cadh year.
§ 1 - -
= i R
’ ?z ﬁ (6) That the amendment of Conm1551on “oxder NO . R—333-F,
i b o
f % as amended s in accordance with the proposal of Bl Pasc natural o
? §2Gas company &S described in Findings Nos. (3) through (5) above :
P b . : - B
‘ S IR . . o
; 31w111 pnot cause waste nox v101ate correlative rights,gand should
i i1 ’
a i :
{ “be approved. o
: El (7N That Commizsion Oxder No. R—333~F, as amended, should pe | ~
'. “'ﬁ
é lfdrther amended'to provide definitive criteria upon which to »
i { ' : . : -
E iclaSSlfy gas wells as vexenpt marginal,“ which exempt marqinal
é' \§wells would be exempt £xom deliverability and‘shutéin pressure .
! i ‘
Z ‘ i test requirements.
o "! i
- ~¥; (2) That the production from all gas wells in the San Juan
\EBasin'Should beureviewed annually and the wells should be classi—
: ;
\Rfied into or out of the test exempt status each year effective
, .
it .
% the first day of January -
-1 i
‘\
: 1
. i
h
» b
- - i}
i
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(9) That upon review of said production, gas wells completed

]

oo fiin thé Pictured Cliffs or shallower formatlon which failed to

j ‘ i produce in excess of 12,000 MCF durlng the . precedlng ‘12-month I

perlod, and gas wells completed in any formatlon deeper than the

RRPLY SIS
PR SEN N

s Pictured Cliffs formation which failed to produce in excess of i
; : 24,000 MCF during the preceding lZFmontﬁ period, should be ;
i E o lclassified as exempt marginal, and should be ,.exembt,,_from.fu?t.h@:.-L_ I
;l deliverability anq‘shutiin pressure tests as long as they remain |
§_ so classified.
g ;5% (10) That a&opfion of thé'defihitiVe_Eriteria for class}fica:‘
i' "éﬁ? tion of gas wells into or out of the exempt marginal status as
% é_i _ » | outlined above will not cause waste nor violate cprrélative‘rights,
. L and should be approved. :
(li)That to avoid'cbﬁfusion, Commission Order No. R?333vF,’as
amended by orders Nos. R-333-G, R-333-H, and R-333-H-1, and as ’
*gk ' : | further amended as proposed in the instant case, should be super-
sedéd by an entire new order, deéignatéd as Commission Order . . “
No. R-333-F-1, which Should>promulgaté gas well testing rules and
- .; B procedures for the San Juan Basin as heretofore and herein
§= appfbVed by the Commission.
z: - n }} IT IS THEREFORE ORDERED: e
% | (1) That the follow1ng Spec1al Rules and Regulatlons
é governlng gas well testing in the San Juan Basin (Counties 6f
g San Juan, Rio Arriba, Mcxlnley, and Sandoval, New Mex1co) super-
% ’ seding the rules and regulations contained in Comm1331on Order
§ -~ iINo. R~333~F, as amended by Orders Nos. K-333-G, R-333-H, and

R-333<H-1, are hereby promulgated and adopted as an exceptibh to
Rules 401 and 402 of the general statewide rules and regulations

of this Commission relating to gas well testing procedures.

[N

j ] 2 et
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SAN JUAN BASIN, NEW MEXICO

I TYPE OF TESTS RE QUIR“D

1: Initial Dellvcrabllltv and_ Shut In .
Newly Conpleted Wells

Immedlately upon comoletlon of - each gas well in the San
Juan Ba51n, a shut~1n pressure test'oflet least seven
davs duratlon shall ‘be made.

Within 60 days after a well is connected to a gas
transportatiéhffacility, the well shall have been
tested in eccordance with Section,l of Chapter II of
these ruled, "Initial Deliverability and Shut-In
Pressure Test Procedures}" and the results of the

ktest filed with the Commission's Aztec office and

with the gas transportatioh facility to which the

Section

kA-

well is connected:. Failure to file said test within

the above-~prescribed 60-day period will subject the

- well to the loss of one day's allowable for each day

the test is laté.

‘The requlrements for Initial Tests and Annual ‘or
-Blennlal Dellverabllltv and Snut~In Pressure Pests
and the notification requirements and scheduling of
such tests which apply to newly completed wells shall
also apply to reworked OF recomp
Any tests taken for ‘informational pufposes prior
to pipeline connection shall not be recognized as

official tests for the assignment of allowables.

2: Annual and Biennial Dellverabllltgfand Shut In
Pressure Tests

Biennial Deliverabilit? and Shut-In Pressure Tests

shall be made on all gas wells during}the period

from December 1 through the following November 30

each year ekcept”esmfeiieﬁs{

GAb WLLL TESTING RULES Awo FRoCpbupEe-. |

Pressure Tests for | '



VR
S T b .‘w:.'w NN s
- .

O i G

RS R R eyt

-~

o T e e

/ e ettt 2t _—-.4_.:,__:‘—,.—-..-

JI————0
T

ppes—— )

- _the pool in whlch the well is located

2.

4.

A newly completed well or a reworkea or recompleted well

shall be tested on an annualwﬁggigwﬁﬁEiI"thLccwar“"“T

tests have been taken, after which the well shall be

tested blennla “ly as is required for other wells in

An Annual Dellverablllty and S ﬁEZIn—Pressuré“T§§t\\ N

shall"’ not be requlred during the- .current _year for

aﬁy well connocted to a gas transportaﬁion facility
’after gseptember 30- such tests may be taken at'thi)f
optibn of the operator of the well., however.
vhen the Inltlal peliverability and Shut-In Préssu#e
~Test required by section 1-B above has been taken in
accordance with the annual and blennlal testlng
procedure outlined in Sectlon 2 of Chapter II of
these rules, the jpitial test may be considered the

first of tbe three rethred anpual tests for the well.

|

provided However, if the operator lntends to use |
'such initial ‘test as the flrst annual test: he must
tlfy the Comm1s51on and the gas branoportation

fac111ty to which the “well is connected of his

e s A

jntent in writing priorx to the conclusion of the.
14-day conditioning period.
Wells classxfled as’ "exempt marginal” shall not bhe

e s
subject tv the equlrements of annual or biennial

deliverability and shut-in pressure tests.' B S R

ClassifiCation of wells intokor out of the exenpt.

|

marginal status shall be done each year effective

January 1.
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Gas wells completed in the Piciured cliffs formation

~—5r in any—shallower fermition. whlch falled to produce

in excess of 12,000 MCF of gas during the preceding

12-month period shall be ciassified "exempt marginal.®

Gas wells completed in any formation deeper than -
‘:'*%';' L the Pictured Cliffs formation which failed to
produce in excess of 24,000 MCF of gasvduring the

preceding 12-month periodfshéll be classified

"exempt marginal."

B. All Annual and Biennial Deliverability and Shut=In
-pressure Tests required by these rules must be

filed?gith the Commission's Aztec office and

with the appropfiate‘gas transportation facility

withiin 60 days following the completion of each

test. Provided however, that any test coﬁpleted»A/,b&Un\h—
A 0 {4 ¥

Ocito ber
between‘Nevsmbex=%~an November 30 must be flled

not later than December 10. Fallure to flle any

test within the'abdve—prescribed times will subject -

i
R s

D S P | N Vrthe well to the 1oss of one day s allowable for
each day the-test is late.- No extension of time

for filing test$~beyond'December 10 will be granted

- ‘except after notice and hearing.

Section 3: Schedullng of Tests

? ' A. By September 1 of each year, the Dlstrlct Superv1sor
of the Aztec District Office of the Commission

shall by memorandum notify each gas transportation
fécility of the péols which are to be scheduled

for biennial testing during the following testing

season from December 1 through November 30.

- -1 —na s TES 1
B, ~ Annual anda Diennial peliverability. . Tegts

By November 1 of each year, each gas trasnporta—'

T VL D U iy 7 PO B PN
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of the wells to which it is cohhectea%;hich are *
to be tested during the ensuing December and
January. Said schedule shall be entitled,
"Annual and Biennial Deliverability and Shut-In
Pressufe Test Scheduie," and 8hall be submitted
in tripiicate to tﬁe Commission's Aétec office.
At least one copy shall also be furniShéd each
operator concerned.. The schedule shall indicate
the date of tests, pool, operator,”lease{yﬁell
number, and location of each well. Aﬁ least

30 days prior to the beginning of each suc-
ceeding 2-month testing interval, a similar

schedule’éhall be prepared and filed "in

, Ve
i M Fa
accordance with the above. T % ﬁ’”w( /“
| 5y & a/

C e //(ZW/

ihe‘gas transportation facility shall be notified
immediately bykany-opefator unable to conduc£ any
tost as scheduled. 1In the event\a well is not
"tésted in accordance with‘the test schédule, the
well shall bé re-scheduled by the gas transportaﬁioh
facility, and the Commission and the operator of
the well so\notified in writing. Notice to the .
commission must be received prior to thé conclusion
of the l4~day conditioning period. Notice to the
Commigsion of shut-in pressure tésts which are
scheduled at a time other thén imnmediately follow-
ing the flow test must be received prior to the

time that the well is shut-in.
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Tt shall be the responsibility of each operator to

determlne that all of its wells are proper1y - -

scheduled for testing bv the gas transportatlon

facility to which they are coﬂnectea, in oxder

that all annual or biennial tests may be completed

during the testing season. 0

B. Deliverability Re~Tests
An operator may, in cooperation with the gas

transportation facility, schedule a well for a

dellverablllty re- test upon notification to the

-

commission's Aztec office at least ten days ‘before

the test is to be commenced. - such re-test shall

‘ ‘pe for good éndﬁshbstantial reason and shall be
| subje~t to the aoprovel of the Comm1ss1on. Re~-
ot ] tests shall in all ways be conducted in conformance

i w1th the Annual and Biennial Deliverability Test
: Procedures of tbese Lules. The Commission, at

4 its dlscretlon, may requlre “the re- testlng ‘or. any
i " well by notification to the operator to-schedule
% such re—test. \

”i |

3

!

'
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Section 4: Witnessing qf T?stgﬂﬁ Egh?un;a}
T Any Initial
Test may be )
agent of the Commission, an offset operator, a repregenta-
-tive of the gas transportation facility connected to the
well under test, or a representative of the gas transporta-
| tion facility taking gas from an offset operator,

dt'Annug;“Delivcrability and Shut-In Pressure
)WitneSSGd by any or all of the following: an

X e ' I | . o
CHAPTER II PROCEDURE FOR TESTING A L/Z, }3;enma /

Procedire

T ‘ A. Within 60 days ‘after a newly fompleted well is connected to
5 S0 a gas transportation facility, the operator shall complete -
SR A a deliverability and shut-inf pressure test of the well 'in
o Ta conformance with the "Annua \Deliverability and Shut~In
< - Pressure Test Procedures" prescribed in Saction 2 of this

chapter:., ”Results of the test ghall be filed as required
by Section 1 of Chapter 1 of these rules,

B. 'In the event it is impractical “to test a newly completed
oy » , well in conformance witl: Paragraph A above, the- operator
= ' ' may conduct the deliverability and shut-in vressure test
; ’ i 1 provided, however, that any test
80 conducted will not be accepted as the first annual
deliverability and shut-in pressure test as described in
Paragraph A-3 of Section 2, Chaptex 1) : ”

[ %
o
rf
o
0
]
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L. "A 7~ or 8-day production chart may be used as the
; : basis for determining the well's deliverability,
‘ providing the chart so used is preceded by at least
B 14 days continuous production. The well shall
: produce through either the casing or tubing, but
’ nottboth;_into,atpipeline during~these‘p6ficds.

L. : S - ‘ The produvction valve and the choke settings shall

, ; N . 1ot be changed during aither the conditioning or
ER : i ' ) flow period with the exception of the first week
: of the‘conditioning*period when maximum production
would over~range the netex -chart or location produc-
tion eguipment.

Section 1: Initial Deliverability and ShU’fIn Pressure Test ‘ , l

2. A shut~in pressure of at least seven days duration
shall be taken. This shall ba the shut—in tagt .
required in Paragraph A, Section 1 of Chapter I of
these rules,

3. The average dailly static meter Pressure shall be
determined in accordance with Section 2 of Chapter
IT of these rules. This bressure shall be used ag
Pt in calculating p,, for the Deliverability cCalcula-
tion. : B : :

4. 'fhe daily average rate of flow ghall be determined
in accordance with Section 2 of Chapter II.

5. The static wellhead working pressure (PQ) shall be
determined in accordance with Section 2 of Chapter
IX. ‘

T e S s e 6. The deliverability of the well shall be deﬁérmined

7 by using the data determinad in Paragraphs 1 through
5 above in the deliverability formula in accordance
with Section 2 of Chapter 171, -

7. The data andrcalculﬁtions for Paragraphs 1 through
6 above shall he reportad as vequired ih Section 1
OFf Chaoter T A€ bt 4 ° . o




8 AN AT

S
f
o)

N

Fy

B N st e e

A g P T e TN AL
o

ey

t Case No. 4853 ’ . e
iﬁOrder No., BR-

!!
A

i

- e fndl Biegnil g
Section 2: AnnualpDeliverability and Shut-In Pressure Test
Procedure

This test shall be taken by producing a well into the
pipeline through eithexr the casing or tubing, but not both. The

production valve and choke séttihgs shall not be changed during
either the conditioning or flow periods except during-the first
seven days of the conditioning period when maximum production
would over-range the meter chart or the location production
equipment. The daily £lowing rate shall be determined from an
average of seven consecutive producing days, following a minimum
conditioning period of 14 consecutive days production. The first
seven days of said conditioning period shall have not more than
one interruption, which interruption shall be no more than 36
“continuous hours in duration. The eighth to fourteenth days,
inclusive, of said conditioning period shall have no intex-
ruptions. whatsoever. All production during the ld-day condi-
tioning period plus ‘the 7-day deliverability test period shall
be. at static wellhead workin bgﬁgssu»es not in excess of 75 pu-
cent of the previousgﬁﬁpua§%?~ éy”% ut—~in pressure of the well
if such previous annua ! ~in pressure information is available;
otherwise, "the 7-day iﬂitial‘déliverability shut=~in pressure of
the well shall be used. -

In the &évent that the existing line pressure does not
permit a drawdown as. specified above with the well producing
unrestrictedly into the pipeline, the operator shall request an
exception to this requirement on Form C-122-A, The request
shall stdte the reasons for the necessity for”the exception.

el Instantaneous pressures shall be measured by deadweight

*' -gauge during the 7-day flow period at the casinghead, tubinghéad,
©  and orifice meter, and shall be récorded along with instantaneous
meter-chart static pressure xeading.

When it is necessary to restrict the £low of gas‘between
the wellhead and oxrifice meter, the ratio of the d0wnstream pres-~
sure to the upstream pressure shall be determined. When this
‘ratio is 0.57, or less, cxritical flow conditions shall be
considered to exist across the restriction. »

When more than one restriction: between the wellhead and

orifice meter causes the pressures to reflect critical flow = -
between the-wellhead and orifice-weter, the- pressures across each
of these restrictions shall be measured to determine whéther criti-
cal flow exists at any restriction. When critical:flow does not .
exigt at any restriction, the pressures taken to disprove critical

v borme

flow shall be repdsted to the Commission on Form C-122-A in th®e If%nz(h)

“Remarksi=section Sf the form. When ¢ritical flow conditions
exist; the instantaneouis flowing p¥essures required hereinabove

shall be measured during the last 48 hours of the 7-day flow

pariod. ’ B

When critical £low existsrbetween the wellhead a if

, >a 2 and orifilce

meter, the measured wellhead flowing pressure of the string through

_whlczhthetwill flowed during test’'shall be used as Py when calculat-
ing e static wellhead working pressure (P i '
established below. e (Pl using - the method

hall b Wﬁﬁn critical flow does not exist at any restriction,” P,
e the corxrrected average static pressure from the meter =

chart'plus friction loss from the wellhead to the orifice meter.

_ The static weilhead working pressure. (P,) of any well ﬁhdef
?Est shall be the calculated 7-day average stat?c tubinZ:présSure
1f-the well is flowing through the cagsing; it shall be the calcu-

lated 7=day-average. static casing pressure if the well ‘is flowing

through the tubing. The static wellhead-working-pressure (P,,)

Shall be calculated by applying the tables and prOceddeéféég;Gﬁt*'“

%n tne New Mexico 01l Conservation Commission Manual entitled . .

'‘Method of Calculating Pressure 1Loss Due to Friction in Gas Well
" Flow Strings for Snn .Juan Basin.” -
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ﬂTo obLaln the shut-in preseure of a well under—tost, 7
TUUEne Wéllshallbeshut i some Eime durlng the Qurt t0st'ng”
season for a period of seven to fourteen consecutive days.
Such shut-in pressure shall be measured during the eighth to
fifteenth day following shutting in of the well. The 7-day
- shut-in pressure shall be measured on both the tubing and the
casing when communlcatxon exists between the two strings. The
higher of’%uch pressures«shall be used as Pg in the deliverability
calculation. When any such shut~in pressure is determined by
the Commission to be abnormallj low, the shut-in pressure to
be used shall be determlned by one of the following methods~f

1. A Commiseionndesignatcd value.

|

|

2. An average shut-in pressure of all offset. ~
wells completed in the sgame zone.

3. A calculaLed surface pre qurc based on a
) mecasured bottom-hole pressure. Such calcula-
tion shall ‘be made in accordance with the New
Mexico '0il Conservation Commission "Back
Pre¥&ure Manual, " Example No. 7.

. All wellhead preqsures as woll_as the flow1ng meter pressure
_tests whlch are to be taken durlng the 7-day- dellverablllty test
periodras requlred hereinabove’ shall be taken with a deadweight
gauge. The deadweight’ readlng and the date and. time’ accordlng to
the chart shall be recorded and maintained in the operator s .
'records w1th the test information. :

Oriflce meter charts shall be changed and so arranged as to
reflect upon a.single chart the Tlew data for the gas from. each well

“foxr the” rull “T=aay” lelverauLLLby tests yeriud--hcwéner, no tes

shall be VOlded if satisfactory explanation is made as to the
necessity for. using test volumes through two chart periods.
Corrections shall be made for preéssure base, mMedsureG: Liowing
‘temperature, spec1tlc gravity, and suporcompreSSLblltty,,prOVldea

~thowever, if the specific dgravity of the.gas from any well under
test is not available, an estimated specific’ gravity may be '
assuned therefor, based upon that of gas from near-by wells, the
.Specifio gravity of which has been actually dntermlned by
measurement

“The 7-day average flowing meter pressure shall be. calculated
by taklng the average of all consecutive 2-hour flowing meter pres-
sure readings as recorded on the 7-day flow-period chart. The
pressure so calculated shall be used in calculating the wellhead
working pressure, determining supercompressibility factors, and
7calcu]at1ng flow volumes. o

__The 7-day flow period volume shall be calculated from the

lntegrated readlngs as determined from the flow périod orifice -

meter chart. The volume so calculated shall be divided by the

nunber of testing days on the chart to detexrmine the average daily
" rate of flow during said flow period. The flow chaxrt shall have

a minimum of seven and a maximum of eight legibly recorded flow-

ing days to be acceptable for test purposes. The volume used in

this calculation shall be corrected to New Mexico Oil Conservatlon
_.Commission standard condltlons. ;
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The average f£lowing metexr pressure for the 7-day OX g-day
riod and the corrected integrated volune shall be deter-
mined bY the purchasing conpany that integrates the flow cherts
and furnished to the operator OX ftesting agency when such opera-
tor OX testing agency.requests such information. :

The daily volume of flow as determined gron the floﬁ

period chart integratoxr readings shall be calculated by applying
the Basic orific Meter Formula:z

Q'=’cl nPe

Q = Metered yolufe of £loV Mcfd @ 15.025, 60° F..
and 0.60 specific gravity.

The 24-hour pasic orifice meter Fflow factor
,corrected for flowing temperature, gravity: .
and sqpercompressibility. '

O
1)

hy & Dailyyaverage aifferential meter'pressure
from £low period chart.
Py = paily average flowing meter pressure from.

£low period chart.

The basic orifice meter £1ov factoxs, flowing‘temperéiure
and'Specific gravity factor shall be determined from the

~ factox,
oil Conservation'Commission rpack prassure Test Manual."

‘New Mexico

The daily flow periéd average corrected flowing metexr B
pressure, psidg, shall be used to detexrmine the supercompressibility'
factor. ~Supercompreésibility Tables may he obtained £rom the New
Mexico Oil Conservation Commission. " ‘ .

‘ When éupercompressibility correction is made for a gas con-
taining ejither mitrogen or caspon dioxide in excess, bf two percent,
the sqpercompressibility factors of such gas shall be determinedfby
the .use of pable V of the C.N.G.A. pulletit 75402 for pressures

0

1005590"psig, or Table IT: Ts-461 fOr pressures“in excess Of 50
psig. - : ’

, - The usewqf‘tables for calculating rates”df’flbw~from.“ :
integrator readi gs‘ﬁhich dn mnot speeifiCally conform toO the ‘New i
MexicoO oil conservation COmmission”"Back PrtssusexTestMMgnual"

may be approved for determining the daily £1low pexriod rates Of
howing that such tables are appropriate,and neces-~

e

£low upon a 8
sarys
" : Thé‘daiiy“averagein;eg;htedurate of flow fox the 7-day
£low period'shall be corrected for meter eYror byxmgltiplication
by a correction.factor. said correction factor shall be Getex—
dividing the square root of the chart flowing metex

pressure, psia, jnto the square root of the'deadweight flowing

neter pressure, psia.
Deliverab}gity pressure,_as used herein, is a defined
pressure applied to each well and uged in the process of com-—

~paring the abilities of wells in a pool to produce at static
( ntage gg the 7-day

wellhead working pressures equal to @ perce
ghut-in pressure of the yespective jpdividual wells. X
percentage shall be determined and announced periodically by

the Commission*based on the relationship of the averagde static -

wellﬁead~working pressures (2,) divided by the average 7-day

shut-in pressure (PC) of the pool:

N
t
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1
|
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SR -_The deliverdbility of. gas . at the "deliverability pressure®
efhnafuany well under test shall be calculfted from the test data
' derived from the tests hereinabove required by use of the follow-

ing deliverabili?y formulas

o
4
Q2
i
¢}
(™)
1
r
o
N
b S
=3

W nca 4T s £
po—
Lee}
9]
N
}
g
£
N
——

Where: ‘ B

1=}
f

Deliverability Mcfd at the dellverablllty
pressure, (Pq), (at standard Conditions of
15.025 psia and 60°F).

- s e e e
JUNTPRSETE I )

Q0 = Daily flow rate in Mcfd, at weilhead pressure
: {p ). . .
W

£ Y BGOY NGIAIN b Ko )

P, =. 7~day shut-in wellhead pressure, psia, detexr-
nmined in accordance with Section 2 of Chapter
Ix. ‘

Pd = Déliverability pressure, psia, as defined.>
above.

P, = Average static wellhead working préssure, as
determined from 7-day flow period, psia, and
culculated from' New Mexico 0Oil Comnservation
Commission "Pressure Loss Due to Friction"
Tables for San Juan Basin.'

LA ek e T T R A AL A

; n = Average pool slope of back pressure curves
as follows:

. . Mesaverde Formation 0.75
p h : : ‘Dakota Producing Interval 0.75

b » = Fruitland Foriration 0.85
qE Farmington Formation 0.85
E “pPictured Cliffs Formation  0.85
Other Formations 0.75

4 : (Note: Special Rules for Any
& . Specific Pool or Formation May

: Supersede The Above Values.
Check Special Rules If In Doubt.)

Rl

The value of the’ multiplier in the above formula (ratlo e

factox after the application of the pool slope) by which Q is-

: multiplied shall not exceed a limiting value to be determined and :
announced periodically by the Comnmission. Such determination shall
; be made after a study of the test data of the pool obtained during
i1 ' the previous testing season. The limiting value of the multiplier
- may be exceeded only after the operator has conclusively shown to

" the Commission that the shut-in pressure (P,) is accurate’ or that

e apr . P S A P8 A

1 the static wellhead pressuce IP ) cannot be lowered due to existing
producing conditions.

Any test prescrlbed herein will be considered unaccegptable
if the average flow rate for the final 7-day dellverabllity test
is more than ten percent in excess of any consecutive 7- ~day average
- of the preceding two weeks. A deliverapility test not meeting this
requirement shall be invalid and. the well shall be re-tested.
e 4
O OignA neal
All charts relative to initial,sr annualjz deliverdbility
tests or photostats thereof shall be made avallable to the com~
S rmission upon ats request.
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All testing agencies, whether individuals, companies,
pipeline companies, oxr operators, shall maintain a log of all
tests accomplished by them, including all field test data.

All forms heretofore mentioned are hereby adcpted for use
in the San Juan Basin Area in open form subject to such modifica-
tion as experience may indicate desirable or necessary.

; , or Biesmial ’

f Initial and Annualﬁnellverablllty and Shut-In Pressure

. Tests for gas wells in all formations shall be conducted and
reported in accordance with these rules and procedures, rrovided
however, these rules shall-be subject to any specific modification
or ‘change contained in . Special Pool Rales adopted for any pool
after notice and hearlng. .

P

CHAPTER III INFORMATIONAL TESTS

A. A one—point back pressure test may be taken on newly
completad wells, before their connectién or reconnection
to a gas transporeatlon facility. This test shall not be a
required official tést but may be taken for informational
purposes at the option of the operator. When taken, this
tesat must be taken and reperted as prescribed below:

ONE-POINT BACK PRESSURE POTENTIAL -FEST PROCEDURE

3 PP .
T e Y AT A Tk i ntat ot i e s D e o

This test shall be accomplished after a minimum
shut-in of seven days. The shut-in pressure shall
be measured with a deadweight gauge.

B
.

2. The flow rate shall be measured bylflowiﬁé the welill
.thrxee hours through.a positive choke, which has a
3/4-inch oxrifice.

o :
nical. means

~ . 3. A Z2=incCh ulyylc which provides -a mechanical
; B of ccurately measuring the pressure and temperature

i : o of the floWLng gas shall be installed 1mﬂed1ately .
; o : o upstream from the positive choke.

4. The absolute open flow shall be calculated uslng
the conventional back pressure formula as shown

: in the New Mexico 0Oil Conservation Ccimission

i ) ’ "Back Pressure “Test Manual.*®

H - - !

5. The observed data and flow calculations shall be °

A reported in duplicate on Form C-122, “Multi-Point

_— : , Back Pressure Test for Gas Wells."

- : 6. Non-critical £1ow shall be considered to exist
d when the choke pressure is 13 psig or less.

When this condition exists the flow rate shall
be measured with a pitot tube and'nipple as
specified in the Commission's Manual of "“Tables
and Procedure for Pitot Tests. The pitot test.
nipple shall be installed immediately downstream
from the 3/4-inch positive choke.

7. Any well completed with 2-inch nominal size tubing
(1.995-inch ID) or larger shall be tested through
the tubing.

B. Other tests for informational purposes may be conducted
prior to obtaining a pipeline connection for a newly completed
—~ well upon receiving specific approval therefor from the Commis—
~sion'’s Aztec office. Approval of these tests shall be based
primarily upon the volume of gas to be vented.

(2) That jurisdiction of this cause is retained for the
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"IN THE MATTER OF THE HEARING CALLED

PROMULGATED BY ORDER NO. R-333-F, AS

_ May 11, 1972, is hereby corrected to read in its entirety as
follows:

BEFORE THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
OF THE STATE OF NEW MEXICO

CASE NO. 4692
Order No. R-333-H-1

BY THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
ON ITS OWN MOTION:FOR THE AMENDMENT
OF THE GAS WELL TESTING PROCEDURES

AMENDED, FOR NORTHWEST, NEW MEXICO.

NUNC PRO TUNC ORDER

BY THE COMMISSION:

. It appearing to the Commi.ssion that due to clerical error
and inadvertence, Order (3) of Order No. R-333-H, dated May 11,
1972, does not correctly state the intended order of the Commis-

sion,

IT IS THEREFORE ORDERED:

(1) That Order (3) on Page-2 of Order No.>R—333-H, dated

"B. All Annual Deilverabllxty and Shut-In Pressure
Tests required by these rules must be filed

with the Commission's Aztec office and- with
+the appvenr1n+n gnq +rann?nr+z+10n Fnh111+y

K adhahaloid

within 60 days following the completion of

each test. Provided however, that any test
completed between November 1 and November 30
must be filed not later than December 10.
Failure to file any test within the above- .
prescribed times will subject the well to the
loss of one day's allowable for each day the
test is late. No extension of time for filing
" tests beyond Decemrber 10 will bhe granted except
after notice and hearing.”

- (2) That this order shall be effective nunc pxo tunc as
of May 11, 1972. ’

DONE at Santa Fe, New Mexico, this 2nd day of June, 1972.

STATE OF NEW MEXICO »
OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION

; BRUCE KING, Chairman

SEAL

ALEX J., ARMIJO, Member
dr/
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BEFORE THE OfL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
OF THE STATE OF NEW MEXICO

IN THE MATTER OF THE HEARING
CALLED BY THE OIL CONSERVATION .
COMMISSION OF NEW MEXICO FOR
THE PURPOSE OF CONSIDERING:

CASE NO. 4649
Order No, R-333-G

APPLICATION OF THE OIL" CONSERVATION
COMMISSION' ON ITS- OWN MOTION' FOR THE
AMENDMENT® OF “THE 'GAS WELL TESTING
PROCEDURES PROMULGATED BY ORDER NO.
R-333-F FOR NORTHWEST NEW MEXICO.

AR

ORDER OF THE_COMMTSSION

BY THE COMMISSION

ThlS cause came on for hearlng at S a.m. on January.l9,

f1972 at Santa Fe, New Mexicao, ‘before Examiner Daniel S. Nutter.

~NOW, on this___1lst _day of" February, 1972, the Commission,
a quorum belng present, having con31dered the testimony,: the

- pEcord, and ithe' recommendations of’ the Examlner, and being

fully adVLSed in the premises, '
FINDS:

(1) That due public notice having been given as required
by law, ‘the Commission has jurisdiction of this cause and the
subject matter thereof.

‘(2) That there ig need for a number of amendmentq to .
Order R-333-F, heretofore entered by the Commission, said
order outllnlng the testing procedure for gas wells completed

ln san’ Juan, Rio Arriba, McKinley, and Sandoval Counties, New

' Mexico.

(3) That the ‘following amendments should be adopted in
the 'ifdterests of conservation.

IT IS THEREFORE ORDERED:

(1) That Sub-Section B. of Chapter I, Section 2,
Order ‘No, R-333-F, is hereby amended to read as follows:
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CASE NO. 4649

Order NO. 2-333-G

*All Annual pelivérability and'Sﬁut-fﬁhﬁféééﬁre’Tests»mhwmﬂ
required by these rules must be filed with the Commission's
aztec office and with the appropriate gas;transportation
facility wilin 60 days following the completion of each test.
provided however, that any test completed hetween pecemper 1
and December 31 must be filed not jater than January 10.
Failure to file any test within the abovewprescribed times
will subject the well to the losSs of cne day's allowable for
each day the test is late. NoO extension of time for filing
tests beyond January 10 will pe granted except after notice
and hearing.” o : : :

(2) That paragraph 2 of Sub-Section A of Chapter I.
 Section 3, of Order No. R-333-F, is hereby amended to read-
as follows? e :

"The gas trqnsportation facylity shall be notified
;mmediately by any operator unable to conduct any test as
scheduled. In the event a well is not tested in'accordance

with the test scheduley the well shall be re-scheduled by ‘the
gas transportation facility. and the’CommisSion and the operator
‘of the well 8O notified in writing. Notice to the Commission
must be'received prior'tofthezconclusion“of-the 14-day con-
aitionirg ‘period. Notice to the Commission”of,shut—in pressure
tests which are scheduled at-a time. other than immediately
following the flow test must be received prior to the time
that the well i3 shut-in." '

(3) That paragraph nine of Chapter IL, Section,zléf
Order No. R-333-F is hereby amended to read as follows:

"To obtain the shut-in pressure of a well under test, -
thé'WélI‘shall pe shub in some time during thecannual“testing
“season for a period of Sevenfto‘fourteeh consécutive days.

such shut-in pressure shall be measured during the eighth to
fifteenth day following shutting in of the well. The 7-day
shut-in pressure shall pe measured on- both the tubing and the
casing when communication exists between the two strings. The
higher ©f such pressures shall be used as Pc¢ in -the deliverability
calculation. When any guch shut-in pressure 18 determined by

the Commission tO be abnormally low, the shut-in pressure to

pe used ghall be determined py one of the fbllOWiﬁQ”metths:"~
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wells completied in the same zone.

s _ 3. A calculated surface pressure based 'on a
S : o measured hottom~hole pressure. Such calcula-
) tion shall be made in accordance with the New
- 'ﬂifTE _ Mexico Oil Conservation Commission "Back
O ] , Pressure Manual," Example No. 7.

.
L
-
by

(4) That jurisdiction of this cause is retained for the
entry of such further orders as the Commission may deem neces-
sary. ’

~ DONE at Santa Fe, New Mexico, on the day and year herein-
above designated.

RN e

STATE OF NEW MEXICO
OIl: CONSERVATION COMMISSION

BRUCE KING, Chairman

i
| -3- | g » o ’
: CASE NO. 4649 :
; S Order No. R-333-G :
.. ... . 1. A commission-designatcd value. ’ - L .
_; 2. An average shut-in pressure of all offset ﬂ§
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A. L. PORTER, Jr., Member & Secretary
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BEFORE THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
OF THE STATE OF NEW MEXICO

~IN THE MATTER OF THE HEARING CALLED
BY THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
‘ON ITS OWN MOTION FOR THE AMENDMENT
OF THE-GAS WELL TESTING PROCEDURES
PROMULGATED BY ORDER NO. R-333-F, AS
AMENDED, FOR NORTHWEST, NEW MEXICO.

CASE NO. 4692
Order No. R~333-H

ORDER OF THE COMMISSION
BY THE COMMISSION:

This cause came on for hearing at 9 a.m. on April 19f 1972,
at Hobbs, New Mexico, before the 0il Congervation Commission
of New Mexico, hereinafter referred to as the "Commission."

NOW, on this_11th day of May, 1972, the Commission,
a quorum being present, Having considered the testimony presented

and’ the exhibits received at said hearing, and being fully advised

in the premises,
FINDS:

(1) That due public notice having been given as required

by L.aw, the Commission has Jurisdiction of this cause and the
subject matter thereof. ~

(2) That CommiesiOD;QfﬂexuﬂgL“R:333;F,xas”qmggded~byr

— -

- Commission Order No, R-333-G, sets forth the testing procedure.
£for gas wells completed in San Juan, Rio Arriba, M¢Kinley, and
SandoVal_Counties, New Mexico. - -

(3)J Tﬁa; said testing procedure was adapted to six-moﬁth
‘Proration periods for wells in prorated gas pools.

(4) VThat'Order No. R-1670-K éstabliéhed one-~year proration
periods for wells in prorated gas pools.

u'Yﬁfgxfﬁiéud;éérwﬁo.“R¥33§¥F, as amended by Order No. R-333-G,

should be amended to adapt the testing rules and procedures for
gas wells in Northwest New Mexico to one-year proration periods.

IT IS THEREFORE ORDERED:

(1) - That Sub-Section A. of Chapter I, Secﬁion 2, Order
No. R-233-F, as amended, is® hereby amended to read as follows:

“A. Annual Deliverability and shut-1In éressure Tests
shall be made on all gas wells during the period

from December 1 through the following November 30
each year except as follows:" .
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Order No. R-333-H
L : , (2) That Paragraph 1, of Sub-Section A. of Chapter I, _
oo e Section 2, Order No. R-333~F, as amended, is hereby amended
) ' o to read as foilows: v : : :
o ’ . : "l. An Annual Deliverability and Shut-In Pressure N '

A Test will not be required during the current
e e Year for any well connected to a gas transporta-
oo e tion facility'after"Septembef“30. Such tests
may be taken at the option of the Operator
of the well, however,"

(3) That Sub-Section B. of Chapter I, Section 2, bxder
No. R-333-F, as amended, is hereby amended to read as fol;ows:

"B, .All'Annual,Deliverability and Shut-In Pressure

Te&ts.;equired_by these rules must be filegd
with the Commission's Aztec office and with
‘the appropriate gas transportation facility
-within 60 days after the end of the month  during
which the test ig completed. Provided however,
that any test completed between November 1 and
November 30 must be filed not later than” Decem-
ber 10. Failure to file any test within the
above-prescribed times will subiect the well
to the loss of one day's allowable for. each-

. _ ‘ - - .day the test is late.  No extension of time

. for filing tests beyond December 19 will be

' granted except after notice and hearing.

n 3, Order

} That Sub-Section A, of Chapter I, Sectis
3 read as follows:

S
33-F, as amended, is hereby amended to

"A. Annual Deliverability Tegtg -

By November 1 of -each year, eaqh‘gas-ti@nsporta-
tion facility shall, in cooperation with the
ope:atbrs*involved,'prepafe and submit a schedule
of the wells to which A Are
toWbe”testedrduriﬁg“the”“héulﬁgJDecember and
January. Said schedule shall be entitled,
“Annual Deliverability and Shut-In Pressure

Test Schedule," and..shall be submitted in

t is connected which are

triplicate to the Commission's Aztec office. :
. At leagt one cepy shall aiso be furnished each )

operator concerned. The schedule shall indicate

the date of tests, pool, operator, lease, well

number, and location of each well. at least

30 days prior to the beginning of each suc-

schedule shall be prepared and filed ip
accordance with the &bove . "




above deaigngted.

IR S | - STATE OF NEW MEXICO o
T OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION

!

BRUCE KING, Chairman

s | o ALEX J. ARMIJO, Member

- ’ - . - _;_%: - . _;}:;_J ;:‘5:!_;_?(:_(;: . . ) c -
- 2 ' . S
L a3 ' - -
. » CASE NO. 4692 _ f A
R ~ oOrder No. R-333-H |
B '«*2 (5) Thaﬁ'juriadlction of this cause is retained for the ‘ ’
e e _ entry of such further orders as the commission may deem neces-< )
B . sary. . | T » :
f‘”?;>lii ; DONE-at Santa Fe, New MexiCO, on the day and year herein- 1
A. L. PORTER, Jr., Member & Secretary

¢ SEAL

ar/
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PROPOSED REVISION TO ORDER NO. R-333-F, AS AMENDED

(all changes are underlined)

'Section'z: Biennial Deliverability and Shut-In Pressure Tests
" A. Biennial Deliverability and Shut-In Pressure Tests shall be
made on a11‘gas wells during the period from December 1
v through the following November 30 each test year except as
fo113ﬁ§: _ | -
1. A Biennial Deliverability and Shut-In Pressure Test will
nct be fequired during the tg§t year for any well con-
. nected to a gas transportation facility after September
'30._ Such tests may be taken at the option of thekoperator
of the well, however. \
2. When. the Initial De]iwecability and Shut-In Pressure Test
required'by Section*]—B above has been taken in accordance
- of Chapter II of these rules, the initial test may be
y? considered the b1enn1a] test for the year in which the
test was comp1eted ‘provided however, that if an’ operator
intends to use such initial test as the flrst blenn1a1
_test he must not1fy the CommISSIDn and’ tne gas - traﬁbp v
tation facility to which the well is connected of his
intent in writing prior to the conclusion of the Y4-day

o ~ conditioning period.

3. A new]j comp]eted we]l or a reworkcd or recomp]eted well

,,r)/, shall be tested on'an an ngal,h_s S Jnt11 three annua1 »

“tests have heen_taken and‘théreafter 9n a biennia1'basis

as is required for other wells in the poo]'tn which that

well is Tocated.

B. In order that all tests of uells in a poo] sha]l be conducted

in the same test year and in order 0 d1v1de the tests 1nto

alternate years on a reasonable basis, all wells to be tested

)w,aﬂ¢'1g in the pools listed ih Group A below shall be tested in odd

R L and all wells in the pools-iisted in_Group B shali be

tested in even years.




Group At o
esaverde; Aztec—Pictured_C\iffs; Ba11ard-?%é£ﬁfé3w“‘f02f~ A
to-pictured C1iffs. 9)
‘ AR A

i _; . . ’ B
; - _ Group B: . I
‘ CO-Pictureq_C\iffs; Fulcher Kutz- -
other Gas Pools i}j‘ ‘

- " glanco M :
ciiffss West Kutz-Pictured cliffs; Tapacl
| : B [\
1 Basin Dakota; South glan
d Cliffs;~Blanco—Pictufed cliffs: all
uired

! Picture
| ¢, M giennial De]iverabi11ty and Shuf—ln Pressure Tests req
ssion's pztec office

. :
by t £iled with the Commi

hese rules?hust be
transportation fact

ity within

and with the appropriate gas
_ provided

of each test.

wing the comp1etidn¢
en November 1 and

60 days follo
Novem-

L however, that any test comp\eté&‘betwe
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OlL CONSERVATION cCOMMISSION
p. O. BOX 2088 ,
SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO 87501

october 4. 1972

DOCKET MAILED
)73
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xas 79999 2224 7

F. Norman ondruff‘"

El P

gl pPaso, Te

a’.tention: Mr.
Re: Application for exemption
of marginal wells from.
certain testing procedures,
Gentlémen:
1972,

In response to your letter of September 28,
1 wish to inform

e above—described gsubject,

you that the matter will be set for hear
examiner on Novembex 1 1972.
Very truly yours,

. regqarding ti
ing before an

GEORGE M. HATCH
Attorney

Gﬂﬂ/dr
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N N ATTIN A L PORTER JR SECRETARY/DIRECTOR PO BOX 2088 _ E§§i S3 ’
[
SANTA FE Nt {750/ | | -
( BT -
OAQ‘KT SUBJECT EXANINER HEARING FEBRUARY l4TH1973 ‘CASE NUMBE 4853
P ATLANTIG'RICHFIELDCOMPANY WISHES TO ¥AKE IT KNOWN THAT™ PPOSES

"~ . THE PROPOSAL TO AMEND ORDER R-333-FAS PROPQSED BY EL PASO NATURAL

GAS COMPANY. THE REASONS FOR THIS OPPOSITION ARE AS FOLLOWS
d,) ATLANTIC RICHFIELD COMPANY OPPOSES ANY PROPOSAL WHICH IN

)\-

T 8R1201 (

; . i e e
s e e - - e e e R LR i T B

EFFECT BYPASSES 'REDUCES OR NULIFIES THE RESPONSIBILITIES OR
_JURISDICTION OF THE NFU mryrnn DIl COMSEBUATION AR MME Ao AR

il TR &w 3N W W TITIA IO &U 1y

2, ATLANTIC RICHFIELD COMPANY FEELS THAT THE ANNUAL TESTING

OF ALL ITS. VEALTH IS NECESSARY FOR VARIOUS RESERVIOR ENGINEERING
STUDIES
3. ATLANTIC RICHFIELD COMPANY HAS IN THE PhbSED AND VILL IN
THE FUTURE TEST EACH OF ITS WELL AT LEAST ANNUALY WHEATHER OR
NOT SUCH A TEST IS REQUIRED BY REGULATION

4., A REVIEW OF SEVERAL YEARS RECORDS SHOWS THAT MORE GAS ‘WELL

" SHUT IN TIME WAS EXPERIENCED IN THE SAN JUAN BASIN DUE TO ELPASO
NATURAL GAS COMPANIES REQUEST OR"ORDER"THEN DUE TO ANNUAL TESTING

C E CARDWELL JR DISTRICT MANAGER |

8F-1201 (R5-89)

VATION COMM
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 EL PASO NATURAL GAS Coﬁﬁ&&f‘s
AMENDMENT- OF GAS WELL TESTING ORDER NO.
SAN JUAN BASIN, NEW MEXICO
CASE NO. 4853
FEBRUARY 14, 1973
Mob?l 0il Corporation, an operator in the San Juan Basin, Ngw Hexico,
proposes the following recommendatidns for the Commissién's consideration in
Case No. 4853;?Amendmcntfofﬁthe Gas Well Testing Procedure, San Juan Basin,
New Mexico: | -
i. Reduce the'frequency of shut-in tésts on all wells with such tests to be
required ésrfollowé:
A. Biennial shut-in tests on éll wells, ercept those classified as exempt
margiﬁal. |
B. No shut-in fests on exempt margiqal wells.

€. Annual shut-in tests of all new wells, reworked wells and recompleted

wells for 3 years; biennial tests thereafter.

2. Take éhnhal‘déliveraﬁility tests on all wells, except those classified as

e;empg marginal,

3. Test all gas wells.in a given pool in the same test year.

Mobil believes thatsthe above testing recommendations will provide sufficient
reservoir data to-adequately evaluate the pobi status while maintaining a high
producing level for the field. | |

Annual deliverability tests will cause ndwloss in gas production and wiii
providé the Commission and operatorscwith positive information on the true

1 .

capacity of the wells on a standardizéd basis.

WBSimmons,Jr./mw

- 2/8/73
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" Docket No. b Mo

DOCKET: EXAMINER HEARING - TUESDAY - DECEMBER 19, 1972

9 A.M. - OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION CONFERENCE ROOM,
STATE LAND OFFICE BUILDING, SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO

The following cases will be heard before Elvis A. Utz, Examiner, or Daniel S.
Nutter, Alternate Examiner:

e} ALLOWABLE: (1) Consideration of the allowable production of gas for January,
: 1973, from seventeen prorated pools in Lea, Eddy, Roosevelt,
and Chaves Counties, New Mexico,

(2) Considération of the allowable production of gas)froﬁ nine
prorated pools in San Juan, Rio Arriba, and Sandoval Counties,
New Mexico for January, 1973.

o
v airas oWy hom kit L 8 et

CASE 4608: (Reopened) (Continued from November 14, 1972)

In the matter of Case 4608 being reopened pursuant to the provisions
of Order No. R~4213 which order established special rules and regula-
tions for the Haystack Siluro-Devonian Pool, Chaves County, New
Mexico, including. a provision for 80-acre spacing units. All.
interested persons may appear and show cause why said pool should

not be developed on 40-acre spacing units.

o

CASE 4860: (Continued from the November 29, 1972 Eximiner Hearing)

App11CaL10n of Craig Folson for an unorthodox ‘oil well location,

v Chaves County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause,

! seeks authority to driil a well to test the Queen formation at an
unorthodox 0il well location 1340 feet from the South line and 1300
. : feet from the East line of Section 12, Townshlp 13 South, Range 31
i e East, Caprock-Queen Pool, Chaves County, New Mexico.

ey AN e R e tme W oA Lt 10 e St

kA R Y ey e

CASE 4869: (Continued and Readvertléed)

RPN

: ;Applicatlon of Claude C. Kennedy for the amendment of Order No. R-4263,
_ McKinley County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above—atyled cause,
S B seeks the amendment of Order No. R-4263.to prohiblt the transfer of
: o allowable to-any well located closer than 1320 feet from the outer
: boundary of the Lone Pine Dakoia L' Unit Area. lone Pine Dakota _
"D" Pool, McKinley County, New Mexico.

CASE 4874: Application of Skelly 04l Companyqur a dual completion and water
injection well, Eddy County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-
styled cause, seeks approval for the dual completion of 1its Skelly
Waterflood Unit Well No. 3 located in Unit D of Section 22, Township
17 South, Range 31 East, Eddy County, New Mexico, in such a manner as
to permit the production of oil from the Frer—Seven Rivers Pool and

- the injection of water into the Grayburpg-Jackson Pool through parallel
strings of tubing. '

IS
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CASE 4876:

CASE 4877:

CASE 4879:

Examiner Hearing - Tuesday ~ December 19, 1972 Docket No. 29-72
-9 .
CASE 4875: Application of ESH Corporation for salt watet¥ disposal, Lea County,

New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks authority
to dispose of produced salt water in the Lower San Andres formation
in the perforated interval from 5144 feet to 5170 feet in its Hobbs
State Well No. 5 located in Unit F of Section 29, Township 18 South,
Range 38 East, Hobbs Field, Lea County, New Mexico.

Application of Gulf Vil Corporation.for an unorthodox oil well
location and amendment of Order No. R-2248, Lea County, New Mexico.
Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks authority te drill its
West Dollarhide Devonian Unit Well No. 118 at an unorthodox location
2540 feet from the South line and 1420 feet from the West line of
Section 33, Township 24 South, Range 38 East, West Dollarhide-Devonian
Pool, 'Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant further seeks the amendment
of Order No. R-2248 to provide for administrative ppproval of addi-
tional production and injection wells in the aforesaid unit at
unorthcdox locations. i :

Applicati&ﬁ of Texas Pacific 01l Company, Inc. for two non-standard
oll proration units and a non-standard location, Lea County, New
Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks approval of an
80~acre non-standard proration unit comprising the NE/4 NW/4 and

NW/4 NE/4 of Section 2 to be dedicated to its State "C" Well No. 1 _
located in Unit B and a 40-acre non-standard proration unit comprising
the SE/4 NW/4 of Section 2 to be dedicated to its State 'C" Well No. 2
located in Unit F of Section 2 and an 80-acre standard proration unit
comprising the E/2 NE/4 of Section 2 to be dedicated to its State "D"

‘Well No. 1 at an unorthodox location in Unit A of Section 2, Town-

ship 12 South, Range 33 East, Bagley Siluro-Devonian Pcol, Lea County,
New Mexico. o

“Application 6f Harding 011 Company for compulsory pooling, Lea

County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above—atyled cause, seeks an
order pooling all minéral interests in the Strawn and Atoka forma-
‘tions underlying the E/2 SE/4 of Section’'10, rownsnip 17 south,
Range 37 East, Lea County, New Mexico, to be dedicated to a Humble
City Field extension well to be drilled at a standard location for
saild pools; also to be considered will be the costs of drilling said"
well, a charge for tne risk involved, a provision for the allocation
of actual operating costs, and the establighment of. charges for
supervision of said well.

Application of Atlantic Richfield Company for gas proration units,
Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks
approval of a 320~-acre non-standard proration unit comprising the N/2
of Section 30, Township 23 South, Range 37 East, to be dedicated to
its Eva Blinebry Wells Nos. 2 and 7 located in Units D and G, respec-
tively, of said Section 30; a 320-acre non-standard proration unit
comprising the E/Z of Section 26, Township 22 South, Range 36 East to
be dedicated to its McDonald State Wells Nos. 8 and 9 located in




Examivier Hearing - Tuesday ~ December 19, 1972 Docket No. 20-72
-3-

(Case 4879 continued from page 2)

Units P and G, respectively, of said Section 26, and a 640~acre

standard gas proration unit comprising aili of Secticn 15, same

township, to be dedicated to its McDonald State Wells Nos. 13,
14, -and 15 jocated in Units P, G, and L, reSpectiveI&l of said

Section 15, Jalmat Gas Pool, Lea County, Néw Mexico.

R
N

ot -
R R

CASE 4880: Application of Jake L. Hamon for the amendment of Order No. R-638-C,
Lea County, New Mexico. Applicént, in the. above-styled cause, seeks
the “amendment of Order No. R-638-C which established 150 barrels of

oil per day as the maximum allowable for the South Knowles-Devonian
Pool. Applicant proposes that the regular 80-acre depth bracket
allowable be applied to said pool. ) s

9.
e B M b i 2
\

CASE 4881: Application of Anadarko Production Company for two unorthodox oil
well -locations, Eddy County, New Mexico. Applicant; in the above-
styled cauge, seeks authority to drill two wells at unorthodox loca-
tions 1980 feet from the South .line and 1310 feet from the West line
. of Section 9 and 1310 feet from the North line and 1980 feet from the
East line of Section 16, both in Township 18 South, Range 29 East,
Loco Hills Pool, Eddy County, New Mexico. e

Applicant further seeks the adoption of a procedurecfor admiﬁis;ratiﬁe
approval of additional production and injection wells in its Far West
. : Loco Hills Sand Unit at unorthodox locations.

e oo e e b R T

CASE 4882:  Application of Shell 0il Company for a waterflood project;, Chaves
- County, New Mexico.. Applicant, 1p,theﬂabove-styled‘caﬁse,vseeks
authority to institute a waterflood project by the  injection of
water into the San Andres formation through the “following five wells
! : in the Cato-San Arndres Pool, Chaves County, New Mexico: Amoco Federal
: wells Nos. 4, 6, 7, and 8 in Units G, 0, E, and M, respectively, of
: Section 33 and Hodges Federal B Well No. 4 in Unit M of Section 34,
g all in Township 8 South, Range 30 East. ‘ :

e ‘ CASE 4883: App%ication of El Paso Natural Gas Company for‘non-standard‘gas
: spacing units, San Juan County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-
ctyled cause, sceks approval for the following non-standard gas

spacing units adjacent to the»BIénco-Pictured C}iffs Pool in Town-
ship 31 North, Range 9 West, San Juan County, New Mexico:

A 145.6-acre unit comprising lots 9 and 10 and 15 through 18 of
Section 31; : h

A 153.5-acre unit comprising lots 14 through 17 of Section 30 and
lots 7 and 8 of Section 31; i

A 156.5-acre unit comprising lots 17 and 18 of Section 19 and lots 6
through 9 of Section 30; ‘

A 152.6-acre unit comprising lots 7 through 10 and 15 and 16 of
Section 19.

i
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CASE 4853: (Continued and Readvertised) _ g;k

Application of El Paso Naturai Gas Company for amendment of gas
well testing procedures, San Juan Basin, New Mexico. -Applicant,
in the above-styled cause, seeks the amendment .of the gas well
testing procedures for the San’ Juan Basin, New Mexico, promulgated

" by Order No. K-333-F, as amended, to remove the requirement for

" annual deliverability and shut-in pressure tests for marginal wells.

Applicant further requests the Commission ‘to consider:

1. Other means of avoiding or minimizing the loss of pipeline
availability attributable to the period wells in prorated
pools are shut in. in order to conduct the annually required
deliverability and shut-in pressure tests;

2. Exempting wells in non-prorated pools from the annual
deliverability and shut-in pressure requirements; and,

. 3. Exempting all wells in the San Juan Basin from the require- . _ ;
P ment for annual shut-in pressure tests as provided in the §
General Rules and Regulations.

CASE 4884: 'Application of Colorado Plateau Geological Services, Inc., for an
‘extention of Order No. R=<4227, McKinley County, New Mexico.
Applicant, in the above-styled cause, as managing agent for oil
and gas for the Henry Birdseye Estate, seeks a one-year extension
‘to certain provisions 6f Order No. R-4227 which -as amended by
_ L Order No. R-4227-A, required that certain of' the Birdseye wells in
A " : the Chaco Wash Mesaverde 011 Pool be placed on active production or
' water injection by December 31, 1972, or be plugged and abandoned.
Applicaint, or United States Fidel1ty and Guaranty Company, or any
other interested party will be permitted to show cause why the
effective date of the aforesaid order should not be enforced.

b CASE 4885: 1In the matter of the hearing called by the 0il Conservation Commis-
; - sion on 1ts own motion to permit John Lemley and Juanita Franks and
Aetna Casualtyafd Surety Company -arnd-all other- ;ueereseed-“n*ties : :
to appear aiid show cause why the 'Lemley and Franks Greathouse Well ' o a
_No. 1, located in Unit F of Section 10, Township 23 North, Range 1 . :
West, Rio Arriba County, New Mexico, should not be plugged and § )
abandoned in accordance with a Commission-approved plugging program.
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CASE 4851:

-2~

_ CASE _4852:

ASE 4853:

Examiner Hearing - Wednesday ~ November 1, 1972 - 5bocke£ No. 25-72

wells, location of gas wells in conformance with the Southeast
New Mexico 320-acre gas well locdtion rules, and classification
of wells as gas wells at a gas-liquid ratio of 30,000 or more,
011 wells in said area would be governed by the statewide rules.

Application of Texaco Inc. for a unit agreement, Lea County, New
Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks approval of
a unit area comprlsing 1400 acres, more or less, of state- lands
in Sections 1, 2, 11, and 12, Township 18 South, Range 34 East,
Lea County, New,Mexico. -

Application of Texaco Inc. for a pressure maintenance proJect and
special rules therefor, Lea Courty,-New Mexico. Applicant, in the
above-styled cause, séeks to institute a pressure maintenance project

- in the Vacuum Grayburg-San Andres Pool by the injection of water -

through 8 wells at orthodox and unorthodcix locations in Sections 1
and 2, Township 18 South, Range 34 East, Lea County, New Mexico.
Applicant further seecks authority to ‘drill 8 producing wells within
the boundaries of said project at unorthodox locations and the
assignment-of a bonus allowable to said ptoject.

Application of El Paso Natural Gas Company for amendment of gas well
testing procedures, San Juan Basin, New Mexico. Applicant, in the
above-styled cause, seeks the amendment of the gas well testing:
procedures for the San Juan Basin, New Mexico, promulgated by Order
No. R-333~F, as amended, to remcve the requirement for annual

deliverability and shut-in pressure cests for marginsl wells.5¥ e b

'v'Application of Dugan Production Cotporation to comaingle gas produc~

tion prior to metering, San Juan County, New Mexico. Applicant, in
the above-styled cause, seeks authority to commingle gis produced
from wells located in Sections 25, 26, 35, and 36, Township 28 North,
Range 15 West, undesignated’ Pictured Cliffs gas pool, San Juan County,
New Mexico, prior to metering said gas, as an exception to Rule 403
of the Commission Rules and Regulations.
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Docket No. 25-72

" DOCKET: EXAMINER HEARING -~ WEDNESDAY ~ NOVEMBER 1, 1972

9 A.M. - OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION CONFERENCE ROOM,
STATZ LAND OFFICE BUILDING SANTA ¥E, NEW_MEXICO

The following cases will be heard before Daniel 8. Nutter, Examiner, or Elvis A.
Utz, Alternate Examiner: .

CASE 4835: (Continued from the Septembef 27, 1972, Examiner Heatiﬁg)

Application of Texas 0il & Gas Corporation for compulsory pooling,
Eddy County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause,
seeks an order pooling-all mineral interests from the surface of
the ground down to and including the Pemmsylvanian formation under-
“lying the S/2 of Section 13, Township 22 South, Range 26 East,
South Carlsbad Field area, Eddy County, New Mexico, to be dedicated
to a well to be drilled 1980 feet from the South and East lines of

said Section 13. Also to be considered will be the costs of drilling

said well, a charge for the risk involved, a provision for the
allocation of actual operating costs, and the establishment of
charges for superviaion of said well.

CASE 4849: Application of Harding Oil Company for pool creation, special rules
therefor, and discovery allowable, Lea County, New Mexico. Appli-
caint, in the above-styled cause, seeks the creation of a new pool
for the production of oil from the Atoka formation for its Shipp
Well No. 4 located in Unlt 1 of 'Section 11, Township 17 South,

. Range 37 East, Lea County, New Mexico, dnd the proumulgation of
special rules therefor, including a provision for 80-acre spacing
and proration units. Applicant further seeks the agsignment of
a discovery allowable of approximately 58,310 barrele of oil to
said well. '

CASE 4850: Application of Dalport oi1 Corporation for amendment of pool rules,
. Chaves’ County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the' aboye-styled cause,
seeka the amendment of Rule 2 (a) and Rule 7 of the special rules
governing the Double L-Queen Associated Pool, Chaves County, New
Mexico, to increase the size of a standard gas well proration unit
from 160 acres to 320 acres and a corresponding increase in the gas
allowable.

' CASE 4843: (Continued from the October 17, 1972l Examiner Hearing)

Application of Dalport 011 Corporaéion for designstion of a

special gas area and special rules therefor, Chaves County, New
Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks the desig-
nation of the Southeast Chaves Queen Gas Area comprising all of
Townships 12 and 13 South, Ranges 30 and 31 East, Township 14 South,
_Ranges 29, 30 and 31 East, and Township 15 South, Ranges 29 and

30 East.

Applicant further seeks the promulgation of special rules for

said area including a proviaion for 320~acre spacing for gas

AN
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- OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION CHAIRMAN
STATE OF NEW MEXICO - L;’;‘_‘;;‘?“:gi;g“ﬂ
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0i 1 Conservation Commissjon

P. 0. Box 2088
Santa Fe, New Mexico

Re: Case 4853
Dear Mr. Porter:
Case 4853 has.beén set for hearing before & Commission Examiner on November 1, 1972,

AS’you-arefaware‘tHiS Case was set upon the application of El Paso Natural Gas

Company to consider theijr Fequest that a)] marginal gas wells in‘prorated;gasﬁpoo!s

in the San Juan,Basin>be exempt from annuai delivefability tests for the treason ¢
that -their anticipated demand for 93s is such as fo make it impossible to shut in

wells for the required seven days- in order to Secure the shut-inp pressure ysed

The October, 1972, Gas Proration Schedule for Pools in the San Juan Basin reflects
that granting El Paso's Fequest would resy)t in the exemption of 4487 wel)s out
of-a total of 7021 wells, Tests would be required on only 2534 wells in the
Prorated podls, The Commissioﬁ‘staff”has discussed this caseé and respectfilly

Fequests a continuance of the case to & later "date,

1. Rule bLo2 of the General Ruleg and Regulations States that shut-in pressure tests
shall be taken annually on alt natural gas wells,  This testing procedure was - found

to be inadedqate in the San Juan Basin and Case 529 was heard by the Commission on

“April is, 1953, for the purpose of establishing a testing Procedure for San Juan

Basin gas wells, peliyg;ghi!!ty testing procedure w3s established bylﬂrqer’R5333
which was sighéﬁ*ﬁﬁhéul7, 1953, The testing requirements were established for the
Purpose of defining the productive capacity of wells and for use in deferminlng“
reservoir'characteristigs‘in 93s pools, :In the findings in this_ order it is stated
that the Promulgation of such rules was necessary '"for the Prevention of waste and
the protection oF=correlative rights", This order predated the inception of gas

proration in District #3 by almost two years as the first gas proration order was

2. Shut-in Pressure informatjon on 9as wells provides the most reliable too]
available for determlnlng-depletion rate and for calculating remaining recoverable
reserves in a pool, This “infoimation is invaluable in rendering decisions in cases”
coming before the Commission, |t js inrdispensible information for operators in

" the area or for potential investors in the Basin gas fields,
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October 27, 1972 ' ;
Mr. A, L. Porter, Jr.

'F*g”'Z“'

Lo EL Pnso Natur=‘ c=s Company states in their appliication “that™ ‘the requested

exemption is necessary in order that they will be able to minimize curtailment of
gas 5upplnes to their customers, Due to producing characteristics of gas wells in
the San Juan Basin as determined: from production history, we feel that the total
production loss from shutting in wells to obtain the seven ‘day shut-in pressure
would be small, |t is-an established fact that gas wells which have been shut-in
for a period of time respond with higher than average production rates for a period
of time when put back on. production, We think that a detalled analysns of proéduction
hlstory on a representative number of wells would be helpful 'in arriving at the
amount of production loss that skould be expected by continuing to_secure seven day
shut=in’ pressures. If this investigation shows that the production ioss would not
be sugnlflcant we would oppose the application as it now stands as we feel that .
there are many valid and impelling reasons to continue testing of gas wells in the
San Juan Basin, ,

o /.
5. We think that there is a possnba]uty that the- lack of ccurrent dellverablllty
tests on some marginal wells may have an adverse effect on well classification.
Further time is needed to analyze the extent of this problem.

It is thought a sixty day period might be required to complete the investigation
‘which we wish to make, As most shut-in pressure tests have not been scheduled until
May or Juneé during the 'last three year period, it does not appear that a continuance
of the case until a date in January, 1973, would cause very much inconvenience
irrespectvve of what the final decision may be when the case is heard,

1 it is thought to. be necessary, | will be glad to testify in Case h853 on
November I and make mycelf available for cross examination,

Thank you,

Yours very truly,

Supervfsor, District #3
ECA:mc
cc: Mr. Norman Woodruff

E1 Paso Natural: Gas Company
El Paso, Texas

NTyT rrraxen
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The following cases 'will be heard before Danjel S Nutter, Examiner, or Richard
L. Stamets, Alternate Examlner.

ALLOWABLE:

CASE 4903:

CASE 4904:

CASE 4905:

CASE 4647

NS

(1) Consideration of the allowable productlon of gas for March,
1973 from seventeen prorated pools in Lea, Eddy, Roosevelt
and Chaves Counties, New Mexico;

(2) Consideration of the allowakle production of gas from nine
prorated pools in San Juan, Rio Arriba, and Sandoval Counties,
New Mexico for March, 1973.

App]*cation of Newmont 0il Company for an unorthodox location, Eddy

County, New Mexico.

Applicant; in the above-styled cause, seeks

authority to drill a producidg oil well at an unorthodox location
990 feet from the South line and 1310 feet from the East line of
Section 3, Townbhlp 18 South, Range 29 East, Loco Hills Pool, Eddy

County, New ‘Mexico.

_Application of Texas Pacific 0il Company, Inc. for two non-standard
Applicant, in the above-
styled cause, seeks approval for the two following non-standard gas
proration units in Township 23 South, Range 36 East, Jalmat Gas Pool,
Lea County, New,Mexico. .-

gas proration units, Lea County, New Mexico.

A 120-acre unit comp

said Section 4;

rising the W/2 SW/4 and NE/4 SW/4 of - Section 4
to be dedicated to the State "A" Well No. 18" located in Unit M of .

A 320-acre unit comprising the SE/4 SW/4 of Section 4 and the NW/4,
S/2 NE/4, and NE/4 NE/4 of Section 9 to be simultaneously dedicated

to the State "A" Well No.

111 located in Unit N of Section 4, Well

‘No. 41 located in Unit A of Section 9, and Well No. 100 1ocated in

" Unit H of Section 9.

Application-of John H. Hendrix for twc-
New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks authority

to dually complete his Cossatot "B" Wells Nos. 2 ‘and 3 located in
Units M and N, réspectively, of Section 12, Township 22 South,

Range 37 East, Lea County, New Mexico, in such a manner as to produce
0oil from the Drinkard and Wantz-Granite Wash Pools through parallel

strings of tubing.

 (Reopened):

dual completions, Lea County,

In the matter of Case 4647 being reopened pursuant to the provisions
of Order No. R-4246, which order established special rules and regula-
tions for the Venado-~Mesaverde 0il Pool, Sandoval County, New Mexico,
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(Case 4647 - continued from page 1)
including a provision for 80-acre proration units. All:interested
parties may appear and show cause why said pool should not be
developed on 40-acre spacing units.

" CASE 4497 (Reopened) :

of Order No. R—4102-A which order established temporary special ‘rules

and regulations for the Twin Lakes~Devonian Pool, Chaves County, New.

Mexico. -All interested persons may appear and show cause why the gas-

liquid ratio of 4000 to.one should not be reduced and why the special
- rules and regulations should not be discontinued.

CASE 4853: (Continued from the December 19, 1972 Examiner Hearing)

Application of E1 Paso Natural Gas Company for amendment of gas well
testing procedures, San Juan Basin, New Mexico. Applicant, in the
above-styled cause, seeks the amendment of the gas well testing
procedures for the San Juan Basin, New Mexico, promulgated by Order

~ No. R-333<F, as amended, to remove the requirement for annual deliver-
ability and shut-in pressure tests for marginal wells.

'uApolioant further requests the Commission to consider:

1. - Other means of avoiding or minimizing the loss of”pipeline
' availability attributable to ‘the period wells in prorated :
_pools are shut in in order to conduct the annually required
deliverability and shut -in pressure tests;
1.
2. Exempting wells in non-prorated pools.from the annual deliver-
ability and shut-in pressure requirements; and,

1 - L 3. Exempting all wells in the San Juan Basin from the requirement
' L “for annual shut-in pressure teésts as provided “in the General
‘Rules and Regulations. :
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DOCKET: EXAMINER HEARING - TUESDAY - DECEMBER 19, 1972

9 A.M. - OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION ‘CONFERENCE ROOM, e
STATE LAND OFFICE BUILDING, SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO

The folloﬁing'cases will be heard before El;is A. Utz, Examiner, or Daniel 8.
Nutter, Alternate Examiner:

ALLOWABLE:

CASE 4608:

(L) Consideration of the allowable production of gas for ‘nnuarv

1973, from seventeen prorated pools in Lea, Eddy, Roosevelt,
~ and Chaves Counties, New Mexico,

(2) Consideration of the allowable pxoduction of gas from nine
prorated i, ools in San Juan,. Rio Arriba, and Sandoval Counties,
- New Mexico for January, 1973. -

' (Reopéhe@) (Cbntinued from November 14, 1972)

CASE 4860:

In the matter of Case 4608 being reopened pursuant to the provisions
of Order Nec: R-4213 which ‘order established special rules and regula-
tions for the Haystack Siluf¥o-Devonian Pool, Chaves County, New
Mexico, including a provision for 80-acre spacing units. All
interested persons may appear and show cause why said pool should

not be developed on 40-acre spacing units.

(Continued from ﬁhe November 29, 1972 Examinei Hearing)

CASE 4869:

Application of Craig Folson for an unorthodox oil well location,
Chaves County, New Mexico. - Applicant, in the above-styled cause,
seeks authority to drill a well to test the Queen formation at an
unor thodox oil well location 1340 feet from the South line and 1300
feet from the East line of Section 12, Township 13 South, Range 31
East, Caprock-Queen Pool, Chaves County, New Mexico.

(Continued’and Reédvertised)

CASE 4874:

Application of Claude C. Kennedy for the amendment of Order No. R~4263,
McKinley County, New Mexico.. Applicant, in the above-styled cause,
seeks the dmendment of Order No. R-4263.to° prohibit the transfer of

" allowahle to_any well located cléser than 1320 feet from the outer

boundary of the Lone Pine Dakota "D'" Unit Area, Lone Pine Dakota
"p" Pool, McKinley County, New Mexico.

Application of Skelly 0il Company.for a dual completion and water
1njection well, Eddy County, New Mexico. Applicant, im the above-
styled causey secks apprcval for the dusl completion of its §ke11y
Waterflood Unit Well No. 3 located in Unit D of Section 22, Township
17 South, Range 31 East, Eddy County, New Mexico, in such a manner as
to permit the production of oil from the Fren~Seven Rivers Pool and

the injection of water into the Grayburg-Jackson Pool through parallel
strings of tubing.



?ASE 4876 :

ApplicationofESHCGfbbféfién for salt Water disposal, Lea=County,
ar fary - Ty

W Mexieo. Applicant, in the above~§tyled Cause, geeks authoyity

°f Order No. R~2248 to Provide for administrative apptovalfsfkéddi—
tional'production\and 1njeceyoy wells in the aforesaiq un't ap
Unorthodoy locatidns. :

Appliéatioh‘bf'Texas Pacific OiI'Company, Inc, for two Non-standarq
oi]l prora:ion unitg and g non~standard location, Lea{COunty, New

Mexico, Applicang,”in theLabove~styled éause,seeks 2pproval of an
80~acre non~standa%d Proratjo, unig compfising the NE/4 NW/4 ang
NWw/4 NE/4 ofvSection 2 to be dedicateq to itg State "CT;Well'Rs¥‘i’

locatéd'in Unic p and g 40-acre noﬁ«standard Proration uﬁit’éqmprisihg

N

“the $g/4 NW/4 of Seétion » to g dedicateq to its State "o Well No, 5

CASE 4878.

CASE 4879

locateq in Uni¢ F of Section 2 and AN 80-acype Standarg Proration unit

o
well, 4 Charge for“the'risk 1nvolved, é’prcvision for the allocation
of actuya] operating coets,-andtherestablishment of chargeg for
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(Case 4879 continued from page 2)

. CASE 4880:

CASE 4881:

"'CASE 4882:

" CASE 4883:

Units P and G; respectively, of sald Section 26, and a 640-acre
standard gas proration unit comprising all of Section 15, same

township, to be dedicated to its McDonald State Wells Nos. 13,

14, and 15 located in Units P, G, and L, respectively, of said
Section 15, Jalmat Gas Pool, Lea‘County, New Mexico.

Application of Ja«e L. Hamon for the amendment of Order No. R-638-C,
Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks
the amendment of Order No. R-638-C which established 150 barrels of
oil per day as the maximum allcwable for the South -Xnowles-Devonian
Pool. Applicdnt proposes that the regular 80-acre depth bracxet
allowable be applied to sald pool.

Application of Anadarko Productien Company for two unorthodox oil
well locations, 'Eddy County, New Mexico.. Applicant, in the above-
styled cause, seeks authority to drill two wells at unorthodox loca-

~tions 1980-feet from the South line and 1310 feet from the West line
. of Section 9 and 1310 feet from the Nérth line and 1980 feet from the

Past line of Sectipn 16, both in Township 18 South Range 29 East,
Loco Hills Pool, Eddy County, New Mexico.

.
7

Applicant further seeks the adoption of a procedure for administrative
approval of additional. production‘and injection wells in its Far West

Loco Hills Sand Unit at unorthodox locations.

'Application of Shell 0il Company fét a waterflood ‘project, Chaves

County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above~styled cause, seeks
authority to ingtitute a waterflood project by the injection of
water into the San Andres formation through the following five wells
in the Cato-San Andres Pool, Chaves County, New Mexico: Amoco Federal
Wells Nos. 4, 6, 7, and 8 in Units G, O, E, and M, respectively, of
Section 33 apd Hodges Federal B Well No. 4 in Unit M of Section 34,
all in Townen1p ‘8 South, Range 30 East.

'Application of El1 Paso Natural Gas Company for non-gtandard gase

spacing units, San Juan County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above—
styled cause, seeks approval for the following non-standard gas
spacing units adjacent to the Blanco-Pictured Cliffs Pool in Town-
ship 31 North, Range 9 West, San Juan County, New Mexico:

A 145.6~aere unit comprising lots 9 and 10 and 15'thr6ugh 18 of
Section 31;

A 153.5~acre unit comprising lots 14 through 17 of Section 30 and
lots 7 and 8 of Section 31; - . )

A 156.5-acre dnit comprising lots 17 and 18 of Section 19 and lots 6
through 9 of Section 30;

A 152.6~-acre unit comprising lots 7 through 10 and 15 and 16 of
Section 19. s
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Santa Fe

0il Conservation Comnission

State of New Mexico

P. O. Box 2088 '
Santa Fe, New Mexico 87501 . ‘ |

‘Attn: Mr. A. L. Porter, Jr. _

Re: “Case 4853. Application of El Paso
Natural Gas COmpany to Amend Order
No, R-333-P Governlng Gas Well Testlng
Procedure,; San Juan Basin Area

Gent lemen:

Gulf 011 Corporatlon is an Operator in the San Juan
Basin area. -We are in agreement with El Paso Natural Gas Company T
that Order No. R—333-F as amended, . should bé& amended to remove '
the requlrement for annual deliverability and shut-in pressure “t
tests.-for’ marglnal wells, We, therefore, support El Paso Natural
Gas Pompany s p031h10n in Case 4853.

Yourb very truly,

GULF OIL CORPORATTON

w3 O Buls
R. O, BOBO | ,
District Proration Engineer / : L ]

ool o ROB: imc

S

DOCKE
' -7
9172

A DIVISION OF GULF OIL CORPORATION Da'le el
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' SOUTHERN 'UNION PRODUCTION COM qNYJ o

G
FIDELITY UNION TOWER i f \ /”T(:J
. ‘.,
L. 5. MUENNINK DALLAS, TEXAS 753201 )I;; . ’ \ ;
‘ VICE-PRESIDENT R ) i }‘ l; ﬁ BRI J
; ‘ . , R A RIS
; UL e e AL
o , T L T
. ; ' ST COMM

October 23, 1972

New Mexico 0il Conservation Commission :
‘P, 0. Box 2088 ,
Santa Fe, New Mexico 87501 ) con - :

Gentlemen:

In Case No. 4853 the Commission has before it a question of reviewing _

its ‘rules pertaining to testing of marginal wells in the pror:ted gas pools
of the San Juan Basin.

Southern Union Production Company is aware of the benefits ‘that would
accrue to both producers and purchasers if wells were generally available
-~ for production “wir¥vas few interruptions-as p0331b1e. At the same time we
are mindful of the ongoing value ‘of uniform well testing practlces in matters
‘of reserv01r engineering. We know of no source of San ‘Juan Basin engineering
data’ comparable to that assembled down through the years through the functioning

of the Commission's testing rules.

TR MM 1 AN i

RN

OO EE NP

. In_view of our beliefs as set ‘out above, 'Séuthern Union Production Company
recommends an alternate Year. testing ‘program whereby: aii‘marginai {non—exempt).
wells would ‘ba tésted at least one time in every two 'year period.

Respectfully yours, : ) “
SOUTHERN UNION PRODUCTION COMPANY i . '

o Y

A P
i
1

s

B G\ \ NSV W |

L. S. Muennink, Vice President
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SANTA FE NMEX 87501 ot - |

IN-CGASE- NO' 4853, THE. COMI SSTON HAS BEFORE ‘IT A QUESTION OF REVIEWING S

: "I;-fl'-/_S“,RULE_‘S3TP,ER"[A';INI’EG_'&T{,Q}'ﬁES"l':;INGC-OF-MARGINAL WELLS IN THE PRORATED G& ~
pOOLS OF THE SAN JUAW BASIN _ : Tl . L T

SOUTHERN*UNION- PRODU £T0N COMPANY 1S AWARE OF THE BENEFITS THAT WOULD,

i<t < A SN £ ST P TYFRREL

Telegram

. 17| "ACCRUE-TO BOTH PRO CERS: AND PURCHASERS - 1F. WELLS .WERE GENERALLY

: s"ABﬁiLA;LEEFQ&zEBQD~¢5E.NhWITH?AS;FﬁwvINIEFRUPTiﬁﬂéfAS?PoSSiBLE;;Atfiﬁfz -
; . 'SAME TIME WE ARE MDEkI>0FiIHE£QN§9LNGfVQFUEfOF'UNJFOBNLWELL;PESILNGIv.
ERVOIR ENGINEERING. WE KNOW OF NO.SOURCER

f‘SAN*JUANaBASiN7EN§§§E§RTNGTDATA“CGMPAREf[E”T01THﬁT’ASSEﬁBbEDwDOQNg:;u“57»-“‘

. PRACTICES--1H-MATTERS F.RES

¥

westem union

[T%Epgcn;Tnsavsaas*TuRouau THE FUNCTYONING OF THE COMMISSIONS TESTING
»IHfVIEW?9F50UREBELIEFS;AsﬁﬁﬁIéOUT‘ABOVEs‘SOUTHERN;UNION”PRODUCTION
“COMPANY “RECOMMENDS AN AEIERHQIE;YEAR’TESTING'PROGRAMfWHEREBX,ALL B

j | -MARGINAL (NON-EXEMPT) WELLS WOULD BE TESTED AT LEAST ONE TIME IN EVER

-~ | TWO_YEAR PERIOD. REPECTFULLY YOURS S o
SOUTHERN UNION PRODUCTION CO

| LS MUENNINK VICE PRESIDENT

‘2103 EST o N

| IPMFEKA SANA.
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September 28, 1972
Mr. A. L. Porter, Jr., Secretary-Dn:" gtbr
New Mexico Oil Conservation Commission . . .
g : M
P. O. Box-2088 on 'cousgar\‘/ﬂ:c:N com
Santa Fo, New Mexico 87501

, | | | W,;//css‘—

Dear Mr. Porter:

As representatives of. this company have pomted out to you-from tlme to time in the recent
past, the firm demand of El Paso's customer companies is approaching the total availabil -
ity from all sources which El Paso relies upon for supply. In fact, it appears thit we will
begin curtailing deliveries to our customers because of lack of supply in November of 1972,
Based on the current supply picture it appeai;s that curtallments will exist every month, ,:
hoth: Winter and summer thereafter. - - P

We are studying ways to minimize the loss of ava11ab111ty from ex1stmg sources and have
concluded that a meaningful way will be to avoid the shuttmg in of marginal wells in San Juan
Basin prorated pools for the seven day period required for the takmg of the Annual Delivera-

‘bility and Shut-in Pressure Tests, We believe it reasonable to assume that an increasing
percentage of the wells in the San Judn Basin will become marginal as demand approaches
delivery capacity and that the forégoing of such tests on the marginal wells will i no way

hinder the (‘ommissmn s efforts to continue proration unde; the existing rules.

EI i’aéorespectfully reQUests that the Commission take such action as necessary, including
the setting of a hearing, if required, to amend its Order No, R-333, as amended, so as to

exemEt from the presently required Annual Deliverability and Shiit-in Pressure Tests those
_g_lls in San Juan Basin Pools classified as marginal during the apphcable test period,

If a hearing is required, we ask that it be set at the earliest possible date in order to facﬂz-
tate the preparation of deliverability test schedules as required by the Commission.

While El Paso’s requested exception is for ail future test periods, we would recommend that
this mattér be reviewed in September, i373 in order to establish the circimstances existing
and foreseen at that time.

We will be happy to cooperate with any operator wishing to test an exempted well in order

to obtain deblred data. .

Yours very truly,

/’F? Nomn Wopdrilffj D;rector

Gas Proration Operations

DOCKET MAILED
P il

,,M—*‘mﬂ‘”
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O1L CONSERVATION COMMISSION

GOVERNOR
BRUCE KING
CHAIRMAN

LAND COMMISSIONER

STATE OF NEW MEXICO ) ,
P. 0. BOX 2088 - SANTAFE Awﬁ;;,:?:‘ 1o
87501 S
STATE GEOLOGIST

A.L.PORTER,JR.
_ SECRETARY - DIRECTOR

»TelegréﬁM(They will mail original)

o

DENVER, COLORADO

Examiner Hearing - February 14, 1973

Case No. %853
Atlantic Richfield Co.

Subject:

'Atlantic Richfield Compaﬁg wishes toAmake known that it opposes

the proposal to amend Order R-333 - F-A-S proposal by El Paso Natural

Gas Company.fuTheVreasons for this opposition are as fpllow:

1. Atlantic Richfield Company opposes any propoSaI which in effect

by passes, reduces or nulifies the respouéibilitiés or jurisdiction g

of the New Mexico 0il Conservation Commission.

2. Atlantic Richfield Company feels that the annual testing of “all

its wells is necessary for various reservoir engineering studies.

3. Atlantic Richfield Company has in the past and will in the

future pwes €ach of its well agleast anntally whether or not such test

is required by regulations.

T S ..
4. A revieyof several years records show‘ that more gas W

experienced in San Juan Basin due to El Paso Natural Gas Company's request

o
or "Order' #en due to annual testing.

c. E. Cardwell, Jr.
District Manager ] -

ell shut-in time was
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~New Mexico Oil Conservation Coimmission

62 Q aso ()/Zalu%al ga‘s @ompany
(8[ (@ aso, (_C]exas 79999
November 17, 1972
Mrx, A. L, Porter, Jr.
Secretary-Director

P. O. Box 2088
Santa Fe, New Mexico 87501

Dear Mr. Porter:

» AA Paso s request you have continued until December 19 1972 Case

being El Paso’s request that marginal wells in San Juan Basin Pools
be exemptg;i from the annual deliverability and shut-in pressure test
requirement,

In our discussion with others, ‘it appears appropriate to request the
Commission to broaden theé scope of our Hearing so as to permit the
consideration of: ‘
1, other means of avoiding or minimizing the loss of pipeline
- availability attributable to the period wells in prorated
" pools are shut-in in order to conduct the annually required
deliverability and shut-in pressure tests:

2, exempting wells in non-prmated pools frem the annual
delivexability and shut -inc pressure requirements;.and,

3, exempting all wells in the San ]uan Basm from the require-
ment for annual shut-in pressure test as prov1ded in the
L General Rules and Reguiations,

In view of the above, we ask that the call of Hearing 4853 be broadened to
include a further request on El Paso’'s part for consideration of other means
of avoiding t¥'s unnecessary shiitting -in of wells for test in all the prorated

_and non—prorated San Juan Basin Pools and for exceptl/ons to Order No. R-333

1ol y
as amended and Rule 402 of the Generai-Rules and Regulations as may e
required under the cxrcumstances. -

Yours very truly,

FNW . N);:';-an Woodrufﬁ Director

Gas Proration Operations

AILED
cc: San Juan Basin ODeratms tied to EPNG System DO(*{FT MA

Southern Union Gas Company / ’/y
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October 27, 1972 .

To All San Juan Basin Operators:

As we adv1sed you on Oétober 5, 1972, the New Mexico

0il Conservation Commission has set a Hearing for
November 1, 1972 to consider our request that marginal
wells in San Juan Basin Pools be exempted from deliverability
test requirements. :

We are advised that the staff of the New Mexico Oil
Conservation Commmission will request that this Liearing be
continued to a later date in order to have the opportunity;
to collect additional data to evaluate this request

El Paso Natural Gas Company has no objéction to such a
continuance and at the time this Hearing is called on
November L, 1972 will request the ‘Commission to continue
it to a date in December, 1972, Under these circumstances,
we understand that the Commission will continue this case
and we will plan on presentmg no testimony.

We are taking this opportunlty to advise you of this matter
s0 that you w111 not unnecessarlly attend this Hearing.

Yours very truly,

I8 S
ngO an Woodruff, Direttor

FNW:mgs
: Gas Proration Operations

cc: New Mexxco 0il Conservation Commission
Santa Re, New Mexico

New Mexico Oil Conservation Commission
Aztec, New Mexico
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? AVERAGE PRODUCTION ANALYSIS 1972
f BASIN-DAKOTA
| |
{ ‘ ' L e _ No. Wells- Cum. No.
MCF/Mo. MCE/D § fif § g § o ;x_ g 2 3 in Group Wells % of Pool
0-500 17 1 000 5 1 0.0 9 17 87 /é7 4.0
500-1000 - 33 0 0600 75 1 06 0 3 11 90 177 8.2
1000-1500 - 50 0 &V 0o 8 0 0 o0 2 16 99 "276 12.8
1500-2000 67 0.0 0-2 63 0 _0_1_5_ 10 79 355 16.4
2000-2500 - 83 . o 1 0 o 92.0 0 0 4 3 10 " b5 21.5
2500-3000 100 -3 ..0_0_85 0 0 _0 1 21 109 574 26,5
S - 3000-3500 117 6’1 00 8 0 0 o 3 N 97 o671 31.0
N 3500-4000 133 01 00 8 00 0 7 17 106 777 35.9
s © L000-4500 . 150 0 0 0 0 100 0 0 04 15 119 - 896 - .4
: ~ 4500-5000 167 0 000 8 00402 g9 95 991 Ls.8 «
5000-5500 183 0000 8 0004 5 9l 1082 50.0
... 5500-6060 - 200 01 00 74 0 0 0 1 7 83 1165 53.9
B 6000-6500 = 217 01 00 73 00 0.3 & 81 . - 1216 57.6
'-%:1J,§;“,, 650Ch7000 233 01 00 5 0-0'90 & 2 68 1314 60.7
S = 7000-7500 - 250 0 0 0 1 4L 0 0 010 2 57 1371 63.4
7500-8000 267 ¢ 0 0 o0 52 0.0 0 3 10 55 1426 65.39
8000-8500 283 06 0 0 0 38 0 0 ¢ & 5 L7 1473 68.1
850059900 300 6 070 o 3220 0-0 7. 3 Lo 1515 .70.0 -.
9060-9500 . . .317 00 0 0 4 0 0 0 < 8 59 1574 72.8
~ 9500-10,000 333 01 00 3% 00 0.7 9 35 1625 75,1
16,000-Up ‘ 0 6 0 0 388 0 1 037 106 538 2163 100,9
. (.)” - I . .
Over 2000 TW o 1136 0 1 o 108 247 1808
Under- 2000 101 0 277- 2 o 1t 15._54 355
o - Pool Totals . 2% 1 1713 2 1 1127 301 2163 = 1}
APC Amerada Petroleum Cérp.
AMO Amoco Production Co,
AOQG Ag}ec 0il. ¢ Gas Co. 5 SR
AEL Aztec:0il & Gas Cc. & El Paso Natural Gas Co.,
EPG El Paso Natural Gas Co.
PCI Petroleum Consultants, Inc.
PLA Plateau, Inc.
-~ SKY Sketiy 0il co.
: : su “Southern Union Gas Co.
N SuG Southern Union Gathering Co.
- : .
é
i .\\_‘- v
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AVERAGE !;RODUCT 1ON ANAL';{Vé )
1972

BLANCO-HY .
. ‘ NO. WELLS CUM. RO. L
MCE /MO © MCE/D EPG sy SUG [N LGROUP . WELLS - ¢, Of POOL
o- 500 17 sh 2 3 59 59 29
00~ 1000 33 1 1 8 80 139 L6

1600~ 1500 50 108 5 5 ' 1k ‘ 253 S 2.b
1500-_ 2000 67 1ok 6 D 119 372 - 18.2
2000~ 2500 83 85 3 12 103 475 23.2
2500- E,QQ._.~199____~,l9§,___«,wl._ﬂﬂ_-.ﬂ.lzww_ﬂdd_“,.L&L,,ﬂﬁ.._,."__w_;fﬁéﬂ,‘n,”-wﬁm;%Sﬂz
3000- 3500 Wi 87 0 8 g5 691 33.
3500~ 4000 133 70, 1 8 79 710 37.17
4000~ U500 50 62 2 9 73 83 41.2 .
1500~ 5000 167 149 o 6 55 898 43.9.
5000~ 5500 183 57 \ 13 A 969 L7 .k
5500~ 6000 200, 50 1 5 57 1026 50.2
6000~ 6500 77 L5 0 7 52 1078 52.7
6500~ 7000 233 32 0 8 4o 1118 sh.7
7000~ 7500 - 250 36 3 9 L8 1166 57.0
7500= - 8000 267 30 2 2 3 1200 58.7
3000~ 8500 83 31 ) b 36 1236 60.5
3500~ 9000 300 25 \ b 30 1266 61.9
9000~ 9500 317 29 1 3 33 1299 63.6
9500-10,000 333 27 0 6 33 1332 65.2

1,000~ UP 612 7 93 2 2044 100.9

QVER 2000 1435 27 210 1672 o

UNDER 2000 333" 1k 25 372
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m — / I
; AVERAGE PRODUCTION ANALYS|S
; 1972 ..
] BALLARG=PICTURED CL [FFs
:_:I,f}:»v:‘i ‘ Lo “No. Wélls Cumulative _ 4
e _ Mce/mo, MCF/D__ EPNG  sug In_Group No. of Wells % of pool
T R - 0= 500 12, 74 17 S 91 91 17.4
N ' .500-1000 33 85 24 - 109 2000 383
R A WﬁéﬁfswM‘“”‘“““’“”S'bw“zgom TTTTR3TT
e 1500-2600 67 53 18 . _ 71 351 67.2
G .WST)Y)M&W "'“““38"f"““4“““““”“’”""f“"’M‘"’“’“““1;'2"‘“"”“""“‘"3"9"3”“‘“““"‘"”"7"5’.’3"?r'f“
: 2500-3000 100 19 5 24 417 79.9
3000-3500 727 27 3 30 bz 85.6
3500-4000 133 19 2 21 468 89.7
%4000-4500 -~ 150 g0 0 10 478 91.6
4500-5000 167 9 1 10 k88 . g3'g
- 5000~5500 183 6 0 6 Lo 94,6
55006000 200 6 0 6 500 95.8
6000-6500 © 217 3 0 3 503 96.4
6500-7000 233 i 0 4 507 97-1
7000-7500 55 0 0 0 507 97.1
7500-8000 - 267 0 0 0 507 97.1
8000-8500 283 1 0 I 508 97.3
8500-9000 300 1 0 ! 569 97.5
.. 9000-9500 31y ! 0 1 510 9727
9500-10000 333 i 0 l 511 97.9
| . 10000-up = - il 0 1 522 - 100.0
| Over 1000 275 148 322
; Under 1000 159" by 200 ,
; Pool Totals ‘ 433 g 522 '
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AVERAGE PRODUCTION ANALYS!S

: 1972 .
FULCHER KUTZ-PC t

NO. WELLS CUM. NO.

MCF/MO. . MCF/D  EPG su SUG ~ IN_GROUP. WELLS % OF WELLS
_0- 500 7 22 1 21 Ll Ll 15.2
500~ 1000 33 3l ' 26 61 105 36.3
7000~ 1500 50 15 27 L7 : &7 50.9
. 1500~ 2000 67 13 17 30 177 51,2
2000~ . 2500 83 g 13 21 198 6825
2500- - 3000 100 -~ 5 10 15 213 73.7
3000- 3500 117 - 5 L 9 252 76.8
3500- Looo 133 3 8 11 233 80.6
_Looo- 4500 150 5 8 13 246 85.1
4500- 5000 167 M 3 9 255 88.2
5000- 5500 183 2 b 6 261 90.3"
5500- 6000 200 i 2 . 3 264 9.3
6000~ 6500 - 217 0 2 2 266 92.k
6500~ 7000 233 1 2 3 269 93.1 .
fooo- 7500 250 2 1 3 272 9h. |
7500- 8000 267 0 ] I 273 9.5
8000~ 8500 283 - 0 1 1 274 94.8
8500- 9000 300 0 2 2 276 © 95.5.
9080~ 9500 317 0 1 1 277 95.8
9500-10,000 333 0 1 1 278 962
10,000~ UP ] 10 1 289 100.0
- GVER- 1000 62 0 122 184
} ~ UNDER 1000 56 2 L7 -~ 105
E ~ POOL TOTALS 118 2 169 289~
1 . , ¢




h

SuG

Southern Union Gathering Company

AVERAGE PRODUCT 10N ANALYSIS - 1972
SOUTH BLANCO - PICTURED CLIFFS
) , NO, WELLS cuM, NO. :
MCF/HO, MCE/D * DRC.  EPG sy SYG IN GROUP WELLS % OF POOL
. 02500 17, 1 121 8 0 130 130 10.3
50021000 33 0 187 18 . 205 1335 26,7,
1000-1500 50 O 176 18 2 195 531 52,2
1500-2000 67____ 0O 159 12 .. 2 173 720 502
72000-25C0 83 e 129 .13 3 45 - 8Lg 67.5
~ 2500-3000 100 0 97 1k 1 N2 96 76.5
" 3000-3500 117 0 70 7 3 80 1041 83.1
3500-1000 133 0 Ll 1L 0 53 1099 87.k
- L:000-4500 150 0 Ly 7 0 51 1150 9145
“ 11500~ 5000 167 0 27 1 0 28 1178 93,
5000-55C0 183 0 18 2 o - 20 1198 95.3
5500- 5000 200 0 6 0 o - 6 1200 25.8
£060-5500 217 0 1 1 n 12 1216 g5.7
6590~7000 233 0 13 1 0 1L 1230 a7.9
7000-7500 250 0 3 2 0 5 1235~ 98.2
7500-5000 267 0 3 2 c 5 1240 98.6
£600-2500 283 0 .5 0 0 '5 1285 99.0
8500-2000 300 o 5 R 0 7 1252 55.6
a000-5500 317 0 1 0 0 i 1253. 99.7
'9500-10,000 333 ¢ =~ -0 0 "0 0 1253 ° 99,7
10,0C0-Up : 0 L 0 0 I 1257 100.C
Over 1000 - 0 815 a5 11 922
Under 1000 1 308 25 C So335
pool Totals 1 1124 121 11 1257
.. DRO Dyna Ray 0il & Gas Company
EPG El Paso Natural Gas Company:
Su Southern Urnion Gas Company
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AVERAGE PRODUCT 10N ANALYSIS
1972

1

- TAPACITO-PICTURED CLIFFS

‘ ] . No. VWells Cumulative - IR
MCF/MO- MCF/D EPNG  SUG In Group ‘No. _of Wells-%wququl :

10 10 © 5.1
13 23 1.7
25 48 24.5
16 ' 64 32.6
18 82 S .8
22 . 1ok 53.1
17 21 61.7
15 136 : 69.4
16 152 77.6
161 82.1
166 84,7
172 - 87.8°
179 91.3

186 91.8

18k ' 93.9 N
186 94.9 .
189 96.4 Lo
189 . 96.4
191 97.4

196 100.0

S 0-.500 17 8
) 500- 1000 33 12
o 1000-1500 50 20
- 150022000 67 13
L 2000-2500 . 83 13
. 2500~3000 100 16
~ 3000-3500 17 12
3500-4000. 133 12
4000-4500 150 12
4500-5000" 167
£000-5500 183
5500-6000 200
6000-6500 217
6500~7000 233
7000-7500 250
7500-8000 267
 8000-8500 283
gs0e~900¢, . 300
9000-9500 317
9508=13555 333
10000-up -

NPRO— e~ =N FEFwnowvewn —N

WOoOON——0OOWmI—\n
VI NOWNMNN —~~I OV

Over 1000 . Co i20
Under 1000 - 20

173
23

(a1
W

“Pool Totals ‘ 140 56 ' 196




AVERAGE PRODUCTION ANALYSIS 1972

WEST KUTZ - PICTURED CLIFFS

No., Wells Cum, No.

HCF/Mo. MCF/D EPNG Su In Group Wells % of Pool |
0- 500 17 24 12 36 - 36 21.6
_500-1000 33 22 12 34 70 4.9
1000-1500 50 22 8 30 ‘ 100 59,9
1500-2009 67 19 7 26 126 75, k4
2000-2500 83 S 2 1 ' 137 82,0
- 2500-3000 100 7 0 7 140 - 86.2
- 3000-3500 117 5 1 6 150 . 89.8
3500-4000 - 133 <2 1 3 153 91.6
4000-4500 150 L 0 4 157 9k, 0
4500-5000 167 1 2 3 160 ©95.8 .
5000-5500 183 1 0 1 161 96.4
5500-6000 - 200 1 0 1 162 . 97.0
6000-6500 217 (0 0 0 162 97.0
--6500-7000 233 1 0 ] 163 : 97.6
7000-7500 250 1 0 1 164 98.2
~7500-8000 267 0 0 0 164 98.2
8000-8500. - 283 0 0 0 164 98,
8520-9000 ¢ /300 .0 0 0 164 - 98,2
$000-9500 317 0 0 0 164 96.2
~ 9500-16,000 333 1 0 - ! 165 98.8
10,000-Up -2 0 2 167 - 100.0
Over 1000 76 21 97
Under 1000 - L6 2k 70
Pooi Totals

122 L5 - 167
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: PRI S ‘ 032 | 016 38,2 1256 618 920 R l

?faico;Mii;LC'zﬁ | 2156,  § L8y 27.6 1669 T 936. hr.s ) - |
Basin-Vea

' | | 57.4 1 2h.5
Aztec-Pictured Cliffs 453 193 42,6 260 7

e C T l'? 7
5 ks 97 75.8 221 b2
gallard-pictured Cliffs ' 517 125 2.2 3

; 58 15 sy | 322 76,9
South Bianco-Pictured ¢ ffs 125 730 _~)826v _ 515 ‘

e e

A

=1} ('her\ utez— PR EVEAY Ogl l i F :1', ?8 9 Q fl 9 M iy ?',5 4%
BEE] ‘0 P | ‘]’, TN, 307 T E
‘ l K l LV} (s A 6

g,

. . , - .? -
ho .} ; 59,13 7i 42 5
vest Rulz~?icturnd cliffs : 167 68 0.7 99

i 9 48,2 100 51,8 B H
vepacito-Piccured cliffs ‘ 193 93 ,

) 1

» ¢ v g ;5\r- 3
4 1 o861 18 wea 1R 5379 1 877 V7
taral Pictured aliffs - 286 1 »

]
£ ?
: ' At jons P ] O B 5e |
: "aral! Other Formatlons prorated _ | | ’ o N .,
H . ] - 1106 . . 17 By jn 42,9, :
Hneoi.iint Provated Totai ‘ ij) RN K ‘ |
Lorthuest Non-frorated Totol 732 e

. ' :
. H R - _
Hoi thwest Total .
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NEW MEXICO OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION

{

INITIAL WELL DELIVERABILITY TEST REPORT FOK 19 Form C122-A
Revised .1-1-66
POOL NAME : 0oL sn.o;?'hm_l FORMATION T — CouUNTY
n= '
COMPANY W—E:\. RAME AND RUMBER -
UNIT LETTER SECTION TOWNSHIP RANGE PURCHASING PIPELINE
CASING 0.D. — INCHES |[CASING I D — INCHES SET AT DEPTH — FEEY TUBING 6.5 = INERES 1TUSINE T B T INCHES [ToF TTUBINE FERF._FEET
GAS PAY zONE WELL PRODUCING THRU GAS GRAVITY GRAVITY X LENGTH

FROM YO Tx CASING YUBING
— DATE OF FLOW TEST [DATE SHUT-IN PRESSURE MEASURED
FROM TO

PRESSURE DATA — ALL PRESSURES IN PSIA

(a) Flowing Casing
Pressure (DWt)

(b) Flowing Tubing
Pressure (DWt)

(¢) Flowing Meter
Pressure (DWt)

{d) Flow Chart
Static Reading

(e) Meter Error

(Item ¢ — Item d)

{f) Friction Loss
{(a—c)or(b—

c)

/|

(g) Average Meter
Pressure (Integr.)

(h) Cortected Meter
Pressure (g + e)

(i) Avg. Wellhead
Press. P{' = (h+ D)

(i) Shut-in Casing
Pressure (DW?)

(k) Shut-in Tubing
Pressure (DWt)

(1) P. = higher value {(m) Del. Pressur

of {j) or (k)

Fe

(n) Separator or De-
hydrator Pr, (DWt)
for critical flow only

FLOW RATE CORRECTION (METER ERROR)

Integrated Volume ~

MCF/D

Quotient of

Item ¢

Item d

|

0

Itemc
ftem d

Corrected Volume

. Q= MCF/D
WORKING PRESSURE CALCULATION
rR? = ) _
a-e”% (F¢ Q)7 (1000) (=2 7% (F, Q) (1000, p? P2z P2t R? P = AP,
DELIVERABILITY CALCULATION
2 27 n a o =
PP
D=¢Q [————cz "4 = ( )
L = = = . .MCF/T
Y N Vi __I
REMARKS:
SUMMARY
Item h Psia Company
Pc Psia By
.0 e MCFD Tivle
pW Psia Witnessed Bs-
pd Psia Company
D MCF/D
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- | : | @l asofmrliu.mz A gas Clompany
i — e
;; ‘ : ' 6! Qaso, g;xas 79978 - /5/' 73 -
¢ : pecember 21, 1972 | . : :
| ccenber 21, 1972 Torerp EXAMINER NUTTER
: Oilt CONSERVATION Lo RN
g New Mexico 0i1 Conservation ‘Commission _ﬁffff":._,_ EXHIBIT NO. S
i p. 0. Box 2088 ASE. NO. 4/;,75 g,
- Santa Fe, New Mexico 87501 e pnab ‘
RS _ ’ Attention: Mr. Daniel S. Nutter, Examiner ‘ ' : z

Re: NMOCC Case 4853: Amendment of
Cas Well Testing Procedure, San

Juan Basin, New Mexico
Gen;lemen:

Enclosed is £1 Paso Natural Gas Company's proposed change in the B

. gas well testing procedures for the San Juan Basin, New Mexico, as E

such procedures are currently prescribed by Order No. R-333-F, as
amended. - In substance this proposal provides as {ollows:

(%)‘ Biénnia1‘DéTiverability'and*Shut—In Pressure Tests : ~ o
shall be taken on all gas wells in the prorated and non- ;
prorated pools of the San Juan Basin Area except those’

wells classified as exempt marginal. No Deliverability .

and Shut-In Pressure Tests shall be required on exempt

marginal wells. ' :

% “(b) AN new wells, worked wellsﬁgggfrqggmplgtggﬂwélﬂs

i iﬁ"the’Sén“Juan:Basin;Area shal],récgjyengTiyé?abTTify*:'
; and Shut-In Pressure Tests on -an anndal"basis*Untii“three
P : annual tests have been taken and thereafter such tests

i shall be taken on a biennial basis. ' :

i
t
|
!
|

(c) A1l gas wells in a given pool shall be tested in the
came test year. Accordingly, the San Juan Basin pools
have been divided into two groups ¥or testing in alter-
nate-years.

1 . As.indicated below, copies of this letter and of the proposed

V change-in OFH§F”N6:WRi333Athave.beEn sent to the principals and

e attorneys of all interested parties appearing of record in Case 4853.

§ Copies have:also beef mailed to those parties communicating in writing
: with the Commission in reference to this case.

Very truly yours,
EL PASO NATURAL GAS COMPANY

g ? A 0 ) .

Jam?s C. considine, Counsel

Enclosure




NMOCC Case No. U853

Mailing List,

Mr. W.H. McDermott
Attorney at Law
Lincoln Building

‘Santa Fe, N.H. 87501

Mr. Morris G. Gray
Division Attorney
Marathon 0Oil Comoany
.0, Box 120

Casper, Wyoming 82601

Mr. Paul A. Cooter
Attorney at Law
P.0. Drawer 700

Roswell, N.M. 88201

Amoco Production Company
Security Life Bldg.
Denver, Colorado 80202
Attn:  Mr. Vinton Pierce

Mr. Jason Kellahin
Attorney at Law
P.O. Box 1769

Santa Fe, N.M. 87501

Mr.. Prentice Watts .

Executive Vice Pre51dent

Aztec 011 ‘& Gas Company

20600 1st National Bank Bldg.
" Dallas, Texas 75202

Mr. W, C. Blackburn
Continental 01l Company
152 N, Durbin St.
Casper, Wyoming 82601
Attn: Mr. C. M. Tarr

Mr. Saul Cohen

Attorney at Law
Box 877
Santa Fe, N.M.

87501

Daltas, Texas

Southern Unlon Gas Company
Fidelity Union Tower
Dallas, Texas 75201

Attn: Mr. Oran Haseltine

Southern Union Production Co.
Attn: Mr. L. S. Muennick
Vice President

Fidelity Unlion Tower Bldg
75201

Mr. J. A. Morris -
Engineering Supervisor
Mobll Oil Company
Midland, Texas 79701

Tenneco 0il Company

Attn: Mr. R. A. Willlford
Suite 1200 :
Lincoln Tower Bldg. .. _ . |
Denver, Colorado 80203 _ :

Gulf 0Oil Corporation.
P.0. Drawer 1150

Attn: Mr. R, 0. Bobo
Midl~nd, Texas 79701
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BEFORE THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMIS
OF THE STATE OF NEW MEXICO

IN THE MATTER OW ThE HEARINu
.CALLED_BY THE OIL CONSERVATION

" 'COMMISSION OF NEW MEXICO FOR

THE PURPOSE OF CONSIDERING: N

4853

CASE NO.

. o . R-333-F)
APPLICATION OF EL PASO NATURAL Oré??ﬁN° R__E__“~1 ‘
' GAS COMPANY FOR AMENDMENT OF GAS B I W .

WELL TESTING PROCEDURES, SAN LS
JUAN BASIN, NEW MEXICO, oL
» ’ %//%?/53

wﬁéi?;i:;ﬁﬁm‘ L

ORDER OF THE COMMISSION

BY THE COMMISSION:

-

, 1973 ?

Thls cause came on for hearing at 9 a.m. on February 14
at Santa Fe, New Mexico, bzfore Examiner Daniel 5. Nutter

NOW, on this day of March 1973\ the Ccmmission,
a quorum being present, having considered the testlmony, the record,
‘and the- recommsndatlons of. the Examiner, and being fully advised
i y.u..m.x.uc:s, ' :

FINDS'

(1)

That due publlc notice having been given as required by

" law, the Commission has jurisdiction of this cause and the subject

matter thereof.:
(2)

Orders MNos.

That Commission Older No. R-333~F, as.amended by
amd B-333-H-], .
R—333—G5eﬁd:u—333—“, *cqulres annual dellverabllnty
and shut-in pressure tests of ‘all gas wells in the San Juan
Basin of San Juan, Rio Arriba, McKinley, and Sandoval Counties,
New Mexico, subject to any specific modification or change
contained in Special Pool Rules adopted for any pool after

notice and hearing.
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ase NO. 4853

!l (3) That the applicant, El Paso Natural Gas company seeks-th>

! amendment of oxder No. R—333—F, as amended, tO prov1de that

ooyt .

T e e T
Al 8

blenn1a1 delxverablllty and shut-in pressure tests | would be taken

g o
,y

on all gas wells in the San Juan Basin except those wells classi-

e e
ERINPRTEE

1

‘ % |§f ed as "exempt marglnal,"which exempt ‘narginal wells would be
A %; \exempt from the test requlrements
uléz ‘ (4) That the appllcant also proposes that all nevw wells,

; zgéy ! \reworked Wells,“and recompleted wells in the San Juan Basiniwouidi
j~§ K\irecelve dellverability and'shut-ln pressure tests on an annual
;‘§~ ‘Xbasis uantil three annual tests have been taken, and that there-
'~§" haﬁter such tests'WOUid be taken on a blennlal ba31s. ] |
: %p/ ‘f (3) That the applicant fuxther prOposes that all gas welis
>§- Q inf;yéiven pool would e testeé in the same year:s and that

% Eapproxlmately one-half’ of the wells~in the San Juan Basin would
E % \kbe tested each year. . |
. % \\ (6) That the amendwent of Commission ordexr No. R-333-F, .
"%" ‘»eﬂas amended, in accordance with the proposal of El Paso Natural
E \Gas company a8 desc??bééfﬁgf?iﬁé* gs Nos. (3) through (5) above
1% §w111 not cause waste nox violate.correlatlve rlghts,'and ‘should

\be approved,
: _f (7 That Comm1351on ordex NO. R-333-F, as ahended, should be
'\further amended to provxde getinitive eriteria upon Whlch to

\\ :

1

i

I B L3 . L] »

] !wells would be exempt from.dellverablllty and shut—in pressure

s i

classify g9as wells as nexempt marginal,“ which exempt marglnal

i «

-itest requirements.

% (8) That the productlon from all gas wells in the San Juan
|

Basin should be reviewed annually and the wells ﬁould be classi—

fied into OF out of the test exenpt status each year effective

s

gt

the first day of January .

e ——

-
e,

—
s

ooy

e
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[

(9) That upon review of said production, gas wells completed

j1n the Pictured Cliffs or shallower formations which falled to

o v

o e

e IR BN
- S
U e L IO e

\ &produce in excess of 12,000 MCF durlng the preceding ;2—month

i ~ » .
period, and gas wells complefed in any-formation deeper than the

%Piotured Cliffs ﬁormation which failed to produce in excess of
;24,000 MCF during the preceding l2-month period, should be

‘classified as exempt mafginal,>and should be exempt from further
deliverability aﬁd shut-in pressure tests as long as they remain

so0 classified.

(10) That adoption of the definitive criteria for classifica-

tion of gas wells into or out of the exempt marginal status as

PRI S

ontlined above will not cause waste nor. violate correlative. rights,

i

; : iand should be approved.

(11)That to avoid confusion, Commission Order No. R-333~F, as

Sy

amended by Orders Nos. R-333~G, R-333-H, and R-333~H-1, and as

Ny

kvg : ' lfurther amended as proposed in the instant case, should be ' super-

yseded by an entire new order, designated as Conmission Order
i

1 I S | il

'No.'R;3334?~1;ﬁwnlcn should promulga

ot

e gas well testing rules and

N

e

.procedures for the San Juan Basin as heretofore and herein

approved by the Commission.

IT 1S THEREFORE ORDERED:

2Pl Five Tanuary !, 1974,
(1) Thaﬁ«the follow1ng ‘Special Rules and Regulatlons

bt v

governing gas well testing in the San Juan Basin (Counties of
San Juan, Rio Arriba, McKinley, and Sandoval, New Mexicol,super~
Iseding the rules and regulations contained in Commission Order

'
1
H

‘No. R-333-F, as amended by Orders Nos. R-333-G, R-333~H, and

e YT A AR AN P P AT 13 pr b N

R~333-H~1, are hereby promulgated and adopted as an exception to

Rules 401 and 402 of the general statewidé rules and regulations

‘of this Commission relating to gas well testing procedures.
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« Order No. R-

f ‘; - GAS WELL TESTING RULES AND PROCEDURES
| 4 _ SAN JUAN BASIN, NEW MEXICO

| CHAPTER I TYPE OF TESTS REQUIRED

Section 1l: Initial Deliverability and Shut-In Pressure Tests for
Newly Completed Wells

A. Immediately upon completion of each gas well in the San

A

Juan Basin, -a shut-in pressure test of at least seven
days duratlon shall be made.

‘"B. Within 60 days after a well is connected to a gas
transportation facility, the well shall have been
tested in accordance with Section 1 of Chaptéx.II of

these rules; "Initial Deliverability and Shut-In

Pressure Test Procedures," and the results of the

test filed with the Commission's Azfec'office and

o R e A R R T R A

‘with the gas transportatlop fac111ty to which the

well is connected. Failure to flle said test w1th1n

the above~prescrlbed 60—day perlod will subject the

s
e
?

well to the loss of one day's allowable for each day

the test is late. ) o _ ;é

|
C. The requirements for Initial Tests and Annual or - : 1

Biennial Deliverability and Shut-In Pressure Tests i

< napmiins

and the notification reqﬁireménts and scheéuling of
:u;;taVL,wiwi h such tests which apbly‘to;newly,compléted wells shall
S : also apply to reworked or tecom@leted'Welis.

Any tests taken for ;nformational?purposes prior

to pipéline connectibn shall ndt be recognized as

official tests for the assignment of allowables.

i R AR S e A e 1P

Section 2: Annual and Biennial Deliverability and Shut-In
Pressure Tests

A. Biennial Deliverability and Shut-In Pressure Tests
shall be mades on all gas wells during the period

from December 1 through the following November 30

each year except as follows:




1. A nevly completed well or a reworked or reconpleted well.

|

|

i

v

f shall be tested on an annual basis until three annual
1 .

E, - tests have been taken, after whieh.the well shall be
i tested biennially as is required for other weélls in
% 1 the pool in which the well is located.

| } | 2. An“Annual Dellverablllty and Shut—In Pressure Test
W shall not be required during the current year for

any well connected to a gas transportatlon fa0111ty

P

after September 30. Such tests may. be taken at the

option of the operator of thie well, however.

s
e e e

5 { \ 3. When the Tnitial peliverability ‘and Shut- -In Pressure
i
% q Test requlred by Sectlon l B above has been taken in
% E, ,acCordance with the annual and blennlal testlng -
% 1 procedure outlined in gection 2 of Chapter II of

% \ these rules, the lnltlal test may be con81dered fhe
% h first" of the three requlred annual tests for the well.
. F h Prov1ded however, if the operator lntends to use
- h
4 _Er “’ such initial test as the first annual test, he must
% i 'ﬁotify”the'Commiv51on and the gas transportation
% % . facility to which the well is connected of his
: g intent in writing prior‘to the conclusion of the
1 l4-day conditioning perlod ‘
g 4. Wells classified as “exempt marginal" shall not be
subject to the requiremehts of anpual oF biennial

deliverability and shut-in pressure.tests.

ClaSSlflCatlon of wells intd or out of the exenpt

oriee-

marginal status shall be done each year effective
4

|

% " January 1.
\

!

‘.

l
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| :
| o o .u“__bf Gas wells comp]eted in the Plctured Cl1iffs formation
; L . were connectsd throuqhont He year bw‘f'wh:d,
1 ‘{;55,&:F T or"in any shall)ower formation whlch failed to produce

‘ Conie R
N I }nungl \ln excess of 12,000 MCF of gas during the precedlng

l2~month period shall be classified "exempt marglnal."

AP o 1 e g ey e e

Gas wells completed -in any formation déeper than .
. . were connected Hrrouqhout tae 0/1% b“‘-}”h"ch
the Pictured Cliffs formation whlcq'falled to

~——r i

T

/57/ | \\\\\ produce in excess of 24,000 MCF of gas during the
c e ) =

\

¢7~ Vigdﬂ;rz\x preceding l2-month period shall be classified
£ . \ . . , i T IS
4£¢0" "exempt marginal.' ‘

. ; PR
. " i ¥
T e .
AN S S 1 8 RS ROy o v,

R | —

e ey

Wt e
OSSR P

__H“___ﬂ ges wi2ll comnccted. fer. /35’ "‘“‘” one. . 7“"*’ ""’7}' ‘“
i N c/‘_.ssr/zea/ ‘FS excm,P" M5’7'"'/ T 5'1 /easo‘ Ahree |
_W_w‘_ mpnéésw-. A F,Méw.,l,o,, brstory s ahg!/aé/s:*_af ﬁg afztlé@-i/

i - “s/ﬂ/ed//an J/we MJ 1£~___, .»-' 5 .504!' g 4&;! P

SR Lefe oF /vraa/_\____ lanédré sndiates féai_ﬁfe wé//
;___#_,-____M, w_e&/‘/ be e/ ble for e P sere !_7m4/ J/dﬁgmﬁ.,,ﬁ__g
. : .-,_;,;.__‘. o(’ A2 hym)%s at/ /w'aa/«-a/mn 4 woty were. édal/ﬂéé

AR AL T TR
3 | .

S

AT ey e e e Y o : ;
T MRS S TEELSE % L - i S S = ._‘J..' ,;_;_;

4

i -

% B. &all Annual and Blennlal Dellvera0111ty and Shut In'
k4

R Pressure Tests required by these rules must be
filed with the Commission's Aztec office and
with the appropriate gas\transportation facility
within 60 days following the completion of each
teét Provided however, that any £éSt cOmpletéd

O{'Jz)b», /a
between Novembes=lk and Novemoer 30 must be flled

> ?” i not later than December 10. Fallure to file anyr

~ test within the above-prescribed times will vubject
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"of the wells to which it is connected which are

- At least one CcOpY shall also be furnished each

TR

vtbe well so notlflea 1n writing.

'scheduled at a time other tham immediately follow~
~ing the flow test must be received prior to the

“time that the well is shut-in.

to be tested during the ensuing December and
January said schedule shall be entlfled,
‘"Annual and Blennlal Dellverablllty and Shut-In
pressure Test Schedule,"” and shall be submitted
in tri%licate to the Commission's Aztec officc.
operator concerned The schedule shall indicate
the date of tests, pool, operator, lease, well
number, and location of each well. At least
30 days pinr to the beginning of each suc—i;
ceeding 2-month tescing ihterval, a similar
schedule shéil be prepared and filed in

accordance with the above.

anl vhe Fzlre Dis //-fc/-' Of e a;/f’w (’0)’7/77755:9

The gas transportation facllltvdohall be notified
immediatély by any operator unable to conduct any‘

test as scheduled. In the event a well is not

tes t

SL

in accordance with the test sche&Ule,‘the

well shall,bé rc*scheduled by the gas»transportaﬁion f
facility, and the commission and the operator of |
Notice to the
Commission must be received prioxr’ to the conclus*on

of the l4-day conditioning period.

Notice to the

Commission of shut-in pressurertests which are

DN

z 3
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It shall be the responsibility of each opérator to -
determine that all of its wells afe-properly

scheduled for testing by the gas transportation

facility to which they are connected, in ordex

that all annual or biennial tests may be completed é

durlngxthe'testlng season. -

B. Deliverability Re-Tests

An operator may, in cooperation with the gas

transportatioh'facility, schedule a well for a

deliverability re-test uﬁon notification to the E
Commission's Aztec office at least ten days before R é,,
the test is to be commenced Such re;test shall . |
be for gocd ang substanfial'reason and’shail be

subject to thefapprova] of the Commission. Re-

tests shall in all ways be conducted in conformance‘
with the Annual and Blennlal Dellverablllt Test
Procedures of these rules. The Commission, at

its éiscretion, may requireifhe re-testing of -any

well by notification to the operator to schedule

such re-test.
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Section 4: Witnessing of Tests

oY ;Jle Hnl,J}

Any Initial or Annua \Dellverablllty.and Shut-In Pressure
Test may be’ witnessed by any or all of the following: an
agent of the Commission, an offset opsratox, a representa-
tive of the gas transportatlon facility connected to the
well under test, or a representative of the gas transpoxta-
tion facility taking gas from an offset operator.

CHAPTER IT PROCEDURE FOR TESTING

{?,44,0' ;2)!4‘3/: ’:3/

Section 1: Initial Deliverability and Shuf/;n pPressure Test
+ Procedure Ve

e g ST A AR e win e

A. . Within 60 days after a newlyié/mpleted well is connected to
a gas transportation facilit the operator’ shall complete
: a deliverability and shut-~in pressure test of the well in
Ny ' conformance with the "AnnualpDeliverability and Shut~In "’
ek ) Pressure Test Procedures” prescribed in Saction 2:of thlS

’;:’i“ ' ‘ , ‘ chapee,. Results of the test

shall be filed as regquired
Y e Y L . by Section lvof Chapter I of the s

e xrules.

S B. In the event it is impractical to test a newly completed
= R A SR ‘ well in conformance with Paragraph A above, the operator
L :,-*g,,i ' may conduct the deliverapility and shut-in pressure test -
3 in the follOW1ng nmannexr (provided, howevexr, "that any test
so conducted will not be accepted  as the first annual
delivefeb11lty and shut-in pressure test as describea in
Paragraph’ ‘A-3 of Section 2, Chapter I):

T

1; ¢ A 7- or 8-day production chart may be used as the

- basisg” for determining the well's dellvprabllity,
providing the chart so msed is: preceded by at least
14 days continuous production. The well shall
produce through either the casing or.tubing, but
not both, into a pipeiine during these: periods.
The prodyction valve and the choke settings shall
not be changed during either the ‘conditioning oxr
flow period with the exception of the first week
of the condltlohlng perlod vasn maximum-produckion o -
would over~range the meter chart or location produc—~-
~tion equipment.

T N AR BRI e R

AP NN AR, T, T A BT

2, A shut~1n pressure of at least seven days duration
shall be taken. This snall e the shut-in .test
reguired in Paragrapn A, Ssction 1 of Chapter I of
these rules. ' -

P AR

T

o _ 3. The average daily static meter preSsure shall be
: determined in accordance with Section Z of Chaptex
i 1X of these rules. This pressure shali be used as

: . P¢ in calculating P, foxr the Deliverability Calcula-
, : i _ tion.

4, The daily average rate of flow shall be determired
in accordance with Section 2 of Phapter Ix.

B e

5. The static wellhead working pressure {P,) shall be
determined in accordance with Section 2 of Chapter
XX,

6. The deliverability of tha well shall be determined
by using the data determined in Paragraphs 1 through
5 above in the deliverability formula in accordance
‘L with Section Z of Chapter II.

: 7. The data and calculations for Paragraphs L through
3 6 above shall be reportad as vequired in Section 1
; of Chaoter I of these ruvles, upon the blue-colored
Form C~122-~A. :

L
Vet
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g Biznnial
. Section 2: AnnualabDeliverability and Shut-In Pressure Test
Proceduxe

" This test shall be taken by producing a well into the
Ppipeline through either the casing or tubing, but nét both. The
pecoduction valve and choke settings shall not be changed during
eithexr the conditioning or flow periods except during the first
: seven days of the conditioning period when maximum production
! ‘ would over-range the meter chart or the location production
equipnent. The daily £lowing rate shall be determined f£rom an
average of seven consecutive producing days, following a minimum
conditioning period of 14 consecutive days production. The first
-seven days of said conditioning period shall have not more than
one interruption, which interruption shall be no more than 36
-continuous hours in duration. The eighth to fourteenth days,
inclusive, of said conditioning period shall have no inter-
ruptions whatsoever. All production during the l4-~day condi-’
tioning period plus the 7--day delivexability test period shall
be. at static wellhead workin b§5$ %ﬁpes not in excess of 75 per-
cent of the previousd§§q§a}é§~ aji% ut-in pressure of the well
if 'such previous annutall® ~in pressure information is available;
otherwise, the 7-day iﬁ&tial deliverability shut-in pressure of -
the well shall be used. - '

LN T

P i A
Rrte el (e

SR

In the event that the existing line pressure does not
permit a drawdown as specified above with the well producing
unrestrictedly into the pipeline, the operator shall ¥equest an
exception to this requirement on Form C-~122-A. The request
"shall state the reasons for the necessity for the exception.

Instantaneous pressures shall be measured by deadweight
gauge during the 7-day flow period at the casinghead,” tubinghead,
and orifice meter, and shall be recorded along.with instantaneous
mater~chart static pressure xreading.

&

. ¥hen it is necessary Lo restrict the flow of gas between
the wellhead and orifice meter, the ratio of the downstream pres-
-sure to the upstream pressure shall-ke-determined. ~wWhen this
ratio is 0.57, or less, critical flow conditions shall be
considered to exist across the restriction.

A ENAAY ST TR Y

L

When more than one restriction between the wellhead and
orifice meter causes the pressures to reflect critical flow
between the wellhead and orifice meter, ihe pressures across each
of these restrictions shall be measured to determine whether criti-
cal flow exists at any restriction. When critical-:-f£flow does not
exist at any restriction, the pressiures taken to disprove critical
: flow shall be reported to tihe Comidission on Form C-122-A in ﬁé@:i+¢n4(h)
H - "RERIERS=gaerion of the form. When critical flow conditions
" exist, the instantaneous flowing pressures required hereinabove

shall be measured during the last 48 hours of the 7-day flow
veriod. ' #

When Critical flow’exiSts between the wellhead ific

) £l ; - and orifice

{ meter, the measured wellhead flowing pressure of the string thrbugh

§ o -which the well flowed during test shall be used as P when calculat-

ing the static wellhead’Working ressure (P i e
established below. ’ P (Py) using the method

= s B When critical flow does not exist at any reétrictioni P
. s8hall be the corrected average static pressure from the meter
char# plus friction loss from the wellhead to the orifice meter.

~ The static wellhead working pressure (P, of ‘any we ur :
test shall be the calculated 7-day aSErage stét?g tubing;pri;sggger
if the well is flowing through the casing; it shall be the zalcu-~
lated 7-day average static casing pressure if the well is flowing
through the tubing. The static wellhead working pressure (p.)
shall be calculated by applying the tables and preccedures ség'out

) in the New Mexico 0Oil Conservation Comwmission Manual entitled .
I Bt A ] ot 7% T ovas T nde ? oan e T om o o e - o e N o . - o e
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| " #10 optain the shut-in pressurc\of a well under tCst,
i ; the well shall pe shut in gome time during the‘gﬁﬂué Nbsein '
: . season for & period of seven toO fourteen consecutive’days.
5 o such shut-1in pressure shall be measured during the eighth tO '
P ,v'fifteenth day following ghutting in of the well. The 7-4d3Y ' = ;
H ) shut-in pressure shall be measured on both the tubing and the
T casing when communication oxists between Ehe cwo strings. The
5  higher of such presswres shall be used as FPc in the deliverability '
§ calculation. "When any such shut~in pressure is determined by o
. E the commission ro e abnormally 1ow, the shut-1in pressure to |
. ¢ be used shall pe det rained. by one of the following metﬁods:ﬁ? ' :
. s, i ’ .
Sy 1.. A Commission—designated value. ‘ _ : . B )
ef's’j% 2. An average shut-in pressure of all offset - _ ’
T Awells'complcted in the same zone. v T i
"'2 3. A calculated‘%drfacc preSsure pased on a
_f~>§ ‘ measured bottom-hole pressurc. Such“balculaw
S tion-shall-be-madc in accordance'with the New
B MexXico oil Conservutfon Commission""Back
= pressure Manual,” Example No. /-
ég rrw,_,“ml,,ﬂrlrﬂ,._,,l. : .
: o -Alluwellhead’pressures as well &s the flowing'meter:preSSure ,
bR “tests which are to be taken during the 7-day geliverability test '
perlod as required hereinabdve;shall[be taken with 2 deadweight
5 gauge - The deadweight readinq and the date ahd‘time'according to
: : : the chart_shall be recorded and maintained in the operator‘s )
“a %_ - N recoxrds with the test information. ’ '
% orifice meter charts shall pe changed and so'arranged as to

reflect‘hpbn’a single chart_the'flow data for the gas from each well

! for tpe full 7-48Y aeliverability test periodi however: no tests
i shall e yvoided if»satisfactﬁry;cX§lanation is made as to the

: . necessity for using test yolumes through tWO chart ?eriods,;

i ‘ Corrections shall be nade for pressure base, measured filowing =
| temperature: specific gravxty,»and supercompmessibility; prqvidec
\ however, if the specific yravity of the gas fyom any gell undex
rest is not available. an estimated speciﬁic gravity may be

re
sure readings as recorded on the 7-day . £1ov period chart. The -
pressure S0 calculated shall be‘used in calculating the wellhead
working pressure. determining supercompressibility factors,;and
calculating flow volunes - : ]

ﬂ . assumedﬁtherefor, pased upon that of ga3 from near»by wells, the

R apecifio gravity of which has peen actually aetermined PY

ﬂ measurement; : :

i : ‘ - bl e o .

it o The 7-4ay syerage flowind oter pressul® «hall be calculated

4 ' ' - by taking the averadge of all consecutive 2-houx £lowing meter-nresa_u
1

The 7-day flow periodyvolume shall be calculated rrcm the
integrated readings as determined from the £lov period*orifice
meter chart. The‘vqlume sO calCulated shall e divided”byithe

nurber of testing days ‘on the chart to determine the averagevdaily

£this calculation shall e corrected to New Mexico 0oil ConservatiOn
Commission standard conditions. ~ , ‘

e e PN Sl e T (._,-—.—_..—_-.,_—_w_. L eemn ,«,,.—,.,,./_.—.s«. PR




o

The average flowing netex pressure for the 7-~day 0¥ g-day
flow period and the corrected integrated yvolumne shall be deter- Py
mined bY the purchasing company that“integrates,the £low chaxts e
and furnighed to the operator O testing agency_whéh‘euch opera=

| - * tor OX testing agency requests such information.

The daily volune of flow as determined from the Elow
period chart jntegratox readings shall be calculated by applying .
the Basic orxific Meter Formula:

i

e

2
% - Wheres
:'3 o = Metered volune of f£low Mcfd @ 15.025. 60° F.,
_— % . and 0.60 specific gravity-
A c' = The 24-hour basic’orifice»meter‘flow factor
-,ﬁ; : _ corrected fox £lowind temperature, gravity;;__
:-% - ‘ ’ : and supercompressibility. - o
S s h, = paily ayerage aifferential meter pressure
i*% from f£low period_chart.
v Pg = paily average £lowing meter pressure from.
‘;;% flow period chart. o o
: The basic_orifice meter f£low factors, flowind temperature
i factox, and specific gravity facktox shall be determined £yom the
H . New MexicoO 0il Conservation commission uBack pressure Test Manual."
3 oS , ' :
5 . The daily flov period averade corrected £lowing meteX o
L pressure: psig,_shali pe used to determine'the supercOmpressibility
: factor.‘vsuperCOmpressibility mables may pe obtained ¢rom the NeVW :
. Mexico Oil~Conservation commission. -
: wWhen supercompressibility correction is made for 2 gas con-
,2 tainingreither nitrogen or caxrbon dioxide in excess of two percent,
% the §uperéomprcs-ibility“tactors of such gas S all be determined by ;!
: £he use ©OF Table v of the C.H.G.B 1letin T -402 for pressures :
H 100-500 psig., OF rable 11, pg-A61 f£OX pressﬁres‘in excess OL
i psig. =

: - The use of taples for caiculating rates of £1lo¥ from
! integrator yeadings which do not'Specifically conform to the New ‘
: Mexico Oil Conservation conrmission npack Pressure Test Manual" 7 I S '
{ : , may be approved for determining the dally flow'period rates of : o
' fiow upon & showing that such tables are appropriate and neces” .
sary-. : ’ “
i ! _ The daily averagefintegratcd cate of £1oW for the 7-day

£low period”shall be corrected for meter erroxr by—multipiication _
; ‘ hy a correction factor. said correction factor shall be detexr— t
P mined bY dividingd tnhe sguare root OF the chart flowing meter
' ressurer psia, into the squaxe root of the deadweigbt f£lowing
! : meter pressure, psia. ‘ _ . :
E ' Deliverability pressure: as used herein, jis a defined
1 i ' pressure applied‘to each well and used in the process of com~

” aring the abilities of wells in a pool to produce at static

‘ - wellhead.wdrking pressures equal. to a percentage of the 1-day
ghut~in pre>ure of the respective individual'wells. such

rcentage shall be-determined and announced periodically by
the conmisgion baged on the’relationship of the average gtatic’
wellhead working pressures (2,) divided by ‘the average 71-day
shut-in ressure (PC) of the pool. ,

I - . R
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The deliverability of. gas at the "deliverability »nressure"
of any well under test shall b calculated from the test data
derived from the tests hereinabove requlred by use of the follow-
1ng deliverability formula:

Wherxe:

D = D°llverab111ty Mcfd at the dellverablllty
pressure, (p ). (at Standard Conditions of -
15.025 psia and 60°F).

Q = Daily flow rate in Mcfqgd, at_weilhead pressure
(). " T .
P =. 7-day shut-in wellhead pressure, psia, deter—
mined in accordance with Section 2 of Chaptexr
II. - .

de = Dellverablllty pressure, pSia, as defineda‘—
above. . -

P = Average static wellhead worklng pressure, as
determined from 7~ ~day flow period, psia, and
__calculated from New Mexico Oil Conservation
Commission "Pressure Loss Due to Friction" .
Tables for San Juan Basin.

"n = Ayerage pool, slope of back pressure curves
as follows:

Mesaverde Formatlor ‘ ‘0.75

_Dakota Produciig Interval 0.75
- Fruitland Formation - 0.85
Farmington Formation 0.85
_ pictured Cliffs Formation 0.85
- Othexr Formations . - 0.75

(Note- “§§Eéiéiiﬁﬁiéé’fbf"Any : .
Spe01f1c Pool or Formation May B L
G e - SUIDATIRAGA The Ahr\va._‘)‘zﬂ VO ool s

Check Special Rules If In Doubt )

. The value of the multlpller in the above ‘formula (ratio
- factor after the application of the.pool slope) by which Q is
nmultiplied shall not exceed a limiting. value to be determined and
announced periodically. by the Commission. Such determination shall

ko made-zfter 2 gtudy of the test Aata of the pool obtained durinq
the previous testing season. The 1im1t1ng value of the multiplierA

may be exceeded only after the operator has concluqively shown to

" the Commissxon that the shut- -in pressure (P.) 1s accurate or that

the -static weilhead pressure {p,) cannot be lowered duié to existing
produCLng conditions.

Any test prescribed herein w11l be ‘considered unacceptable'

if the average flow rate for the final 7-day deliverability test
is more than ten percent in excoss of any consecutive 7-day average
of the preceding two weeks. A deliverability test not meeting this
requirement shall be invalid and the well shall be re-tested.
or bienniaf

All charts relative to initial,ee annua}Adelzverabillty
tests or photostats thereof shall be made available to the Com-
mission upon its request.
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All testing agéncies, whetﬁef individuals, companies,
pipeline companies, or operators, shall maintain a log of all

- tests accomplished by them, including all field test data.

All forms heretofore mentioned are hereby adopted for use
in the San Juan Basin Area in open form subject to such modifica-
tion as experience may indicige desirable or necessary.

riDiennta ’ -
~Initial and Annuétﬁbeligeggbility and‘Shut—In Pressure
Tests for gas wells in all formations shall be conducted and ;
reported in accordance wi*th these rules and procedures. Provided
ho&ever, these rules shall be subject to any specifiijodification
or change”contained in Special Pool Rules adopted for any pool
after notice and hearing. . .

CHAPTER III INFOR@ATIONAL TESTS

A. A one-point back pressure test may be taken on newly
completed wells before their connection or reconnection
to a gas transportation facility. This test‘shallvnotybe a
required official test but inay be taken for informational
purposes at the option of the operator. When taken; this
test must be taken and reported as prescribed below:

- ONE~-POINT BACK PRESSURE POTENTIAL-TEST:PROCEDURE

1. This test shall be accomplished after a minimum
shut-in of seven days. The shut-in pressure shall
be measured with a deadweight gauge.

i 2. The flow rate shall‘be'measured*Bnylowing.ﬁhe well
. three hours through a positive choke, which has a
3/4-inch orifice. '
3. A 2-inch nipple which-provides a mechanical means
of accurately measuring the pressure and temperature

‘of the flowing gas shall -be installeg immediately
upstream from the positive choke. ‘

4. The absolute open-flow shall be calculated using
the conventional back bressure formula as shown
in the New Mexico Oil Conservation Commission
"Back. Pressure Test Manual.*®

5. ThefObséfGédfahﬁa”aﬁdfiéw:célculations'shaIl be "
reported in duplicate on Form C-122, "Multi-Point
Back Pressure Test for Gas Wells.®" :

6. Non-critical flow shall be considered to exist
vwhen the choke pressure is 13 psig or less.
Viheti this condition exXists ‘the flow rate shall
be measured with a pitot tube ang nipple as
specified in the Commission’s Manual of "Tables
-and Procedure for Pitot Tests.® The pitot test
nipple shall ke installed immediately downsgtream
from the 3/4-inch positive choke. :

7. Any well cbmpleted with 2-inch nominal size tubing
(1.995~inch ID) or larger shall be testeq through
the tubing. :

B. Other tests for informational burposes may be conducted
prior to obtaining a pipeline connection for a newly completed
well upon receiving specific approval therefor from the Commis~
sion's Aztec office. "Approval of these tests shall be based
primarily upon the volume of gas to be vented.

(2)  That jurisdiction of this cause is retained Far o “

entrv OF o1yt Covomdte — .







RECLASSIFICATION & TESTI
PERIOD NO.. | NO. WELLS o
ENDING .  WELLS NM M XM NTOM XNTOXM MTO XM  DOWN MTON XM TON < XM TO M UP
o 1-72 6948 (2410 2217 2321 224 '8 158 390 91 1 323 as
§-31-71 6891 2461 1914 2516 196 35 108 339 190 26 125 341
o 1-71 6859 |2447 1865 2547 109~ 125 361 595 99 7 99 205
. 1324 o | 961
“
% 2-1-72 g-1-71 2-1-71
| —_ -
m No. Wells % " No. Wells % No. Wells %
_ e B . : “ ;
M & XM of a@wmw Wells 4538 65.3 4430 ' 64.2 4412 64.8
¥M of Total Wells 2321 33.4 .2516 1 3€.5 2547
M of Total Wells 2217 " 31.9 . 1914 27,7 1865
XM of Marginal Wells 2321 . 53.5 ~ 2516 56.8 2547
Total Non-Prorated wells 727 9.4
Total additiional wells not to be
tested by Case 4853 request 2944 .38.3
Total all wialls not to be tested
by Case »wwmw request - 5265 68.6
! B
No. XM smwwv tested in 1972 of v .
. <1807 77.9

the 2317.
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T A EL PASO NATURAL GAS COMPANY Case No. 4853
CURTAILMENTS , Exhibit i .
. (All Volumes in M2CF) - _ :
. Southiern System ~ _Northwest System Total System - .
November, 1972 1 476. 9 £ 100. 2 577. 1
| ' 2 476.9 24.0 500. 9
) 3 ©200. 0 0 200. 0 :
o 4 77.’5 0 “77.5 |
SRS 5 -77. 4 0 : 77. 4
n 6 159, 8 _ 0 159, 8
Core Ty 7 230, 9 102, 2 3331 f
\ 8 334.5 1012 _ 435,7 ‘
: 9 355. 7 0 L 355, 7
- 10 -357.'5 0 £ 357. 5
11 o 208,70 0 203, 7
12 202.°6 , ‘ 46.9 : 249, 5
13 408. 9 60. 6 469, 5
14 358. 3 . 86,5 444. 8
15 358. 1 185, 0 543. 1
16 281.7 98. 4 380, ;
i 17 - 255, 7 45,6 301. 3
: 18 256. 6 26, 9 283. 5
P 19 248. 6 183.5 4321
20 281.2 94, 1 375. 3
. 21 3331 113,1 446, 2
.o 2 446. 4 37,7 484.1
: .23 4847 0 ' 484,7 3
i 24 447.8 0 447. ¢
T 25 451, 7 = 0 451, 7
£ 26 229, 2 207.5 436. 7
27 268, 5 422, 5 691.0
28 321.0 322, 2 643, 2
29 383.7 226, 4 610, 1
: 30 473, 7 204. 2 677.9 -
Average . 3181 89. 6 407.7 |
December, 1972 1 500..1 163. 4 663, 5
i 2 362, 6 135. 3 497.9
3 199.3 - 320. 9 520, 2
4 274.3 500. 1 774. 4 N
: 5 520.6 ¢ 496, 8 1,017, 4
6 663, 5 N 559. 9 1,223 4
7 723.3 622.5 1,345, 8
- 8 7119 528. 0 1,239.9
9 534, 4 557, 4 1,091, 8
‘ 10 529, 8 1 649.0 1,178.8
11 631. 6 645; 4 1,277.0
12 770, 5 610, 6 1,381,1
13 795.'5 538, 4 1,333.9
: 14 817.7 443, 7 1,261, 4
: Average . 573.9 483, 7 1,057. 6
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Case No. - 4853

Exhibit No.

EL PASO NATURAL GAS COMPANY
Southern Division

Average Day

Summary-of Estimated Mainline. Requirements, Curtailment and
Sales for the period November 15-1972 through October 31, 1973
(Volumes State Th McF at 14.73 psia)

Available B tverage Day

for Sale Curtailment Reqpi:emgnts Curtailment
1972 November 109,506;600 3,628,087 113;128,087 120,937
December 113,460,000 6,882,838 120,342,838 222,024
1973 January 112,375,060 11,877,344 124,252,344 383,134
February 100,800,000 10,180,726 110,980,726 363,593

March 111,290:,000 8,077,296 -_119,367,296 2‘60,555,_;.
April 104,100,000 8,580,762 112,780,762 289,354
May 108;:545,000 8,830,079 '117,175,079 284,837
\June 109,800,000 5,425,068" 115,225,068 B 180,831
July - 114,390,000 5,788,421 120,178,421 186,722
August 110,980,000 8,281,788 119,261,788 267,152
September 108,390,000 4,704,942 113,004,942 - 156,895
October 107,725,000 7,899,472 115,624,472 254,852
Total 1)311,065,000 on, 256,823 1.401,321,823 247,279

Excerpt ﬁ_cofn El Pzso Natura

1 Gas Company F.P.C.

Docket RP 72-6.
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EL PASO NATURAL GAS COMPANY
CUMULATIVE $TATUS OF WELLS IN SAN JUAN BASIN
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NMOCC CASE NO._ 4853
EXHIBIT NO.
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EL PASO NATURAL GAS CONPANY NMOCC CASE NO. 4853

CUMULATIVE STATUS OF MESA VERDE WELLS . EXHIBIT NO.
Volumes in M3CF at 15.025# jp. b.
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EL PASO NATURAL GAS COMPANY
CUMULATIVE STATUS'CF PICTUREL CLIFFS WELLS -
Volumes in M3CF at 15.025% p.b.

NMOCC CASE NO. 4853
EXHIBIT NO. I

& 4 M
5
Y
v !
; 20 :
s -
o ld ]
m
=
; 8]
: "4
L al
v =4
' w - —
! - . 7
i = 5- bl P . o (wws
e} . o - - v o > "
i Yy T - 2 A ﬁ - o «hﬂﬁ\h A ] LA
@ wry Iz Y i s . 7 LA T2 27, s ;v i 222
) Y vy s 7227 W22 227, v 2L, 2T bai 77 ' ot 2 ’ o .-
I v . o . > 4 7 4 v 75 o ZZZ 2 X2 2L rn f 22 - a ve's
o v - o v o 277 y # o 4 vaas * 430> =y ot 2 ZZ, Ay oy - YZYX > = rrr r oo ra
1 277 227 222 $N ZAZZ, v & O 4 4 2222 Z, vt s CF T 2z Y22 'z
\ 722 g 4 T2 2 Z277 v oo & 8 Y222, Y2222 o 222 - 227, 2 g v r'a s -
| y 0 I v a 222 2 524 s v 27 v 227 oo v - 22 2A o o s ol
0 s S 4 A LAy a Lo S 2L 22 & XL S L o 2 2,
y e K el L . ——— . - e S x i -t e “&x L T "
NN A A wn et SO - NN NS anany R uN NS nol NN s W r RN nn X S, b w
H NN S, A, S, T, T, R, AW DN RN, NOAK, O N, RN RS SO e " o
t e NN “e SR NN NS, NS i W N, NN N RS L MONS, AN - NN NN NI, NN e e
" "y N, " NN N R, \m N RN "o RN e o S\ . N "y . N
g S, . . NN > % N, LB RN Amm . o “n e o e ~ NN te. % N X "
Ny SO NN, O, NS N NN DRSS, TERNN SO o "y TN " TN
| e Y NS N RS, NS RN TR L el . RN " . 4 Y S, . N, NS,
! NN SRS NS b . 5, b T, NN, NN “E“ 3.5 pon SR TN
, 5 NS DO NN ] o Sl
4 pmasnid
b a
; 75
' o {0 ]
!
| w
i=l
i <5 — =
i e 1S ]
‘ .
X el
! Q
L 4 ———
g - STy T !
i 20 .
: -
i
; g ——
)
JANUARY FEBRUARY MARCH APRIL MAY JUNE Ly ALGUST SEPTEMBER OCTORER NOVEMBER DECEMBER JANUARY FEDRUARY MARCH APRIL MAY JUNE Juey AKUST SEPTEMBER OCTORER

wle

L S O FONE SN T DR S PP




OVERPRODUC LD

UNDERPRODUCED

EL PASO N,

CUMULATIVE §
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ATURAL GAS COMPANY
TATUS OF DAKOTA WELLS
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NMOCC CASE NO._4853
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1
'

January, 1971
February, 197}
March, 197t
April, 1971
May, 1971
June, 1971
July, 1971
August, 1971
September, 1971
October, 1971
November, 1971
i Decomber, 1971
.—..515. 1972
m.ncﬁ._s. 1972
March, 1972
April, 1972
May, 1972
June, 1972
July, 1972
August, 1972
September, 1972

Octaber, 1972

Underproduced
Overproduced

Underproduced
Overproduced

Underproduced
Overproduced

‘Underproduced
Overproduced

Underproduced
Overproduced

Underproduced
" Overproduced

Underproduced
Overproduced

c&ﬂ.vn&cna
Overproduced

c.mannvuoaco&
Overproduced

Underproduced
Overproduced

Underproduced
Overproduced

Underproduced
Overproduced

Underproduced
Overproduced

Underproduced
Qverproduced

Underproduced
Overproduced

Underproduced
Overproduced

Underproduced
Overproduced

Underproduced
Overproduced

Underproduced
Overproduced

Underproduced
Overproduced

Underproduced
Cverproduced

Underproduced
Ovecproduced

ok h e e v v s 7 i 4 e At

Moea Verde
No. of Wells Volume
377 7,643,718
207 4, 463, 244
Y 7,033, 574
301 5,882,118
330 7,873,731
289 6,010,204
438 10,393,321
168 4,492, 296
456 13,469, 528
150 3,194,816
454 12,927,279
153 2, 520,520
342 7,448,587
265 3,165,653
201 4,389,135
457 5, 682, 884
161 3,998,773
498 8,230,710
304 6, 160, 606
‘358 4,757,701
292 7,058, 340
370 $, 895, 010
201 $,575,12%
464 11, 763, 761
208 6, 446, 565
456 13, 285, 690
174 4,428, 340
470 15,757, 800
228 6,183,185
420 13,109, 158
201 9,169, 209
358 9,723,168
280 9,122,653
365 10, 538, 791
277 9,326,678
374 10,327,933
283 10, 308, 169
3¢9 . 10,174, 604
2% 10, 582; 587
377 12,031, 449
255 10, 093, 096
399 14, 515, 203
%7 " 10,200, 449
408 16, $75. 380

EL PASO NATURAL GAS COMPANY NMOCC CASE NO, 4883
CUMULATIVE STATUS OF WELLS IN SAN JUAN BASIN POOLS EXHIBIT NO.
January, .32 through October, 1972 i .
‘(Volumes in MCF at 15, 025# p.b, ) ,
Dakota Pictured Clitfs Total San Juan--

No. of Wells Volume _No. of Wells ~Volume No. of Wells "Volume
195 " 7,106,169 _ 518 5,342,828 1,090 20,092, 715
195 8,078, 234 612 4,731,299 1,012 17,272,777
160 " 4,804,512 551 4,651,578 1,028 16, 489, 664
177 8,753, 363 524 4,195, 861 1,002 18, 831, 342
173 5,963, 541 $56 4,917,001 , 1,089 18, 754, 363
161 8, 326,908 519 4,373,404 969 18,710, S16
188 7,481, 943 57 5,285, 684 1197 - 23,160, 948
150 7,019, 451 502 4,562,337 820 16,074, 084
189 8,260, 513 551, 5,318,338 1,196 27, 048, 379
151. 5;539, 337 525 4,353,341 826 13,107, 494
179 7, 344, 007 514 4, 890, 357 1,147 25, 161, 643
169 7,361, 584 562 4,134,570 884 14,0066, 674

. 160 6,485,793 511 4,881,037 1,013 13, 815, 417

©193 8, 256, 643 567 3,752,004 1,025 15, 174, 390
142 %, 663, 144 584 3,819,474 927 12,871, 753
175 5,867, 121 487 2, 657,538 1,119 14, 207, 940
151 4,884,717 599 3,735, 208 1 12, 618, 698
169 4,994,010 475 2, 682, 886 1,142 15. 907, 606
142 © 4,767,342 678 4,142,055 1,124 18, 070, 003
197 6,238, 500 396 2,634, 545 951 13, 630, 746
149 5, 333, 963 554 4,148, 242 98 16, 40, 545
198 8,178,075 528 3, 489, 625 1,096 17, 562, 710
155 6,054,543 453 3,972,223 805 15, 601, 891
196 8, 820,952 630 5,022, 298 1,290 25, 607,011
170 7,226,586 520 4,995,266 899 18, 668. 387
181 2,950,711+ 565 4,753,911 1,202 26,990, 312
163 6,458,124 - 629 5,418,164 956 16, 304, 628
146 6,177,909 424 3,205,842 1,040 28,121, 851
163 6, 802, 731 588 4, 998, 21% 976 17,984,131
147 6,885, 642 467 3, 540, 393 1.034 23,535, 193
167 7,122,988 525 4,445,368 983 20, 737, 565
148 7,529,747 £33 4,372,823 1,036 21,625,738
173 7,969, 661 523 4,680, 683 976 21, 772,997
151 17,792, 748 536 4,379,926 1,052 22,711, 465
176 8, 617, 636 s10 4, 832,55 963 22,776, 868
160 ., 7,959,859 557 4,259,263 1,091 22, 547,155
180 9,180, 277 503 4, 890, 505 966 24,378,951
166 8,613,124 573 4,514,769 .- 1,108 . 23, 302, 497
182 9,882,103 466 4,747,237 924 28,211,927
178 8, 694,118 e 8, 638,450 .16 26,364, 017
182 10, 544, 805 455 4, 855,548 892 25, 493, 449
185 8, 8%, 229 ' 630 6,138,225 1,214 29,233, 657
211 " 12,187,928 480 5,341,597 928 27,729,974
159 8,266, 247 N Y &) 6, 056, 528 1,180

30,898,152
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|BL PASO NATURAL GAS COMPANY

o v ; , o CUMULATIVE STATUS OF PICTURED CLIFF WELLS EXHIBIT NO.
co January, 1971 through October, 1972 ’ - . !
A , (Volumes 1n MCF at15.025# p.b.) ;
Aztec P,C. ~ Batlazd P, C. South Blanco P.C. Fulcher Kutz .__Tapacito - West Kutz
i No. of Wells Volume No. of Wells_ Volume " No. of Wells  Volume No. of Wolls  Volume No, of Welis  Volume
, jaguary, 1971 Underproduced 68 489,418 64 926, 838 286 2,318,716 28 638, 890 37 702,216 " 38 216,703
p Ovérproduced 91 799,753 86 663,131 335 2,425, 346 19 150,557, 48 528, 666 33 166, 846
i February, 1971 Underproduced 90 - 853,287 51 810,230 308 2,150, 268 32 189, 278 38 497,440 32 169,075
| Overproduced 63 521, 894 108 - 923,797 .2m 2,084,323 12 109,279 37, 360,150 30 196, 398
! Mareh, 1971 Underproduced © 80 698, 106 63 987, 342 34 2,329, 221 29 178,378 ©38 525, 004 32 199, 040
J Overproduced 73 681,336 93 433,576 274 2,092, 631 13 148,792, 37 399, 507 30 217,562
\ April, 1971 Undezproduced 70 586, 304 74 1,138, 405 326 2,540,716 26 162,557 40 618,222 35 239,480
__ Overproduced 83 881,354 82 838, 326 258 2,069, 669 17 195,383 35 -376, 068 27 207,537
| May, 1971 Underproduced 67 530, 600 69 1,187,568 312 2,530,706 27 174,965 40 649,377 3% 245,122
i Overproduced 86 90,912 87 882,781 273 1,862, 872 16 196,099 87 340,298 26 180,379
\ Juoe, 1971 Underproduced 72 553, 549 3 1,026,393 274 2,223,613 32 212, 60 40 599,965 38 274,277
\ Overproduced 81 732,768 98 975,283 311 1,820, 328 i 167,891 37 338, 383 24 149,917
| July, 1971 Undexproduced b 75 636,768 60 1,088, 147 267 2,146, 504 32 187,498 41 556,069 a6 266, 051
) Overproduced 79 686,258 97 787,180 318 1,715,724 11 149,783 36 320,470 26 122,729
_ August, 1971 Underproduced 84 437,859 98’ 644, 305 289 1,820, 131 28 119, 052 41 591, 308 4 206, 819
| ( Overproduced 62 432,564 58 365,105 309 1,384,277 8 121, 310 37 263, 530 13 91,129
September, 1971 Underproduced 88 389,125 72 500, 669 336 1,931,545 24 109, 586 34 608, 285 45 155,978
Overproduced 61 435,097 8 582, 045 262 1,126,923 12 124,222 | 4 336,058 12 78,541
October, 1971  Underproduced 111 686, 368 61 411,128 411 2,126, 351 20 91,329, 31 583, 70¢ 44 183,173
Guirproduced 38 . 255,861 J 809,450 187 959, 668 16 151,436 - 47 390, 036 13 68,092
| Novembex, 1971 Underproduced 104 647,436 82 706, 233 22 1,820,312 19 96,927 : 40 736, 007 37 141,325
| Urerproduced 47 401, 864 77 697,521 329 1,725, 350 -7 192,237 38 382,770 20 119, 883
December, 1971 Undexproduced 75 453,293 tird 876,761 192 1,461,778 18 103, 548 47 926, 9¢1 o 149, 882
v __ Overproduced 76 718,934 va 681,085 410 2,936,501 18 228,497 31 301,169 23 156,042
v o . o s S
| January, 1972 Underproduced 88 756, 280 130 1,152,795 228 1,757,234 17 104,033 46 981,3% 41 233,621
Overproduced 65 573,116 59 45, 907 374 2,825,244 19 286, 918 3z 367,825 16 154, %431
FPebruarv, 1972 Undetproduced 106 990,993 79 792, 826 346 2,570,714 2 135,166 39 690,750 36 237,713
) Overproduced 34 287,310 34 276,995 292 1,932,282 18 240,062 30 290,132 19 179,161
March, 1972 Underproduced 92 784,285 62 570,636 334 2,512, 69 25 159,311 41 766,433 34 208,176
Overproduced 48 416,767 52 513, 109 304 1,961, 932 13 202,285 29 249, 341 21 197,009
April, 1972 Underproduced 79 604,558 61 613,613 281 1,978,277 26 197, 373" 41 838,097 a7 *213,450
Overproduced 62 85,766 53 558,112 3s8 2,601,730 13 178,552 29 245, 334 18 202, 929
May, 1972 Underproduced 81 659, 154 63 692,199 276 2,086, 162 25 201, 655 42 809,/95% 36 231, 559
Overproduced 60 560,176 51 566,635 364 2,92, 136 14 208, 23 28 260,807 1% 194, 849
June, 1972 Underproduced 79 670,573 62 721,281 268 2,201, 250 26, 186,726 39 -'807, 280 38 245, 484
- Overproduced 63 27,360 4 621, 153 75 2,422,863 1 7 231, 598 33 . a6h0M 7 187, 365
Tuly, 1972 Undexprodunsd 81 641,592 60 717,537 266 2,267, 883 23 zu.ﬁoz 38 8317, 668 38 238, 211
Overproduced 66 608,857 57 691,038 379 2,495,950 16 236,730 36 2012, 506 20 189, 68K
Augost, 1972 Undexptoduced 77 627,424 $7 683,583 238 2,129, 569 23 189,735 37 867,546 34 249,380
Overproduced 74 333,018 59 780,475 407 3,222,447 16 265,838 a7 319,730 21 206,942
- September, 1972 Underproduced 77 661,047 54 709, 446 231 2,165,407 v 195, 348 38 874,682 33 249, 61K
Overproduced 77 906, 267 62 861,658 416 3,527,624 17 281,979 36 37,027 22 210,670
October, 1972 Underproduced 82 776,029 54 752,136 250 2,456, 104 N 198, 599 - 39, 857,957 23 250,772
Overproduced 75, 723, 304 63 917,867 399 3,447,136 18 301,712 36 429,108 22 237, 39%
i

b ey R R A1 S S b
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DRAFT

DSN/dx

BEFORE THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
OF THE STATE OF NEW MEXICO

IN THE MATTER OF THE HEARING
CALLED BY THE OIlL CONSERVATION
COMMISSION OF NEW MEXICO FOR
THE PURPOSE OF CONSIDERING:

casE No. _ 4853

APPLICATION OF EL PASQ NATURAL
GAS COMPANY FOR AMENDMENT OF GAS
WELI, TESTING PROCEDURESy  SAN
JUAN BASIN, NEW MEXICO.

ORDER OF THE COMMISSION

BY THE COMMISSION:

This cause came on for hearing at 9 a.m. on

Orxder No. R- 233-F-1

at Santa Fe, New Mexico, before Examiner Daniel™S. Nuttel

February 14 , 1973 f

.

NOW, on this day of  March

a quorum being present, ha

in the premises,
FINDS:
o (1) That due public notice having been given as required by

iaw, the Commigeion has jurisdiction of this ceuse and the subject
matter thereof. ﬁ ' : : :

'“Yiswufﬁéf“ééﬁmisgién40rder'Nc;:Rh333—F;‘as amended by
and B-333-H-], o _
orders Nos. R-333-G aund R-333~H, requires annual deliverability
and shut-~in pressure tests of all gas wells in the San Juan
Basin of San Juan, Rio Arriba, McKinley, and sandoval Counties,

New Mexico, subject to any specific modification or change

contained in Special Pool Rules adopted for any pool after

notice and hearing.

1973, the Commission,
} ving Considered the testimony, the record.
- _and._the recommendations of the Examiner, and being fully advised
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: (3) rThat the applicant, El Paso Natural Gas Company, seeks thd
amendment of Order NG. R—333fF, as amended, to provide that )
biennial deli?erability and shut-in pteSsure7tests would be taken
on all gas wells in the San Juan,Baéin except those wells classi-
fied as "exempt marginéi," which exempt marginal wells would be
exempt from the test requirements. |

L e L (4) That the applicant also proposes that all new wells,

| reworked wells, and recompleted wells in the San Juan Basin would

receive deliverability and shut-in pressure tests on an annual

S il

,, TS

basis until three annual tests have been taken, and that there-

after such tests would be taken on a biennial basis.

(5) - “That the applicant further proposes that all gas wells
én : S
in-aygiven poel would be tested in the same year, and that
approximately one-half of the wells ipvthe San Juan Baéin would

be teSted each'year.

(6) That the amendment of Commission Order No. R-333-F,
;“’-,; S ; as amended, in accqrdance with éhe proposal of El Paso Natural
| Gas Cdﬁpapy as desqribed in Findingstos, (3) threu@ﬁr(S} above
will not éause~was£e nor violate correlative rights, and should
be approved. | 1 T
; (7) That Commission Order No:‘R—333-F, as aménded, should be’
further amended to provide definitive ériteria upen which to |
classify gas wellé as "exem§t marginal," which exempt marginal
wells would be exémpt from deliverability and shut-in pressure
test requirements. |

(8) That the production from all gas wells in the San Juan
Basin should be reviewed annually and the wells should be classi-

fied into or out of the test exempt status each year effective

the first day of January.
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(9) That upon review of said produdtién, gas wells completed ;-
in the Pictured Cliffs or shéllower.formations which failed to
produce in excess of 12,000 MCF during the preceding l12-month
period, and gas wells completed in any‘formation'deeper than the
Pictured Cliffs formation which failed to produce in excess of
24,000 MCF during the preceding 12-month period, shéuld be
classified as exempt marginal, and should be exempt from further
deliverability and shut-in pressure tésts as long as theyyremain
so classified.

(1d) Thht adOﬁtionrof the definitive criteria for classifica-
tién of gas welis into or out of the exempt marginal status‘as
outlined above will not cause waste nor violave correlative'rigﬁﬁs,'

and should be approved.

(ll)That‘to avoid confusion, Commission Order No. R-333~F, as

W

nG- &8

amended bngFgerS_NOS:‘Rf333;G, R-333-H, and R-333-H=1,
further amendéd as proposed' in the instant case, should be super-
seded by an entire new order, designatéd as Commission Order

No. R—333~F—1, which should promuigate gas well testing rules and
procedures. for the San Juan Basin aSﬂueféfdque and herein
géproved by the Commission.

IT IS THEREFORE ORDERED:

(1) That the fallowing Special»Rules and Regulations
govefning gas well testing in the San Juan Bésin (Counties of
San uan, Ric Arriba, McKinley, and Sandoval, New Mexico),supgr-
seding the rules and regulations contained in Commission Order
No. R—333—f, as amended by Orders Nos. R-333-G, R~333~H, and
R-333-H-1, are hereby promulgated and adopted as an exception to
Rules 401 and 402 of the general statewide‘rdies and regulations

of this Commission relating to gas well testing procedures.

~
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GAS WELL TESTING RULES ANﬁ-PRDCEDURES
SAN JUAN BASIN, NEW MEXICO

CHAPTER I TYPE OF TESTS REQUIRED

Section 1: 1Initial Deliverability and Shut-In Pressure Tests for

Newly Ccompleted Wells

A. TImmediately upon completion of each gas well in the San
Juan Basin, a shut-in pressure test of at least seven
days duration shall be made.

B. Within 60 days after a well is connected to a gas
transportation facility, the well shall have been
tested 'in accordance w1th Section 1 of Chapter II of
these rules; "Inltlal Dellverablllty and Shut-In
Pressure Test Procedures, and the results of the
test filed with the Commissioh's Aztec offlce and
with theé gas traneportatlon fac1llty to whlch the ”

well is connected. Failure to file said test within

the above-prescribed 60-day perlod will subject the

well to the loss of one day s allowable for each day

the test is late.

- C. The requlrements for Initial Tests and Annual or
Biennial Deliverability and Shut-In Pressure Tests
and the notification requlrements and schedullng of
fch

guch tests which apply to newly completed wells shall

also apply to reworked or recompleted wells,

D. Any tests taken for informational purposes prior
to pipeline connection shall not be recognized as
official tests for the assignment of allowables.

Section 2: Annual and Biennial'Deliverability.and Shut-In
Pressure Tests . )

A. Biennial Déliverability and Shut-In Pressure Tests
shall be made on all gas wells during the period
from December 1 through the follow1ng MNovember 30

each year eéxcept as follows:

o
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tests have been taken,'after which the well shall be

tested blennlally as is required for other wells in

the pool in whlch the well is located.

2. An Annual Dellverability and Shut-In Pressure Test
shall not be requlred during the current yYyear for
any well connected to a gas transportatlon fac1llty

after September 30. Such tests may be taken at the

'optlon of the operator of the well however.
3. When the Initial Dellverablllty and Shut-In Pressure

Test required by Section 1-B above has been taken in

accordance w1th the annual ang biennial testlng
procedure outlined in Sectlon 2 of Chapter II of
these rules, the initial test may be considered the
first. of the three required ‘annual tests for the well.

Provided however, if the operator intends‘to use

l4~-day condltlonlng period.

4. Wells classified as "exempt marginal" shall not be

Subject to the requirements of annual or hiennial

deliverabilitY'and shut-in pressure tests.

Classification of wells into or out of the exempt
marginal status shall be done each year effective

January 1,
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Gas wells completed in the Pictured Cliffs formation
or in any shallower formation which failed to produce
in excess of 12,000 MCF 6f gas during the preceding

12-month period shall be classified "exempt marginal.”

Gas wells completed in any formation deeper than
the Pictured Cliffs formation which failed to
produce in excess of 24,000 MCF of gas during the
preceding 12-month period shall be classified

-

"exempt marginal."

All Annual and Biennial Deliverability and Shut-In
Pressure Tests required by these rules nust be

filed wiﬁh the Commission's Aztec office and

‘with the appropriate gas transportation facility

ﬁi%hin 60 days following the completion of each
test. Provided however, that any téét\combleted
between November 1 and No&ember 30 must be filed "
not late;»thén December 10.7-Fai1uré‘to file any
test within the above-prescribed times will subject
the well to the loss of oneféay's,alléwable for
each day the test is late. No extension of time
for filing tests beyond December 10 will be granted

except after notice and hearing.

Section 3: Scheduling of Tests

A.

By September 1 of each year) the District Supervisor
of the Aztec District Office of the Commission

shall by memorandum notify each gas transportation
facility of the pools which are to be scheduled

for biennial testing during thg following testing
season from December 1 thréugh November 30.

Annual and Biennial Deliverability Tests

By November 1 of each year, each gas trasnporta-

tion facility shall, in cooperation~with the

operators involved, prepare and submit a schedule
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'ofifhe wells to which it is connected which are
to be tested during the ensuing December and
January. S5aid schedule shall be entitled,
"Annual and Biennial Deliveragility and Shut-In

- Pressure Test Schedule,” and shall be submifted

in Eriplicate to the Commission's .Aztec office.

At least one copy sh;11 also be furnished each

o operator concerned. The schedule shall indicate

the daté of tests, popl, operator, lease, well

. %Qf;j ' ‘number,. and location of each well. At least

30 days prior to the‘beginning of each suc-

ceeding 2-month testing inférval, a similar

schedule shall be prepéred'and filed in

accordance with the above.

S R TN ‘The gas transportation faciiity shall beé notified

SRS SRR SRS R

immediately by any opefatbr’unable to»conduct any
Eyiest as scheduled. In the event a well is not

tested in accordance with the test schedule, the

well shall be re-scheduled by the gas transportation
%v o ‘ : faéility,iand'the Commission and the operator of
the well so notified in writing. Notice to the

Commission must be received prior to the conclusion

of the l4-day conditioning period. Notice“to the
5 .,” S : Commission of shut-in pressure tests which are
| .scheduled at a time other than immediately follow-
ing the flow test must be received prior to the

time that the well is shut-in.
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peliverability Re—Tests

-Commission‘s aztec office at least ten days before

4853

Tt shall be the reSponsibility of each operator te
determine that all of its wells are properly
scheduled for testing by the gas transportation
facility to which they are connected, in oxdex
that ail annual oOr piennial tests may oe conpleted

during the testing season.

An operator may, in cooperatlon with the gas
¢ransportation facility. schedule a well for a

geliverability re-test upon notification to the

the test is to be commenced . such re-test shall
pe for good and substantial reason and shall be
subject to the approval of the commission. Re-

tests shall in all ways be conigucted-1 conformance

“with € e-Annual and Biennial Dellverability Test

e e .

Procedures of these rules. The‘Commission, at
its dlscretlon, may requlre the re—testing of any
well by notlflcatlon to the ‘operator to 8c Pedll‘

such re—test.
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Section 4: Witnessing of Tests

Br Bl'enn;a’

Any Initial or Annual,Deliverability and Shut-In Pressure
Test may be witnessed by any or all of the following: .an
agent of the Commission, an offset operator, a representa—
: tive of the gas transportation facility connected to the
L well under test, or a repreﬂentative of the gas transporta-
‘ tion facility taklng gas from an offset operator.

et

CHAPTER II PROCEDURE FOR TESTING MCQ Enenma /

Section 1: Initial Deliverability and Snaf/;n Pressure Test
Procedure

A. . Within 60 days after '‘a newly fompleted well is connected to
a gas transportation facility, the operator shall complete
a dellverablllty and shut-inf pressure test of the well 1n
conformance with the "ArnnualpDeliverability and shut-In:
Pressure Test Procedures" prescribed in Saction 2 of this

= auasmn e

chapter.' Results of the test shall be filed as required
by Section 1 of Chapter I of tbese rules,

B. 1In the event it is lmpractlcal to test a newly completed
well in conformance with Paragraph A above, the operator
may conduct the deliverability and shut-in pressure test
in the follow1ng manner (provided, however, that any test
8o conducted will not be accepted as the first annual.

,_,,___,doliverabilitv .and. Shut—-ln praggure taat as Annr-r'l'haﬂ 'l

Paragraph A-3 of Section 2, Chapter I):

L

R P

I
i
{
i

i
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l. A 7- or 8-day productlon chart may be used as the

’ basis for determining the well's deliverability,
providlng the chart so used is preceded by at least
.14 days continuous.production. The well shall
produce through eithér the casing or tubing, ‘but ..

R, | : not-both; “into-a’pipeline Guring these periods.

N 3 ‘ " The produvction valve and the choke settings shall

R : - _ not be changed during either the conditioning oy .

£ ’ flow period with the exception of the first week
. of the cond1tioning period when maximum production

R AR

R
(i A

tion equipment

: - E 2. A shut-in pressure of at least seven days duration
I R ~___ shall be taken. This shall be the shut-in test

i required in" Paragraph A, Section 1 of Chapter I of
L . these rules. ‘ .

' 3. The average daily static meter pressure shall be

: determined in accordance with Section 2 of Chapter
IT of these rules. This pressure shall be used as

. Pg¢-in calculating P, for the Dellverability Calcula-
3 ‘ : tion.

. 4. The daily average'rate of flow shall be determined
i in accordance with Section 2 of Chapter II.

5. The static.wellhead working pressure (P, ) shall be
determined in accordance with Section 2 of Chapter
II.

6. The deliverability of the well shall be determined
by using the data determined in Paragraphs 1 through
5 above in the deliverability formula in accordance
with Section 2 of Chapter II.

7. The data and calculations for Paragraphs 1 through
6 above shall be reported as required in Section 1
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aud Bienniel - .
Section 2: AnnualpDeliverabillity and Shut-In Pressure Test
Procedure

This test shall be taken by’ producing a well into the
pipeline through either the casing or tubing, but not both. The
production valve and choke settings shall not be changed during
either the conditioning or flow periods except during the first
seven days of the conditioning period when maximum production
would over-range the meter chart or the location production
equipment. The daily flowing rate shall be determined fxom an
average of seven consecutive producing days, following a minimum
conditioning period of 14 consecutive days production. The first
seven days of said conditioning period shall have not more than
one interruption, which interruption shall be no more than 36
continuous hours in duration. The eighth to fourteenth days,
inclusive, of said conditioning period shall have no inter-
ruptions whatscéver. All production during the l4-day condi-
tioning period plus the 7-day deliverability test period shall |
be at static wellhead working, pressures not in-.excess of 75 per-
cent of the previous opgpuaf’%%’i’“s‘iﬁt—in pressure of the well
if such previous annual’ -in pressure information is available;
otherwise, the 7-day ifitial deliverability shut-in pressure of

) 'In-fhé event that the existing line pressure does not.
permit a drawdown as specified above with the well producing

unrestrictedly ‘into the pipeline, the operator shall request an
exception to this requirement on Form C-122-A. The request
shall state the reasons' for the necessity for the exception.

N ‘Instantaneous pressures shall be measured by deadweight
gauge ‘during the 7-day flow periocd at the casinghead, tubinghead,

_and orifice meter, and shall be recorded along with instantaneous

meter-chart static pressure reading.

- When it is necessary to restrict the flow of gas between
the wellhead and orifice meter, the ratio of the downstream pres-
sure to the upstream pressure shall be determined. When this
ratio is 0.57, or less, critical flow conditions shall be
considered to exist across the restriction. '

When moré fﬁéhidne reSfEiction'bétwéenrgﬁéfﬁéiiﬁ;édAéhd

-oxifice metor cancés the nresanres to reflect critical flow '

between the wellhead and orifice meter, the pressures across each i
of these restrictions shall be measured to determine whether criti-
cal flow exists at any restriction. When critical:flow does not
exist at any restrictiion, the pressures taken to disprove critical
flow shall be reported to the Commission on Form C-122-A in the

~ "Remarks" section of the form. When critical flow .conditions

exist, the instantaneous flowing pressures required herein&bove
shall be measured during the last 48 hours of the 7-day flow
period. ‘ . » .

When critical flow exists between the w;ilheéd-' Lo ic

' and orifice
meter, the measured wellhead flowing pressure of the string through
- which the ‘well flowed during test shall be used as Py when-calculat-

ing the static wellhead working press |
satablished tolon. g p ure (P,) using the method

When critical flow doeé not exist at an - P
_ ; ) y restriction, P
shall be the corrected average static pressure from the mete; ‘t
chart Plus friction loss from the wellhead to the orifice meter.

: The static wellhead working pressure (P,) of any well under
tegt shall be the calculated 7~-day average statYE tubihg.préséure
if the well is flowing through the casing; it shall be the calcu-
lated 7-day average static casing pressure if the well ‘is flowing
through the tubing. The static vellhead working pressure (p.)
shall be calculated by applying the tables and procedures ség out
in the New Mexico 0il Conservation Commission Manual entitled

"Method of Calculating Pressure Loss Due %o Friction in Gas
s - ; s We
- Flow Strings for San Juan Basin." nll

i
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fTo obtain the shut-in pressure of a well under te t,
the well shall be shut in some time during the %ﬁﬁagﬁ*%estlng
season for a- perloﬂ of_geven .to fourteen _consecutive days.
Such shut-in pressure shall be measured during the eighth to-
~fifteenth day following shutting in of the well. The 7-day -
shut-in pressure shall be measured on both the tubing and the
casing when communication exists between the two strings. The
‘higher of such:-pressures shall be used as Po in the deliverability
Acalculatxon. When any such shut-in pressure is determined by
"~ .the Commission to be abnormally low, the shut-in pressure to
be used shall be’ determzned by one of the following methods:

1. A Commission-designated value.

? 2. An average shut-in pressure of all offset
i wells completed in the same zone.

3. A calculated surface pressure based on a
measured bottom-hole pressure. Such calcula-
tion shall be made in accordance with the New
Mexico Oil Conservation Commission "Back
Pressure Manual," Example No. 7.

_ - All wellhead pressures as.well as the flow;nq meter pressure
-~ tests’ which are to’ be taken durlng the 7- day dellverabllity test

ey

PR SR

: gauge. The deadweight reading and the date and. time according to
SRR - the chart shall be recorded and maintained in the operator s .
L 3 - records with the test 1nformatlon. ’

. Orifice meter charts shall be changed 4nd so arranged as to
reflect upon a single chart the flow data for -the gas from each well

for the full 7- day deliverabllity test perlod ‘however, no tests
4. _.shall be voided if satisfactory explanation is made as to the

AR e necess*ty for using test volumes through two chart periods.
Corrections shall be made for pressure base, measured:--flowihg
temperaturehhspeC1f1c gravrty, and supercompress1b111ty, prov1ded

' however, “iftHe specific yravity~of -the gas -from any well: under
test is not available, an estimated spec1f1c gravxty may ‘be
assumed therefor, based upon that of 'gas from near-by wells, the
spec1fio gravity of which has been actually. determined by

measurement.

: The 7- day average flow1ng meter pressure shall be calculated
by taking the average of all consecutive 2-hour flowing meter pres-
sure readings as. recorded on the 7-day. flow period chart. .The
pressure soO calculated shail L& usad in calculating the. wellhead
working pressure, determining supercompreSSLblllty factors, and
calculating flow volumes.

The 7~day flow period vclume shall be calculated froim the
integrated readings as determined - from the flow period orifice:
meter chart. The volume so calculated shall be ‘divided by the
number of testing days on the chart %» determine the average daily
rate of flow during said flow period. The flow chart shall have
a minimum of seven and a maximum of eight legibly recorded £low-
ing days to be dcceptable for test purposes. The volume used in
this calculation shall be corrected to New Mexico Oil COnservation
Commission standard conditions.

[T IR e e




) SRR
N R e 40T ARl
S . .

Chdl e e

period chart integrator readings shall be calculated by applylng
the Basic Orific Meter Formula:

~12- e
Case No. 4853
Order No. R-

The average flowing meter nressur ~for the 7~ day or 8—day

- flow-period-and the corrected lntegrated volume shall be deter-

mined by the purchasing company that integrates the flow charts

and furnished to the operator or testing agency when such. onera—v”““‘“'
tor or testing agency requests such information. :

The daily volume of flow as determined from the flow

Q = c'i/hhpf :

Where:
Q@ = Metered volume of flow Mcfd @-15. 025, 60° F.,
and 0.60 specific gravity. ‘
'C' = The 24—hour ba51c oriflce meter flow factox

corrected for flowing temperature, graVLty,ufa,
and supercompressibility. > . D g

h, = Daily average different1al meter pressure »
from flow period chart. '

P¢ = Daily average flow;ng meter pressure £rom.
flow period chart

The basic orifice meter flow factors, flowing temperature
factor, and specific gravity factor shall be determined from the
New Mexitco 011 COnservatlon Commission "Back Pressure Test Manual."

Tl b 2 S

The daily flow period ‘average’ corrected flowing ‘meter
pressure, psig, shall be used to destermine the supexrcompressibility
factor. Supercompressibillty Tables may be obtained from the New
Mexico 01l Conservation Commission.

-When supercompressiblllty correction is made for a gas con- _
.taining either nitrogen or ‘carbon dioxide in excess of two percent, =
the supercompressibllity factors of such gas shall be determined bv . 5
the use.of Table V of the C.N.G.A. Bulletin TS5-402 for pressures o -

- 100<500 " psig, “or Table 1II, TS-461 for pressures 1n excess "of 500

psig. -

" The use of tables for: calculatlng rates of flow from
integrator readings which do not’ spec1fically conform to the New
Mexico Oil Conservation CommisSion "Back Pressuxe Test Manual”
may be approved for determining the dally flow period rates of
filow upon a gshowing that such tables are appropriate and neces-
sary. _

R Pt ¥ P

The daily average integrated rate of flow‘for the 7-day =
flow period shall be corrected for meter error by multiplication :
by a correction factor. Said correction factor shall be deter- -
mined by-dividing the square root of the chart flowing meter ,
pressure, psia, into the square root of the deadweight flowing
meter pressure, psia.

Deliverability pressure, as used herein, is a defined
pressure applied to each well and used in the process of com- &
paring the abilitles of wells 'in a pool to produce at static
wellhead working pressures equal to a percentage of the.7-day
shut-in pressure of the respective individual wells. Such -
percentage shall be determined and anncunced periodically by
the Commission based on the rolationship of the average static
wellhead working pressures (Pw) divided by the average 7-day -
shut~in pressure (p,) of the pool. » -
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The deliverability of. gas at the "deliverability pressure”
¥ : s of any well under test shall be calculated fromkthe test data
| ' derived from the tests hereinabove required by use of the follow-
| 4 ing deliverability formulas: - ' S

n
k. - 20)|
D=Q Cc d
e’ - ,)
Pc -_Pw
"~ Where:
p = Deliverability Mcfd at the 'de‘ili"ve:‘éﬁi_li'ty o
pressure, ()., (ét,Standard conditions of
15.025 psia and 60°F). P
N o ' Q = Daily flow rate in‘MCfd,’at_Weiiﬁeéd’préééufe
e —(Pw). A , ’ - . R

e e

P =_ .7-day shut-in wellheadvpressure,-psia, detexr-
mined in accordance with Section .2 of Chapter

:
II..
LE Py = Deliverability pressure, psia, as defined. -
& T above. .
E P, = A&erage static wellhead working pressure, as

determined from 7-day rlow period, psia; and
o , ; calculated from New Mexico Oil Cconsexvation
% B } Commission "Pressure Loss Due to Friction" .

: Tables for San Juan Basin. S o

i

n = Average pool slope of back pressure curves
as follows: :

; : - k ' Mesaverde Formation 0.75 -

* ‘Dakota Producing Interval 0.75 .
Fruitland Formation . .0.85
Farmington Eormation\,‘ 0.85
pictured Cliffs Formation 0.85

S other Formations . 0578

(Note: sSpecial Rules for Any v - 5
Specific Pool or Formation May . e
Supersede The Above Values. s '

7

Check Special Ruies If In Doubt ). oo -

4 4 . . . . RPN = R .
. The value of the multiplier in theﬂabovegformula“(:atio —
factor after the application cffthe:pcol:s1bpe)fb?’wﬂ¥ﬂhfnffs'

R - 1 L S O R e

: multiplied shall not exceed a limiting value to be determined and R 5“ o |

announced periodically by the  Comuission. Such ‘determination shall .
be made after a study of the test data of the pool‘obtainéd‘ggxing B
the previous testing season. . The limiting value of the'multiﬁlier i
may be exceeded only after the operator has conclugively ‘ghown to v : L
the Commission that the:shut-in pressure (Po) is accurate or that i

the static wellhead pressure (p,) cannot be lowered due to existing S
producing conditions.

Any test prescribed herein will be considered unacceptable ;

i1f the average flow rate for the final 7-day-deliverabil;ty'test =

. ig more than ten percent in excessvoﬁ;any.consecutiVe 7-day average :
of the preceding two weeks. A deliverability test not meeting this - - SN, p
requirenment shall be invalid and the well shall be r?-tesped. ’

~ - or bienn:s

All charts relative to initial or annua;Aﬁeliverability

. tests or photostats~thereof shall be made available to the Com-— .
R mission upon its request.

i

1

[
.
!
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All testing agencies, whether individuals, companies,
pipeline companies, or operators, shall maintain a log of all

~ tests accomplished by them, including all field test data.

All forms heretofore mentioned are hereby adopted for use
in the San Juan Basin Area in open form subject to such modifica-
tion as experience nay 1n61Cﬁ§e desirapble or necessary. '

' ’ iemial

Initial and Annuangelivgggb lity and Shut-In Pressure
Tegts for gas wells in all formations shall be conducted and
reported in accordance with these rules and procedures. Provided

‘however, these rules shall be subject to any specific modification

or change contained in Special Pool Rules adopted for any pool
after notice and hearing. .

CHAPTER ITI INFORMATIONAL PESTS

o : A one~point back Pressure test may be takén on newly
completed wells before their connection or reconnéction
to a gas transportation facility. This test shall:not be a
required official test but may be taken for ‘informational
purposes at the option of the operator. When taken, this
test must be taken and reported as prescribed below-

0NE~POINT BACK PRESSURE POTENTIAL TEST’ PROCEDURE

1. ThlS test shall be accompllshed after a minimum
shut-in of seven days. The shut-in pressure shall
be“measured with a deadweight gauge.

2. The flow rate shall be measured by flow1ng the well
three hours through a positive choke, which has a
3/4-inch orifice.

3. “A 2-inch nlpple which provides aw echanical means
nﬂ

of accurately measurxng the pressure - a tempexrature

Q npreeaue

.of the flowing gas shAlI be lnetalled 1mmed1ately¢
upstream from the positive ‘choke.

4. The absolute open flow shall ke calculated using
the conventional back. pressure formula as shown
1n the New Mexico 0il Conservation Cormission

o acr'Pressu;c~Teat Manual M.

5. The observed data and flow calculations shall be
© reported in duplicate on Form C-122, "Multi-Point
Back Pressure Test for Gas Wells.™®

6. Non-critical flow shall be considered to exist
when the choké pressuvre is 13 psig or less.
When this condition exists the flow rate shall
be measured with a pitot tube and nipple as -
specified in the Commission's Manual of "Tables
and Procedure for Pitot Tests. The pitot test
nipple shall be installed immediately downgstream
from the: 3/4~-inch positive choke.,

7. Any well completed with 2-inch nominal size tubing
(1.995-inch ID) or larger ghall be tested through
the tubing.

B. Other tests for informational purposes may be conducted
prior to obtaining a pipeline connection for a newly compléted
well upon receiving specific approval therefor from the Commis—
sion's Aztec office. Approval of these tests shall be based
primarily upon the volume of gas to be vented.

(2) That jurisdiction of this cause is retained for the




